



FWD QEII CUP
FWD CHAMPIONS MILE
CHAIRMAN'S SPRINT PRIZE



# MEDIA GUIDE 2020





# **CONTENTS**



#### **FWD QEII CUP**

- 3 Did You Know.....
- 4 Turnover and Attendance
- 5 Barrier Draw Data
- 6 Race History
- 7 Past Winners
- 9 Dividend Records
- Last Year's Race
- Winners' Previous Start
- 12 First Four With Sire
- 13 Lead Sectional Time
- 14 Yearly Results
- **27** Trainers
- 32 Jockeys



#### **FWD CHAMPIONS MILE**

- 38 Did You Know.....
- 39 Turnover and Attendance
- 40 Barrier Draw Data
- 41 Race History
- 42 Past Winners
- **44** Dividend Records
- 45 Last Year's Race
- 46 Winners' Previous Start
- 47 First Four With Sire
- 48 Lead Sectional Time
- 49 Yearly Results
- **59** Trainers
- **62** Jockeys



# CHAIRMAN'S SPRINT PRIZE

- 67 Did You Know.....
- **68** Turnover and Attendance
- **69** Barrier Draw Data
- **70** Race History
- 71 Past Winners
- 73 Dividend Records
- 74 Last Year's Race
- 75 Winners' Previous Start
- 76 First Four With Sire
- 77 Lead Sectional Time
- **79** Yearly Results
- **81** Trainers
- 84 Jockeys
- **87** Media Contacts









# DID YOU KNOW.....

- The FWD QEII Cup carries a total purse of HK\$25 million and it is currently the joint second richest race in Hong Kong alongside the Hong Kong Mile. The HK\$28 million Hong Kong Cup is the richest.
- 2019 winner Win Bright gave Japan a third success in the past decade and a fifth overall. Neorealism (2017), Rulership (2012) and Eishin Preston (2002 & 2003) are the other Japanese QEII Cup winners, making Japan the overseas jurisdiction with the most wins.
- Three out of the five Japanese winners of the FWD QEII Cup, namely Win Bright, Neorealism and Eishin Preston in 2002, contested the G2 Nakayama Kinen at their last start before their triumph in Hong Kong.
- Win Bright posted a record time of 1m 58.81s, eclipsing the Sha Tin 2000m record previously set by Eagle Way in the 2018 G2 Jockey Club Cup. Each of the first eight runners behind Win Bright finished the 2000m trip in under two minutes.
- Win Bright's Owner Win Co. Ltd, trainer Yoshihiro Hatakeyama and jockey Masami Matsuoka all notched success with their first ever runner in Hong Kong.
- At 47/1, Win Bright is the second longest-priced winner of the FWD QEII Cup since it became an international race in 1995, following 2004 winner River Dancer at 57/1.
- The FWD QEII Cup was ranked equal 10th in the World's Top 100 G1 Races in 2019, the highest among the 12 G1 races staged in Hong Kong last year. It was ranked 9th in the same list in 2015.
- South African raider Irridescence, successful in 2006, is the only filly or mare to have won the FWD QEII Cup. Since then eight more fillies or mares have taken part in the race with last year's third Lys Gracieux, subsequent Japanese Horse of the Year in 2019, the only one to finish inside the top three.

- Pakistan Star in 2018 became the only Hong Kong International Sale graduate to have won the FWD QEII Cup.
- Pakistan Star and Gold Mount in 2018 completed a stable one-two for trainer Tony Cruz, only the second time that has been achieved since 1995. Designs On Rome and Military Attack finished one-two for trainer John Moore in the 2014 renewal.
- With his 2017 winner Neorealism, Japanese trainer Noriyuki Hori became the first overseas trainer to win five Group 1s in Hong Kong.
- Four horses Werther (2016), Designs On Rome (2014), Ambitious Dragon (2011) and Vengeance Of Rain (2005) have completed the Hong Kong Derby and FWD QEII Cup double in the same year.
- With five wins, John Moore is the most successful FWD QEII Cup trainer in the past 30 years (2016 Werther, 2014 Designs On Rome, 2013 Military Attack, 2007 & 2010 Viva Pataca).
- With three wins apiece, Douglas Whyte (2011 Ambitious Dragon, 1998 Oriental Express, 1997 London News) and Mick Kinane (2007 Viva Pataca, 1995 Red Bishop, 1994 Deerfield) are the winning-most jockeys in recent FWD QEII Cup history.
- Only three favourites have won the FWD QEII Cup since it became a 2000m race in 1997 Designs On Rome in 2014, Ambitious Dragon in 2011 and Eishin Preston in 2003.
- Werther's four and a half lengths in 2016 was the largest winning margin since it became a 2000m contest.
- Hong Kong's Viva Pataca (2007 & 2010) and Japanese raider Eishin Preston (2002 & 2003) are the only two horses to have won the FWD QEII Cup twice.

# **TURNOVER AND ATTENDANCE**

(Since 1998)

Year	Number of Races	Turnover (HK\$ million)	Attendance
2019	10	1,449	44,564
2018	10	1,526	48,242
2017	10	1,434	33,208
2016	10	1,346	32,788
2015	10	1,345	31,943
2014	10	1,345	30,454
2013	10	1,189	29,931
2012	10	1,043	29,060
2011	10	1,069	34,250
2010	10	1,085	37,102
2009	10	912	41,191
2008	10	948	48,459
2007	10	938	42,842
2006	10	845	35,104
2005	10	917	49,753
2004	10	924	42,467
2003	10	980	30,470
2002	10	1,188	49,337
2001	10	1,349	65,427
2000	10	1,213	52,907
1999	10	1,197	49,368
1998	9	1,308	59,884







# **BARRIER DRAW DATA**

(Since 1997)





# **HISTORY**

In 1975 the British monarch Queen Elizabeth II arrived in Hong Kong for a state visit. To mark the event, on 5 May, the Hong Kong Jockey Club staged the inaugural running of the Queen Elizabeth II Cup, with a prize fund of HK\$50,000. Her Majesty was in attendance at Happy Valley and presented the winning trophy to Mr. and Mrs. Barma, whose horse Nazakat had prevailed in the 1575m sand track handicap under Malaysian rider A. K. Cheam for trainer Cheung Hok Man.

The race continued as a handicap for 17 years, its distance switching between 1400m, a mile, 1800m, and once at 2000m in April 1986. The race, which moved to Sha Tin in 1979, was in fact staged twice in 1986, first in April and then in October when the Queen was once again in attendance, that time to see Forever Gold win a 1600m renewal.

In April 1992 the contest was raised to HKG2 level and River Verdon won that mile edition. Three years later the race was opened up to international competition, as a local G1 contest. The UAE trainer Hilal Ibrahim sent Red Bishop to carry off the then 2200m race under Mick Kinane. That win presaged the following year's victory of Overbury for the newly-formed Godolphin as trainer Saeed bin Suroor and jockey Frankie Dettori teamed up to clinch an early international conquest for Sheikh Mohammed's operation. In 1997 the QEII Cup's distance of 2000m was firmly established and a young Douglas Whyte partnered South Africa's London News to success. The first Hong Kong victory of the international era came one year later when Oriental Express triumphed.

The race attained international G2 status in 1999 before it became Hong Kong's fourth international G1 race in 2001, the year in which the German raider Silvano took the winner's share of the HK\$10 million purse under Andreas Suborics. That purse money leapt to HK\$14 million in 2002 when the race was included in the now defunct World Racing Championships series.

Hong Kong runners have won seven of the past 10 editions of the QEII Cup. Four of those home winners have claimed that same season's Horse of the Year title (2011 Ambitious Dragon; 2013 Military Attack; 2014 Designs On Rome; 2016 Werther). The other three QEII Cup winners of the past decade all hail from Japan, namely Rulership (2012), Neorealism (2017) and last year's record breaking winner Win Bright.

Insurance brand FWD is the title sponsor of the QEII Cup and has been since 2019. The race carries total prize money of HK\$25 million in 2020, making it the joint second-richest race on the Hong Kong racing calendar. Among the 12 G1 races staged in Hong Kong, the QEII Cup ranked equal-10th in the World's Top 100 G1 Races in 2019, the highest of any G1 in Hong Kong. It also rated 9th on the same list back in 2015.





YEAR	HORSE (COUNTRY BRED)	A/W/S	JOCKEY	TRAINER	OWNER	MARGIN	DRAW	ODDS	GOING	TIME
2019	WIN BRIGHT (JPN)	5/126/h	Masami Matsuoka	Yoshihiro Hatakeyama	Win Co. Ltd	3/4	1/13	48	G	1.58.81
2018	PAKISTAN STAR (GER)	5/126/g	William Buick	Tony Cruz	Kerm Din	3	1/8	4.8	G	2.00.21
2017	NEOREALISM (JPN)	6/126/h	Joao Moreira	Noriyuki Hori	Carrot Farm Co Ltd	NK	6/8	4.5	GF	2.04.59
2016	WERTHER (NZ)	4/126/g	Hugh Bowman	John Moore	Johnson Chen	4 1/2	5/13	5.5	Υ	2.01.32
2015	BLAZING SPEED (GB)	6/126/g	Neil Callan	Tony Cruz	Fentons Racing Syndicate	2	8/12	15	GF	2.02.89
2014	DESIGNS ON ROME (IRE)	4/126/g	Tommy Berry	John Moore	Cheng Keung Fai	NK	5/10	2.2F	GF	2.01.06
2013	MILITARY ATTACK (IRE)	5/126/g	Tommy Berry	John Moore	Mr & Mrs Steven Lo Kit Sing	1 3/4	3/14	11	GF	2.02.15
2012	RULERSHIP (JPN)	5/126/h	Umberto Rispoli	Katsuhiko Sumii	Sunday Racing Co Ltd	3 3/4	8/13	5.5	GY	2.02.38
2011	AMBITIOUS DRAGON (NZ)	4/126/g	Douglas Whyte	Tony Millard	Johnson Lam Pui Hung	3/4	12/14	2.3F	G	2.02.23
2010	VIVA PATACA (GB)	8/126/g	Weichong Marwing	John Moore	Stanley Ho Hung Sun	NK	7/9	16	G	2.04.97
2009	PRESVIS (GB)	5/126/g	Ryan Moore	Luca Cumani	Leonidas Marinopoulos, K Bailey, et al	1	8/10	3.9	Υ	2.02.97





# **PAST WINNERS - CON'T**

(Since 1986)

YEAR	HORSE (COUNTRY BRED)	A/W/S	JOCKEY	TRAINER	OWNER	MARGIN	DRAW	ODDS	GOING	TIME
2008	ARCHIPENKO (USA)	4/126/c	Kevin Shea	Mike de Kock	Sh Mohd Khalifa Al Maktoum; Dr A Parker, et al	1 3/4	9/11	14	G	2.00.80
2007	VIVA PATACA (GB)	5/126/g	Mick Kinane	John Moore	Stanley Ho Hung Sun	1 3/4	7/10	7.5	GF	2.01.90
2006	IRRIDESCENCE (SAF)	4/122/f	Weichong Marwing	Mike de Kock	Team Valor	HD	6/13	5.8	GF	2.02.00
2005	VENGEANCE OF RAIN (NZ)	4/126/g	Anthony Delpech	David Ferraris	Raymond Gianco Chow, et al	3/4	2/13	5.7	GF	2.01.80
2004	RIVER DANCER (IRE)	5/126/g	Glyn Schofield	John Size	The Hon Ronald Arculli	3/4	8/14	58	GF	2.01.40
2003	EISHIN PRESTON (USA)	6/126/h	Yuichi Fukunaga	Shuji Kitahashi	Toyomitsu Hirai	1 3/4	1/12	2.4F	GF	2.03.80
2002	EISHIN PRESTON (USA)	5/126/h	Yuichi Fukunaga	Shuji Kitahashi	Toyomitsu Hirai	1/2	5/14	4.6	G	2.02.50
2001	SILVANO (GER)	5/126/h	Andreas Suborics	Andreas Wohler	Stiftung Gestüt Fährhof	1 3/4	12/13	7.2	GY	2.03.10
2000	INDUSTRIALIST (GB)	4/126/g	Alan Munro	Brian Kan	Albert Hu & Peter Wong Yau Ming	SH	8/13	4	GF	2.02.10
1999	JIM AND TONIC (FR)	5/126/g	Gerald Mosse	Francois Doumen	John D Martin & Roger Barby	2 1/2	1/12	11	GF	2.00.10
1998	ORIENTAL EXPRESS (IRE)	5/126/g	Douglas Whyte	Ivan Allan	Larry Yung Chi Kin	HD	10/11	16	GF	2.01.00
1997	LONDON NEWS (SAF)	4/131/c	Douglas Whyte	Alec Laird	Mr & Mrs Laurence Jaffee	1/2	2/14	6.1	GF	2.00.30
1996	OVERBURY (IRE)	5/126/h	Frankie Dettori	Saeed bin Suroor	Godolphin	3 3/4	2/14	2.6F	G	2.14.50
1995	RED BISHOP (USA)	7/126/h	Mick Kinane	Hilal Ibrahim	Ali Saeed Bilhab	2 1/4	12/14	2.1F	Υ	2.17.20
1994	DEERFIELD (USA)	5/126/h	Mick Kinane	Neville Begg	Edmond Yue Kwok Yin	HD	12/13	2.0F	G	1.48.50
1993	MUHIM (IRE)	9/116/g	John Marshall	David Hill	Joseph Chan Shu Chuen	1 1/2	4/14	37	G	1.48.30
1992	RIVER VERDON (IRE)	5/135/g	Basil Marcus	David Hill	Sir Oswald Cheung & Ronald Arculli	3 1/4	11/13	1.9F	G	1.34.70
1991	GALWAY (USA)	4/135/g	Brent Thomson	Brian Kan	Samuel Wong Ping Wai	NK	4/12	3.7	G	1.50.00
1990	QUICKEN AWAY (IRE)	4/139/g	Nigel Tiley	Peter Ng	Lo Sing Pui	7	14/14	4.7F	Н	1.38.30
1989	STAR MARK (USA)	3/123/c	Brent Thomson	Brian Kan	Mr & Mrs Patrick Y Au-Yeung	SH	2/11	3.5	Υ	1.37.50
1988	TOP GRADE (NZ)	6/140/h	P H Chan	Eddie Lo	Cheng Yu Tung	NK	9/13	6.5	GY	1.37.70
1986*	FOREVER GOLD (GB)	6/127/g	P H Chan	Gordon Smyth	Mr & Mrs Evans C Lowe	2	12/14	19	G	1.34.90
1986*	POWERHOUSE (NZ)	4/132/g	Gary Palmer	Lawrie Fownes	Norbert Shanks	NK	9/13	2.6F	G	2.04.30

<sup>\*</sup> Two editions in 1986, first on 19 April (won by Powerhouse), second on 22 October during the Queen's visit to Sha Tin Racecourse (won by Forever Gold)

<sup>#</sup>The race was run as a Handicap from 1986, as a HKG2 from 1992, a HKG1 and international event from 1995, a G2 from 1999, and a G1 from 2001

<sup>^</sup> Race distance - About 2000m in April 1986; 1600m in October 1986-1990 & 1992; 1800m in 1991, 93 & 94; 2200m in 1995 & 96; and 2000m since 1997

# **RECORD DIVIDENDS**

(Since 1986)



Bet Type	Dividend	Year	Horse (s)	Odds
Win	\$588.00	2004	River Dancer	58
Place	\$154.00	2002	Indigenous (3rd)	99
Quinella	\$3,208.50	2008	Archipenko (1st)	14
Quinella	ψ3,200.30	2000	Balius (2nd)	84
Quinella Place	\$903.50	2004	River Dancer (1st)	58
Quinella i lace	ψ903.30	2004	Scott's View (3rd)	10
			Muhim (1st)	37
Tierce	\$67,040	1993	Victory And Glory (2nd)	13
			Happy Guy (3rd)	16
			River Dancer (1st)	58
Trio	\$6,925	2004	Elegant Fashion (2nd)	4.9
			Scott's View (3rd)	10
			Archipenko (1st)	14
First 4	00.050	2008	Balius (2nd)	84
71151.4	\$6,659	2000	Viva Pataca (3rd)	2.1F
			Packing Winner (4th)	83
			Werther (1st)	5.5
Quartat	¢140.692	2016	Military Attack (2nd)	71
Quartet	\$149,682	2016	Blazing Speed (3rd)	25
			Lovely Day (4th)	2.9F



# LAST YEAR'S RACE

Japan's Win Bright smashed Sha Tin's 2000m course record to win the 2019 G1 FWD QEII Cup, stopping the clock at 1m 58.81s. He became the fourth Japanese raider to win the QEII Cup, following Eishin Preston (2002 & 2003), Rulership (2012) and Neorealism (2017).

Win Bright's odds of 47/1 were the second-longest in the race's international history but that did not stop the grey from toppling Hong Kong's champion stayer and race favourite Exultant. Japan's raider settled midfield on the rail where a patient Masami Matsuoka waited for a gap to open. When it did, the Stay Gold gelding found room and charged clear of Exultant in second and fellow Japanese challenger Lys Gracieux, who grabbed third.

Matsuoka said: "This is the very best day! He didn't have good gate speed this time but we found a good spot and the horse travelled nicely and that helped him run very well to the finish."

Trainer Yoshihiro Hatakeyama said: "He had won at Group 2 and Group 3 level but had always been beaten in Group 1 races, but his winning form from his two starts this season made me think that he was developing and improving. I was quite sure that he would be competitive at the top level. I couldn't be confident that he would win, of course, but I did think he would be very competitive."

Lys Gracieux bolstered the form by tallying three consecutive G1 scores, the Takarazuka Kinen (2200m) at Hanshin, a globetrotting success in the G1 Cox Plate (2040m) at Moonee Valley and the G1 Arima Kinen (2500m) at Nakayama to claim Japan's Horse of the Year crown. Exultant added a third G1 to his resume in the Standard Chartered Champions & Chater Cup (2400m). Win Bright ended the year with victory in the G1 LONGINES Hong Kong Cup (2000m).

Purse: HK\$24,000,000 Distance: 2000m Status: Group 1

Going: Good Winning Time: 1m 58.81s

RANK	HORSE	AGE	WEIGHT	TRAINER	JOCKEY	DRAW	MARGIN (LBW)	ODDS
1st	Win Bright	5	126	Yoshihiro Hatakeyama	Masami Matsuoka	1	-	48
2nd	Exultant	5	126	Tony Cruz	Zac Purton	6	0.75	2.6F
3rd	Lys Gracieux	5	122	Yoshito Yahagi	Oisin Murphy	4	1	4.5
4th	Glorious Forever	5	126	Frankie Lor	Derek Leung	7	1.75	18
5th	Pakistan Star	6	126	Paul O'Sullivan	Matthew Chadwick	2	2	18
6th	Deirdre	5	122	Mitsuru Hashida	Yutaka Take	5	4.25	21
7th	Dark Dream	4	126	Frankie Lor	Tim Clark	3	5.25	10
8th	Dinozzo	6	126	John Size	Vincent Ho	11	7.25	125
9th	Eagle Way	6	126	John Moore	Umberto Rispoli	13	8.25	19
10th	Furore	4	126	Frankie Lor	Hugh Bowman	9	9	5.6
11th	Time Warp	6	126	Tony Cruz	Karis Teetan	10	13.5	61
12th	Waikuku	4	126	John Size	Joao Moreira	8	22	14
13th	Eminent	5	126	Sir Mark Todd	James McDonald	12	49.25	113

# **WINNERS' PREVIOUS START**

(Since 1999)



Year	Winner	Last Start	Place	Finish
2019	Win Bright (JPN)	Nakayama Kinen (G2)	JPN	1st
2018	Pakistan Star (GER)	Chairman's Trophy (G2)	HK	4th
2017	Neorealism (JPN)	Nakayama Kinen (G2)	JPN	1st
2016	Werther (NZ)	Hong Kong Derby (HKG1)	HK	1st
2015	Blazing Speed (GB)	Premier Plate (HKG3)	HK	6th
2014	Designs On Rome (IRE)	Hong Kong Derby (HKG1)	HK	1st
2013	Military Attack (IRE)	Premier Plate (HKG3)	HK	1st
2012	Rulership (JPN)	Nikkei Sho (G2)	JPN	3rd
2011	Ambitious Dragon (NZ)	Hong Kong Derby (HKG1)	HK	1st
2010	Viva Pataca (GB)	Chairman's Trophy (HKG2)	HK	3rd
2009	Presvis (GB)	Dubai Duty Free (G1)	UAE	2nd
2008	Archipenko (USA)	Dubai Duty Free (G1)	UAE	3rd
2007	Viva Pataca (GB)	Hong Kong Gold Cup (HKG1)	HK	2nd
2006	Irridescence (SAF)	The Balanchine (Listed)	UAE	1st
2005	Vengeance Of Rain (NZ)	Hong Kong Derby (HKG1)	HK	1st
2004	River Dancer (IRE)	Premier Class 95+ Handicap ()	HK	9th
2003	Eishin Preston (USA)	February Stakes (JPN G1)	JPN	16th
2002	Eishin Preston (USA)	Nakayama Kinen (JPN G2)	JPN	5th
2001	Silvano (GER)	Dubai Sheema Classic (G2)	UAE	3rd
2000	Industrialist (GB)	Hong Kong Gold Cup (HKG1)	HK	1st
1999	Jim And Tonic (FR)	Prix Exbury (G3)	FR	3rd

FIRST FOUR WITH SIRE

(Since 2012)





FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	WIN BRIGHT (JPN)	STAY GOLD (JPN)
2nd	EXULTANT (IRE)	TEOFILO (IRE)
3rd	LYS GRACIEUX (JPN)	HEART'S CRY (JPN)
4th	GLORIOUS FOREVER (GB)	ARCHIPENKO (USA)

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	PAKISTAN STAR (GER)	SHAMARDAL (USA)
2nd	GOLD MOUNT (GB)	EXCELLENT ART (GB)
3rd	EAGLE WAY (AUS)	MORE THAN READY (USA)
4th	PING HAI STAR (NZ)	NOM DU JEU (NZ)

## 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	NEOREALISM (JPN)	NEO UNIVERSE (JPN)
2nd	PAKISTAN STAR (GER)	SHAMARDAL (USA)
3rd	WERTHER (NZ)	TAVISTOCK (NZ)
4th	BLAZING SPEED (GB)	DYLAN THOMAS (IRE)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	WERTHER (NZ)	TAVISTOCK (NZ)
2nd	MILITARY ATTACK (IRE)	ORATORIO (IRE)
3rd	BLAZING SPEED (GB)	DYLAN THOMAS (IRE)
4th	LOVELY DAY (JPN)	KING KAMEHAMEHA (JPN)

## 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	BLAZING SPEED (GB)	DYLAN THOMAS (IRE)
2nd	STAPHANOS (JPN)	DEEP IMPACT (JPN)
3rd	CRITERION (NZ)	SEBRING (AUS)
4th	DESIGNS ON ROME (IRE)	HOLY ROMAN EMPEROR (IRE)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	DESIGNS ON ROME (IRE)	HOLY ROMAN EMPEROR (IRE)
2nd	MILITARY ATTACK (IRE)	ORATORIO (IRE)
3rd	VERCINGETORIX (SAF)	SILVANO (GER)
4th	EPIPHANEIA (JPN)	SYMBOLI KRIS S (USA)

#### 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	MILITARY ATTACK (IRE)	ORATORIO (IRE)
2nd	CALIFORNIA MEMORY (USA)	HIGHEST HONOR (FR)
3rd	EISHIN FLASH (JPN)	KING'S BEST (USA)
4th	SAJJHAA (GB)	KING'S BEST (USA)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	RULERSHIP (JPN)	KING KAMEHAMEHA (JPN)
2nd	THUMBS UP (NZ)	SHINKO KING (IRE)
3rd	SWEET ORANGE (USA)	WAR FRONT (USA)
4th	ZAIDAN (USA)	STREET CRY (IRE)



YEAR	400	800	1200	1600	2000
2019	24.96	48.03	1.11.79	1.35.21	1.58.81
2018	25.74	50.47	1.14.18	1.37.36	2.00.21
2017	28.03	54.80	1.19.79	1.42.18	2.04.59
2016	25.21	49.50	1.13.77	1.37.76	2.01.32
2015	25.73	51.90	1.16.88	1.40.87	2.02.89
2014	25.94	50.67	1.14.98	1.37.79	2.01.06
2013	25.45	50.39	1.15.58	1.39.63	2.02.15
2012	25.72	50.91	1.16.68	1.40.57	2.02.38
2011	25.92	51.12	1.16.60	1.39.96	2.02.23
2010	26.86	52.83	1.18.21	1.42.54	2.04.97
2009	25.66	49.78	1.15.48	1.40.03	2.02.97
2008	25.20	49.30	1.13.60	1.37.20	2.00.80
2007	25.70	50.00	1.14.90	1.38.60	2.01.90
2006	26.40	51.20	1.16.10	1.39.60	2.02.00
2005	25.40	49.60	1.14.30	1.38.30	2.01.80
2004	25.10	49.50	1.13.60	1.37.50	2.01.40
2003	26.50	52.70	1.17.70	1.41.20	2.03.80
2002	25.90	50.10	1.15.20	1.39.90	2.02.50
2001	26.00	49.40	1.13.50	1.38.60	2.03.10
2000	26.20	50.90	1.15.80	1.39.50	2.02.10
1999	24.80	48.60	1.13.10	1.37.10	2.00.10
1998	26.30	49.90	1.14.00	1.37.40	2.01.00
1997	25.80	49.60	1.13.40	1.36.70	2.00.30





# QEII Cup 2019

Group 1 - 2000m (1:11.79) Going: Good Time: (24.96)(48.03)(1:35.21) (1:58.81)HK\$24,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 24.96 23.07 23.76 23.42 23.60

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnir ositic	_		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	4	Win Bright	M Matsuoka	Y Hatakeyama	126	1067	1	-	7	6	5	6	1	1:58.81	48
2	1	Exultant	Z Purton	A S Cruz	126	1047	6	3/4	12	11	11	9	2	1:58:95	2.6
3	12	Lys Gracieux	O Murphy	Y Yahagi	122	1012	4	1	9	10	8	7	3	1:58.97	4.5
4	3	Glorious Forever	K C Leung	F C Lor	126	1156	7	1-3/4	1	2	2	2	4	1:59.11	18
5	5	Pakistan Star	M Chadwick	P O'Sullivan	126	1171	2	2	3	3	3	3	5	1:59.14	18
6	13	Deirdre	Y Take	M Hashida	122	1112	5	4-1/4	11	12	12	10	6	1:59.49	21
7	9	Dark Dream	T Clark	F C Lor	126	1090	3	5-1/4	6	7	7	5	7	1:59.66	10
8	10	Dinozzo	C Y Ho	J Size	126	1056	11	7-1/4	10	9	9	8	8	1:59.95	125
9	6	Eagle Way	U Rispoli	J Moore	126	1092	13	8-1/4	13	13	13	11	9	2:00.12	19
10	8	Furore	H Bowman	F C Lor	126	1082	9	9	4	4	4	4	10	2:00.26	5.6
11	2	Time Warp	K Teetan	A S Cruz	126	1251	10	13-1/2	2	1	1	1	11	2:00.97	61
12	11	Waikuku	J Moreira	J Size	126	1092	8	22	5	5	6	12	12	2:02.35	14
13	7	Eminent	J McDonald	Sir M Todd	126	1101	12	49-1/4	8	8	10	13	13	2:06.67	113

# QEII Cup 2018

Group 1 - 2000m Going: Time: (25.74)(1.37.36)(2.00.21)Good (50.47)(1.14.18)HK\$24,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.74 24.73 23.71 23.18 22.85

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnir ositic	_		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Pakistan Star	W Buick	A S Cruz	126	1156	1	-	4	3	3	3	1	2.00.21	4.8
2	7	Gold Mount	A Sanna	A S Cruz	126	979	8	3	8	8	7	7	2	2.00.70	34
3	6	Eagle Way	B Prebble	J Moore	126	1085	2	4-1/4	5	5	5	6	3	2.00.88	22
4	5	Ping Hai Star	J Moreira	J Size	126	1217	3	5-1/4	7	7	8	8	4	2.01.03	2.6
5	2	Al Ain	C Demuro	Y Ikee	126	1140	6	6-1/2	3	4	4	4	5	2.01.25	11
6	8	Dinozzo	K Teetan	J Size	126	1031	4	8-1/4	6	6	6	5	6	2.01.52	73
7	4	Danburite	T Berry	H Otonashi	126	1035	5	9-1/2	2	2	2	2	7	2.01.74	25
8	1	Time Warp	Z Purton	A S Cruz	126	1238	7	12	1	1	1	1	8	2.02.13	2.4





Group 1 - 2000m Going: Good to Firm Time: (28.03)(54.80)(1.19.79)(2.04.59)(1.42.18)HK\$20,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course Sectional Time: 28.03 26.77 24.99 22.39 22.41

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnir ositic	_		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	5	Neorealism	J Moreira	N Hori	126	1128	6	-	6	6	1	1	1	2.04.59	4.5
2	8	Pakistan Star	S de Sousa	A S Cruz	126	1135	3	NK	3	3	5	5	2	2.04.65	2.8
3	1	Werther	H Bowman	J Moore	126	1036	2	1/2	4	4	4	3	3	2.04.67	2
4	4	Blazing Speed	N Callan	A S Cruz	126	1175	7	1-1/4	2	2	2	2	4	2.04.79	18
5	6	The United States	B Prebble	R Hickmott	126	1154	5	3-1/2	1	1	3	4	5	2.05.14	49
6	2	Secret Weapon	Z Purton	C H Yip	126	1119	8	3-1/2	7	7	7	6	6	2.05.16	25
7	7	Dicton	O Peslier	G Bietolini	126	1063	4	6-3/4	5	5	6	7	7	2.05.68	65
8	3	Designs On Rome	T Berry	J Moore	126	1067	1	8-1/4	8	8	8	8	8	2.05.91	58

# QEII Cup 2016

Group 1 - 2000m (2.01.32)Going: Yielding Time: (25.21)(49.50)(1.13.77)(1.37.76)HK\$20,000,000 Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.21 24.29 23.99 23.56 Course: 24.27

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnir ositic	_		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	10	Werther	H Bowman	J Moore	126	1051	5	-	10	9	10	3	1	2.01.32	5.5
2	5	Military Attack	N Rawiller	C Fownes	126	1033	9	4-1/2	12	12	12	7	2	2.02.03	71
3	1	Blazing Speed	N Callan	A S Cruz	126	1155	3	5-3/4	7	8	7	6	3	2.02.22	25
4	3	Lovely Day	J Moreira	Y Ikee	126	1083	1	6	5	7	3	2	4	2.02.30	2.9
5	4	Designs On Rome	T Berry	J Moore	126	1057	2	6-1/4	13	13	13	13	5	2.02.31	7.5
6	12	Nuovo Record	Y Take	M Saito	122	1022	7	7-1/2	11	11	11	10	6	2.02.51	12
7	6	Helene Happy Star	B Shinn	J Moore	126	1130	12	8-1/2	6	2	2	1	7	2.02.69	30
8	2	Highland Reel	R Moore	A P O'Brien	126	1023	6	10-1/2	4	6	9	12	8	2.02.98	5.8
9	9	Ertijaal	D Whyte	M F de Kock	126	1135	11	11-3/4	8	5	5	4	9	2.03.20	57
10	13	Rising Romance	D Lane	D A Hayes	122	1088	4	16-1/2	9	10	8	8	10	2.03.95	63
11	11	Horse Of Fortune	K Teetan	A T Millard	126	1082	10	19	2	3	4	11	11	2.04.35	17
12	7	Satono Crown	Z Purton	N Hori	126	1054	8	19-1/4	1	4	6	9	12	2.04.39	8
13	8	Helene Super Star	B Prebble	A S Cruz	126	1210	13	22-1/4	3	1	1	5	13	2.04.88	122





Group 1 - 2000m Going: Good to Firm (2.02.89)Time: (25.73)(51.90)(1.16.88)(1.40.87)HK\$20,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course Sectional Time: 25.73 26.17 24.98 23.99 22.02

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnii ositic	_		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Blazing Speed	N Callan	A S Cruz	126	1121	8	-	5	6	6	5	1	2.02.89	15
2	9	Staphanos	Y Fukunaga	H Fujiwara	126	1046	5	2	6	5	5	6	2	2.03.20	18
3	4	Criterion	C Williams	D A Hayes	126	1090	1	2	2	2	2	1	3	2.03.21	2.5
4	1	Designs On Rome	J Moreira	J Moore	126	1050	11	2	10	11	11	9	4	2.03.21	3.9
5	12	Packing Llaregyb	O Peslier	A Schutz	126	1106	6	2	11	10	10	8	5	2.03.21	32
6	6	Helene Super Star	D Whyte	A S Cruz	126	1202	3	2-1/4	4	3	3	4	6	2.03.25	14
7	2	Military Attack	B Prebble	C Fownes	126	1029	2	2-3/4	3	4	4	2	7	2.03.33	9.7
8	10	Helene Happy Star	T Berry	J Moore	126	1114	4	3	8	7	7	7	8	2.03.39	6.5
9	8	California Memory	K Teetan	A S Cruz	126	989	7	4	12	12	12	12	9	2.03.52	85
10	7	Smoking Sun	S Pasquier	P Bary	126	1062	10	5	9	9	9	11	10	2.03.68	91
11	5	Red Cadeaux	H Bowman	E A L Dunlop	126	1075	9	5-1/2	7	8	8	10	11	2.03.79	16
12	11	Same World	K C Leung	J Moore	126	1052	12	9-1/2	1	1	1	3	12	2.04.42	266

# QEII Cup 2014

Group 1 - 2000m Good to Firm (2.01.06)Going: Time: (25.94)(50.67)(1.14.98)(1.37.79)HK\$14,000,000 Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.94 22.81 23.27 Course: 24.73 24.31

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnii ositic	_		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	5	Designs On Rome	T Berry	J Moore	126	1062	5	-	8	8	8	4	1	2.01.06	2.2
2	1	Military Attack	J Moreira	J Moore	126	1053	4	NK	5	5	5	5	2	2.01.11	5.8
3	4	Vercingetorix	A Delpech	M F de Kock	126	1113	3	2-1/4	7	7	7	9	3	2.01.43	9.6
4	3	Epiphaneia	Y Fukunaga	K Sumii	126	1068	6	4-1/4	4	4	3	2	4	2.01.76	3.2
5	7	Dibayani	Z Purton	C W Chang	126	996	10	4-1/4	10	10	10	7	5	2.01.76	8.8
6	6	Packing Whiz	N Callan	C Fownes	126	1183	9	6	9	9	9	8	6	2.02.01	99
7	10	Same World	H Bowman	J Moore	126	1054	2	9	1	1	1	1	7	2.02.50	99
8	2	Dominant	G Mosse	J Moore	126	1051	7	10-3/4	6	6	6	6	8	2.02.80	30
9	9	Sanshaawes	O Doleuze	M F de Kock	126	1089	8	11-3/4	2	2	2	3	9	2.02.95	99
10	8	Uncoiled	K Teetan	Y Yahagi	126	1091	1	12	3	3	4	10	10	2.02.99	75



Group 1 - 2000m Going: Time: (2.02.15)Good (25.45)(50.39)(1.15.58)(1.39.63)HK\$14,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course Sectional Time: 25.45 24.94 25.19 24.05 22.52

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnii ositid			Finish Time	Win Odds
1	4	Military Attack	T Berry	J Moore	126	1045	3	-	5	5	5	6	1	2.02.15	11
2	2	California Memory	M Chadwick	A S Cruz	126	1003	1	1-3/4	6	6	8	5	2	2.02.42	14
3	3	Eishin Flash	M Demuro	H Fujiwara	126	1063	13	1-3/4	14	14	14	13	3	2.02.42	11
4	13	Sajjhaa	S de Sousa	S bin Suroor	122	1087	8	2	10	8	6	7	4	2.02.48	6.4
5	9	Akeed Mofeed	D Whyte	R Gibson	126	1209	4	2-3/4	3	4	4	3	5	2.02.59	2.9
6	1	Ambitious Dragon	Z Purton	A T Millard	126	1197	6	3-1/4	8	10	10	9	6	2.02.67	3
7	5	Thumbs Up	B Prebble	C Fownes	126	1192	9	3-3/4	13	13	13	14	7	2.02.74	55
8	14	Igugu	A Delpech	M F de Kock	122	1116	10	4-3/4	4	3	1	1	8	2.02.91	37
9	6	Irian	O Doleuze	J Moore	126	1060	5	4-3/4	11	11	7	8	9	2.02.91	55
10	12	Wrath Of Fire	T Angland	D Cruz	126	1074	7	5-1/2	12	12	12	10	10	2.03.02	99
11	7	Treasure Beach	C O'Donoghue	M F de Kock	126	977	12	6	7	7	9	11	11	2.03.10	99
12	8	Zaidan	R Fourie	A S Cruz	126	1121	14	6-3/4	2	2	3	4	12	2.03.23	36
13	10	Ashkiyr	W C Marwing	J Moore	126	1098	11	12-1/4	1	1	2	2	13	2.04.11	30
14	11	Crackerjack	A Suborics	D Cruz	126	1050	2	18	9	9	11	12	14	2.05.05	99

# QEII Cup 2012

Group 1 - 2000m (2.02.38)Going: Good to Yielding Time: (25.72)(50.91)(1.16.68)(1.40.57)HK\$14,000,000 Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.72 25.19 21.81 Course: 25.77 23.89

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnii ositic			Finish Time	Win Odds
1	4	Rulership	U Rispoli	K Sumii	126	1100	8	-	3	3	3	1	1	2.02.38	5.5
2	6	Thumbs Up	B Prebble	C Fownes	126	1184	11	3-3/4	10	11	11	10	2	2.02.98	5.5
3	11	Sweet Orange	W C Marwing	D E Ferraris	126	1083	2	4	9	9	9	9	3	2.03.00	3.1
4	13	Zaidan	O Doleuze	J Moore	126	1087	5	4-3/4	5	6	6	4	4	2.03.12	20
5	1	California Memory	M Chadwick	A S Cruz	126	981	10	5	12	13	13	12	5	2.03.17	11
6	5	Pure Champion	A Suborics	A S Cruz	126	1139	9	5	4	4	4	5	6	2.03.19	21
7	3	Irian	T Clark	J Moore	126	1051	6	5-3/4	7	8	8	7	7	2.03.30	16
8	7	Chinchon	R Moore	C Laffon-Parias	126	1108	1	5-3/4	13	12	12	13	8	2.03.31	20
9	2	Treasure Beach	J Spencer	A P O'Brien	126	972	13	7-1/2	2	2	2	3	9	2.03.56	15
10	10	Fay Fay	D Whyte	J Size	126	1123	12	7-1/2	1	1	1	2	10	2.03.59	7.3
11	8	Mr Medici	Z Purton	L Ho	126	1015	3	8	8	7	7	8	11	2.03.66	67
12	9	Viscount Nelson	K Shea	M F de Kock	126	1028	4	9-3/4	11	10	10	11	12	2.03.92	74
13	12	Collection	W Smith	D Cruz	126	1147	7	33-3/4	6	5	5	6	13	2.07.76	93





Group 1 - 2000m Going: Time: (2.02.23)Good (25.92)(51.12)(1.16.60)(1.39.96)HK\$14,000,000 Course: Turf - A+3 Course Sectional Time: 25.92 25.20 25.48 23.36 22.27

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnii ositic			Finish Time	Win Odds
1	7	Ambitious Dragon	D Whyte	A T Millard	126	1186	12	-	9	10	10	7	1	2.02.23	2.3
2	4	California Memory	M Chadwick	A S Cruz	126	986	11	3/4	14	14	14	13	2	2.02.38	6.2
3	9	Mighty High	W C Marwing	J Moore	126	1059	13	1	2	2	2	1	3	2.02.40	32
4	1	Irian	B Prebble	J Moore	126	1049	8	1-1/2	11	9	9	10	4	2.02.48	5.4
5	6	Viva Pataca	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1085	9	1-3/4	4	5	5	5	5	2.02.53	20
6	14	River Jetez	B Fayd'herbe	M F de Kock	122	1037	2	2-1/2	7	8	8	8	6	2.02.64	9.8
7	12	Sapelli	Z Purton	J Size	126	1122	4	3-1/4	3	3	3	3	7	2.02.74	99
8	2	Gitano Hernando	D Oliver	H J Brown	126	1057	6	3-1/2	12	13	13	11	8	2.02.80	43
9	8	Mr Medici	G Mosse	L Ho	126	1025	14	4-1/4	8	7	6	6	9	2.02.93	71
10	5	Packing Winner	O Doleuze	L Ho	126	1095	7	5-1/4	1	1	1	2	10	2.03.09	99
11	3	Wigmore Hall	J Spencer	M L W Bell	126	987	10	5-3/4	13	12	12	14	11	2.03.14	10
12	11	Destined For Glory	J Lloyd	J Moore	126	1136	1	6	5	6	7	9	12	2.03.21	12
13	13	Semos	P Strydom	D E Ferraris	126	1079	3	7-1/4	6	4	4	4	13	2.03.41	99
14	10	King Dancer	B Doyle	S Woods	126	1121	5	8-3/4	10	11	11	12	14	2.03.63	69

# QEII Cup 2010

Group 1 - 2000m (2.04.97)Going: Good Time: (26.86)(52.83)(1.18.21)(1.42.54)HK\$14,000,000 Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 26.86 25.97 25.38 22.43 Course: 24.33

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnii ositic	_		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Viva Pataca	W C Marwing	J Moore	126	1099	7		4	4	4	4	1	2.04.97	16
2	4	Lizard's Desire	C Soumillon	M F de Kock	126	996	2	NK	5	5	5	5	2	2.05.04	12
3	7	Super Satin	D Whyte	C Fownes	126	1096	4	NK	6	6	6	6	3	2.05.05	13
4	6	Never Bouchon	H Goto	M Ito	126	1051	1	1-1/2	1	1	1	1	4	2.05.20	45
5	2	Presvis	R Moore	L M Cumani	126	1025	6	1-1/2	9	9	9	9	5	2.05.20	5.1
6	1	Collection	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1118	8	1-1/2	7	8	8	7	6	2.05.20	1.7
7	8	Super Pistachio	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1046	5	2	2	2	2	2	7	2.05.27	7.6
8	5	Mr Medici	H W Lai	L Ho	126	1033	3	2-3/4	3	3	3	3	8	2.05.40	16
9	9	Unique Jewellery	B Prebble	J Size	126	1122	9	4-1/4	8	7	7	8	9	2.05.63	64





Group 1 - 2000m Going: Yielding Time: (2.02.97)(25.66)(49.78)(1.15.48)(1.40.03)HK\$14,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course Sectional Time: 25.66 24.12 25.70 24.55 22.94

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			unnii ositic			Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Presvis	R Moore	L M Cumani	126	1012	8	-	10	10	10	10	1	2.02.97	3.9
2	1	Viva Pataca	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1086	1	1	3	4	5	6	2	2.03.11	2.5
3	7	Thumbs Up	C Soumillon	C S Shum	126	1139	7	1-1/4	8	8	8	8	3	2.03.17	7.2
4	6	Chinchon	O Doleuze	C Laffon-Parias	126	1082	5	1-3/4	7	6	7	7	4	2.03.27	13
5	5	Packing Winner	E Saint-Martin	L Ho	126	1091	6	2	4	2	3	2	5	2.03.30	26
6	2	Archipenko	K Shea	M F de Kock	126	1001	2	2-1/4	5	5	4	4	6	2.03.34	5.1
7	9	Viva Macau	K T Yeung	J Moore	126	1135	3	6-3/4	1	1	1	1	7	2.04.05	48
8	4	Niconero	C Williams	D A Hayes	126	1098	10	6-3/4	9	9	9	9	8	2.04.07	30
9	10	Danesis	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1285	4	10	2	3	2	3	9	2.04.56	27
10	8	Bullish Cash	B Prebble	A S Cruz	126	1044	9	11-3/4	6	7	6	5	10	2.04.87	36

# QEII Cup 2008

Group 1 - 2000m (49.30)(2.00.80)Going: Good Time: (25.20)(1.13.60)(1.37.20)HK\$14,000,000 Turf - A Course 23.60 **Sectional Time:** 25.20 24.10 23.60 Course: 24.30

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Archipenko	K Shea	M F de Kock	126	1003	9	-	2.00.80	14
2	9	Balius	O Doleuze	C Laffon-Parias	126	1049	8	1-3/4	2.01.00	84
3	1	Viva Pataca	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1108	10	2	2.01.10	2.1
4	6	Packing Winner	D Whyte	L Ho	126	1079	3	2-3/4	2.01.20	83
5	4	Quijano	A Starke	P Schiergen	126	1069	2	3-3/4	2.01.40	18
6	2	Matsurida Gogh	M Ebina	S Kunieda	126	1060	6	4	2.01.40	5.7
7	12	Musical Way	R Thomas	P Van de Poele	122	992	5	4-1/4	2.01.50	94
8	7	Helene Mascot	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1224	7	5-1/2	2.01.70	3
9	10	Bullish Cash	B Prebble	A S Cruz	126	1054	11	6	2.01.70	22
10	11	Viva Macau	M Nunes	J Moore	126	1178	4	6-1/2	2.01.80	99
11	8	Sir Slick	B Herd	G A Nicholson	126	1122	1	7-1/2	2.02.00	53
Withdrawn	5	Jackpot Delight	G Mosse	C Fownes	-	-	-	-	-	-





Group 1 - 2000m Going: Good to Firm Time: (25.70)(50.00)(1.14.90)(1.38.60)(2.01.90)HK\$14,000,000 23.30 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.70 24.30 24.90 23.70

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	6	Viva Pataca	M Kinane	J Moore	126	1126	7	-	2.01.90	7.5
2	2	Vengeance Of Rain	A Delpech	D E Ferraris	126	1201	8	1-3/4	2.02.10	4.4
3	1	Admire Moon	Y Take	H Matsuda	126	1023	10	2	2.02.20	1.6
4	8	Sir Ernesto	F Coetzee	D Cruz	126	1166	6	2-1/4	2.02.20	40
5	4	Sushisan	K Shea	H J Brown	126	1013	4	2-3/4	2.02.30	54
6	3	Oracle West	W C Marwing	M F de Kock	126	1048	5	4-1/2	2.02.60	18
7	7	Vital King	B Prebble	P O'Sullivan	126	1121	9	5	2.02.70	10
8	10	Supreme Gains	D Whyte	K L Man	126	1039	1	7-3/4	2.03.10	70
9	9	Viva Macau	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1177	2	8-3/4	2.03.30	32
10	5	Seihali	J Murtagh	D Selvaratnam	126	1018	3	8-3/4	2.03.30	86

# QEII Cup 2006

Group 1 - 2000m Good to Firm (2.02.00)Going: Time: (26.40)(51.20)(1.16.10)(1.39.60)HK\$14,000,000 Turf - A Course 26.40 24.80 24.90 23.50 22.40 Course: **Sectional Time:** 

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	13	Irridescence	W C Marwing	M F de Kock	122	956	6	-	2.02.00	5.8
2	3	Best Gift	E Saint-Martin	J Moore	126	1145	10	HD	2.02.00	12
3	12	Ouija Board	L Dettori	E A L Dunlop	122	1007	8	HD	2.02.00	2.6
4	4	Super Kid	S Dye	J Moore	126	1195	2	1-3/4	2.02.20	15
5	6	Bullish Luck	B Prebble	A S Cruz	126	1236	5	3-1/4	2.02.50	18
6	10	Viva Pataca	G Mosse	J Moore	126	1108	12	4-1/2	2.02.70	3.5
7	5	Bowman's Crossing	D Dunn	C Fownes	126	1164	3	5-3/4	2.02.90	25
8	8	Green Treasure	Y T Cheng	D Cruz	126	1144	4	6	2.02.90	47
9	2	Russian Pearl	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1014	13	7-1/4	2.03.10	25
10	11	River Dancer	G Schofield	J Size	126	1016	7	7-1/4	2.03.10	62
11	7	Falstaff	D Whyte	M F de Kock	126	978	11	13-1/4	2.04.10	51
12	9	Laverock	M Blancpain	C Laffon-Parias	126	1066	1	14-3/4	2.04.30	61
13	1	Norse Dancer	D Holland	D R C Elsworth	126	1166	9	22-1/4	2.05.50	51





Group 1 - 2000m Going: Good to Firm Time: (25.40)(49.60)(1.14.30)(1.38.30)(2.01.80)HK\$14,000,000 24.70 24.00 23.50 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.40 24.20

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	8	Vengeance Of Rain	A Delpech	D E Ferraris	126	1167	3	-	2.01.80	5.7
2	7	Greys Inn	W C Marwing	M F de Kock	126	1059	5	3/4	2.01.90	36
3	12	Russian Pearl	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1002	11	2-3/4	2.02.20	6.3
4	10	Super Kid	G Schofield	J Size	126	1172	6	3	2.02.20	68
5	6	Phoenix Reach	M Dwyer	A M Balding	126	1047	10	3	2.02.20	7.4
6	2	Bullish Luck	B Prebble	A S Cruz	126	1228	1	3-1/2	2.02.30	10
7	4	Epalo	A Starke	A Schutz	126	1141	13	4-3/4	2.02.50	25
8	13	Sambuca	D Dunn	A T Millard	126	1095	2	5-3/4	2.02.70	62
9	3	Elvstroem	N Rawiller	T Vasil	126	1098	8	6	2.02.70	8.9
10	14	Elegant Fashion	S Dye	D A Hayes	122	1103	4	6	2.02.70	64
11	1	Grand Armee	D Whyte	G Waterhouse	126	1226	12	7-3/4	2.03.00	2.7
12	9	Perfect Partner	O Doleuze	A S Cruz	126	1148	9	9-1/4	2.03.20	36
13	11	Ain't Here	G Mosse	D A Hayes	126	1155	7	10-1/2	2.03.40	48
Withdrawn	5	Touch Of Land	T Jarnet	H-A Pantall	-	-	-	-	-	-

# QEII Cup 2004

Group 1 - 2000m Good to Firm Going: Time: (25.10)(49.50)(1.13.60)(1.37.50)(2.01.40)HK\$14,000,000 Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.10 24.40 24.10 23.90 23.90 Course:

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	9	River Dancer	G Schofield	J Size	126	1013	8	-	2.01.40	58
2	14	Elegant Fashion	G Mosse	D A Hayes	122	1118	2	3/4	2.01.50	4.9
3	7	Scott's View	K M Chin	M Johnston	126	936	6	3/4	2.01.50	10
4	3	Bowman's Crossing	S Dye	D Oughton	126	1123	11	1-3/4	2.01.70	35
5	5	Right Approach	W C Marwing	M F de Kock	126	1019	3	2-1/2	2.01.80	18
6	1	Lucky Owners	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1091	9	3-1/2	2.01.90	2.2
7	13	Saturn	A Marcus	I W Allan	126	1030	5	3-3/4	2.02.00	16
8	10	Visorhill	P Payne	I W Allan	126	1124	7	5-1/4	2.02.20	43
9	11	Blue Stitch	R Fradd	A T Millard	126	1109	1	5-1/2	2.02.20	99
10	4	Bullish Luck	O Doleuze	A S Cruz	126	1188	4	5-3/4	2.02.30	13
11	12	Ain't Here	B Prebble	D A Hayes	126	1156	12	8-1/2	2.02.70	58
12	6	Sarafan	A Suborics	N D Drysdale	126	1139	13	8-3/4	2.02.80	27
13	2	Paolini	E Pedroza	A Wohler	126	1122	14	9-1/2	2.02.90	30
14	8	Tiber	D Whyte	J Moore	126	1094	10	Many Lengths		9.1





Group 1 - 2000m Going: Good to Firm Time: (26.50)(52.70)(1.17.70) (1.41.20)(2.03.80)HK\$14,000,000 22.60 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 26.50 26.20 25.00 23.50

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	1	Eishin Preston	Y Fukunaga	S Kitahashi	126	1037	1	-	2.03.80	2.4
2	13	Elegant Fashion	G Mosse	D A Hayes	122	1077	6	1-3/4	2.04.10	3.4
3	2	Paolini	E Pedroza	A Wohler	126	1110	12	2	2.04.10	12
4	10	River Dancer	R Fradd	J Size	126	1014	7	2-1/2	2.04.20	9.3
5	8	Red Pepper	G Schofield	P C Kan	126	1002	10	2-3/4	2.04.30	32
6	5	Housemaster	W C Marwing	I W Allan	126	1108	2	3-1/4	2.04.30	17
7	9	Self Flit	W M Lai	I W Allan	126	1190	9	3-1/4	2.04.30	17
8	11	Gift	S Dye	J Size	126	1087	4	5-1/4	2.04.60	48
9	12	Visorhill	F Coetzee	I W Allan	126	1113	8	5-1/4	2.04.60	33
10	3	Precision	D Whyte	D Oughton	126	1122	11	5-3/4	2.04.70	10
11	6	Helene Vitality	D Dunn	D A Hayes	126	1014	3	6-3/4	2.04.80	73
12	7	Come See You	C Williams	I W Allan	126	1055	5	9-3/4	2.05.30	99
Withdrawn	4	Eventuail	A Marcus	G Woodruff	-	-	-	-	-	-

# QEII Cup 2002

Group 1 - 2000m (2.02.50)Going: Good Time: (25.90)(50.10)(1.15.20)(1.39.90)HK\$14,000,000 Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.90 24.20 25.10 24.70 22.60 Course:

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Eishin Preston	Y Fukunaga	S Kitahashi	126	1033	5	-	2.02.50	4.6
2	1	Agnes Digital	H Shii	T Shirai	126	990	13	1/2	2.02.60	5.9
3	7	Indigenous	F Coetzee	I W Allan	126	1063	12	3/4	2.02.70	99
4	13	Universal Prince	J Sheehan	E B Murray	126	1053	3	1-1/2	2.02.80	11
5	4	Grandera	L Dettori	S bin Suroor	126	1038	10	2-1/2	2.02.90	2.1
6	2	Cheers Hong Kong	D Whyte	I W Allan	126	1020	9	3	2.03.00	67
7	10	Precision	H K Yim	D Oughton	126	1117	6	3-1/2	2.03.10	85
8	9	Olympic Express	W C Marwing	I W Allan	126	1055	1	4-1/2	2.03.30	7.4
9	14	Lethals Lady	D Bonilla	R Collet	123	974	7	4-3/4	2.03.30	92
10	8	Okawango	O Doleuze	C Head-Maarek	126	950	2	8-1/2	2.03.90	19
11	12	Rebel Leader	E Legrix	G Lane	126	1142	8	10-1/2	2.04.20	99
12	11	Rainbow And Gold	G Mosse	P C Kan	126	1055	4	11-1/2	2.04.40	66
13	5	Helene Vitality	D Dunn	D A Hayes	126	995	14	13-1/4	2.04.60	59
14	6	Idol	C Williams	D Oughton	126	1120	11	14	2.04.80	99





Group 1 - 2000m Going: Good to Yielding Time: (26.00)(49.40)(1.13.50)(1.38.60)(2.03.10)HK\$10,000,000 Turf - A Course 24.50 Course: **Sectional Time:** 26.00 23.40 24.10 25.10

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	13	Silvano	A Suborics	A Wohler	126	1030	12	-	2.03.10	7.2
2	10	Jim And Tonic	G Mosse	F Doumen	126	1030	10	1-3/4	2.03.30	2.3
3	8	Indigenous	W C Marwing	I W Allan	126	1031	2	3-1/4	2.03.60	42
4	3	Electronic Unicorn	F Coetzee	P F Yiu	126	1037	3	5-3/4	2.03.90	38
5	12	Oriental Express	D Harrison	I W Allan	126	1140	7	6-1/2	2.04.10	99
6	2	Daliapour	J Egan	I W Allan	126	939	4	6-3/4	2.04.10	25
7	5	Helene Vitality	S Dye	D A Hayes	126	985	6	8-1/4	2.04.40	14
8	1	Caitano	A Starke	A Schutz	126	1066	5	12-1/4	2.05.00	50
9	6	Housemaster	E Saint-Martin	I W Allan	126	1119	1	12-3/4	2.05.10	74
10	9	Industrial Pioneer	R Fradd	P C Kan	126	1003	11	14-1/4	2.05.30	2.8
11	7	Idol	D Whyte	D Oughton	126	1095	13	16-1/2	2.05.60	34
12	14	Sobieski	L Dettori	S bin Suroor	126	1047	8	22-1/4	2.06.50	21
13	4	Emission	E Legrix	C Brown	126	1003	9	28-1/4	2.07.50	99
Withdrawn	11	Kaapstad Way	D Oliver	C J Wood	-	-	-	-	-	-

# QEII Cup 2000

Group 2 - 2000m Good to Firm (2.02.10)Going: Time: (26.20)(50.90)(1.15.80)(1.39.50)HK\$7,000,000 Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 26.20 24.70 24.90 23.70 22.60 Course:

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	8	Industrialist	A Munro	P C Kan	126	1093	8	-	2.02.10	4
2	2	Jim And Tonic	G Mosse	F Doumen	129	1048	12	SH	2.02.10	2.4
3	6	Housemaster	D Harrison	I W Allan	126	1075	2	SH	2.02.10	10
4	7	Indigenous	B Marcus	I W Allan	126	1040	11	1-1/4	2.02.30	14
5	10	Keen Winner	R Fradd	A T Millard	126	1057	9	2-3/4	2.02.50	10
6	9	Iscan	L Dettori	S bin Suroor	126	963	4	2-3/4	2.02.50	26
7	4	Electronic Unicorn	S King	P F Yiu	126	1024	5	3	2.02.60	10
8	5	Floral Joy	F Coetzee	P C Kan	126	1115	3	4-1/4	2.02.70	99
9	11	Oriental Express	E Saint-Martin	I W Allan	126	1140	13	4-1/4	2.02.80	23
10	13	Thesaurus	P Cooksey	C L Dickey	126	1057	6	7	2.03.20	27
11	3	The Message	E Legrix	J B R Ralph	129	1162	7	7-1/4	2.03.20	23
12	12	Temmoku	B Doyle	T W Leung	126	977	10	10-1/4	2.03.70	99
13	14	Win For Lily	W M Lai	I W Allan	126	1049	1	13-1/4	2.04.10	99
Withdrawn	1	Iron Horse	D Whyte	J D Morish	-	-	-	-	-	-





Group 2 - 2000m Going: Good to Firm Time: (24.80)(48.60)(1.13.10)(1.37.10)(2.00.10)HK\$5,350,000 Turf - A Course 24.00 23.00 Course: **Sectional Time:** 24.80 23.80 24.50

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	8	Jim And Tonic	G Mosse	F Doumen	126	1028	1	-	2.00.10	11
2	7	Indigenous	D Whyte	I W Allan	126	1029	5	2-1/2	2.00.40	3.5
3	9	Johan Cruyff	F Sanchez	P L Biancone	126	1142	6	2-3/4	2.00.50	6.3
4	1	Catalan Opening	P Payne	J B Cummings	131	1160	8	3-3/4	2.00.70	14
5	11	Oriental Express	E Saint-Martin	I W Allan	126	1124	9	4	2.00.70	7.5
6	2	Limpid	L Dettori	S bin Suroor	131	1098	3	6-1/4	2.01.00	2.9
7	10	Monza	A Munro	L Ho	126	1007	4	7-3/4	2.01.30	99
8	5	Billion Win	F Coetzee	I W Allan	126	1174	7	8-1/4	2.01.30	32
9	12	Palia	S King	L K Laxon	123	1012	2	11-1/2	2.01.80	46
10	6	En Rapport	W Woods	L Fownes	126	1110	11	17-1/4	2.02.70	99
11	3	The Message	L Ballantyne	J B R Ralph	131	1117	12	20	2.03.20	13
12	4	Benji	E Legrix	P L Biancone	126	1191	10	35-3/4	2.05.60	99

# QEII Cup 1998

Hong Kong Group 1 - 2000m Good to Firm (2.01.00)Going: Time: (26.30)(49.90)(1.14.00)(1.37.40)HK\$5,350,000 Turf - A Course Course: **Sectional Time:** 26.30 23.60 24.10 23.40 23.60

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	8	Oriental Express	D Whyte	I W Allan	126	1129	10	-	2.01.00	16
2	2	Vialli	P Payne	D O'Sullivan	131	1137	3	HD	2.01.00	12
3	3	Johan Cruyff	E Legrix	P L Biancone	128	1115	9	1-1/2	2.01.30	2.7
4	5	Indigenous	B Marcus	I W Allan	126	1030	11	1-3/4	2.01.30	7.9
5	4	Che Sara Sara	E Saint-Martin	D Oughton	126	987	2	2	2.01.30	99
6	1	Starborough	L Dettori	S bin Suroor	131	1066	7	2-1/4	2.01.40	2
7	11	Smashing Pumpkin	D Nikolic	D A Hayes	126	1108	5	3	2.01.50	40
8	6	Mazal	A Munro	D Oughton	126	1018	6	5	2.01.80	99
9	9	Ouzo	J Saimee	M P Thwaites	126	1035	8	6	2.01.90	35
10	10	Privilege	F Coetzee	I W Allan	126	1027	4	6-3/4	2.02.10	99
11	7	Multi-Star	B Doyle	P F Yiu	126	1008	1	12	2.02.90	99





Hong Kong Group 1 - 2000m Going: Good to Firm Time: (25.80)(49.60)(1.13.40)(1.36.70)(2.00.30)HK\$5,000,000 23.60 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.80 23.80 23.80 23.30

Place ''	No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	2	London News	D Whyte	A Laird	131	1118	2	-	2.00.30	6.1
2	13	Privilege	A Marcus	I W Allan	126	1029	5	1/2	2.00.40	50
3	6	Annus Mirabilis	L Dettori	S bin Suroor	126	1022	4	1-1/4	2.00.50	1.4
4	11	Oriental Express	B Marcus	I W Allan	126	1126	9	2-3/4	2.00.70	17
5	4	Sapio	T Allan	Mrs S L Kay	128	1232	7	3	2.00.80	20
6	8	Deauville	E Saint-Martin	A S Cruz	126	1120	6	4-3/4	2.01.00	27
7	3	Perfect Bound	P Payne	J F Meagher	128	1100	11	7	2.01.40	32
8	14	Dance Partner	H Shii	T Shirai	123	943	12	8-1/2	2.01.60	18
9	10	Meiner Bridge	K Sakamoto	M Ito	126	1114	1	9	2.01.70	49
10	9	Indigenous	A Munro	L S Li	126	1007	14	9-1/4	2.01.70	51
11	1	Avedon	E Legrix	F B Campbell	131	1166	8	10-3/4	2.01.90	21
12	5	Adjareli	K M Chin	J Moore	126	1001	10	16-3/4	2.02.90	99
13	7	Citiluck	P Strydom	I W Allan	126	1041	13	18	2.03.10	99
14	12	Peak Of Perfection	G W Moore	M P Thwaites	126	965	3	Many Lengths	-	53

# QEII Cup 1996

Hong Kong Group 1 - 2200m Going: Good Time: (13.70)(37.20)(1.02.20)(1.26.90) (1.51.30) (2.14.50)HK\$4,500,000 Course: Turf - A+2 Course **Sectional Time:** 13.70 23.50 25.00 24.70 24.40 23.20

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	8	Overbury	L Dettori	S bin Suroor	126	-	2	-	2.14.50	2.6
2	12	Sapio	B Nibberd	Mrs S L Kay	126	-	6	3-3/4	2.15.10	4.8
3	10	Privilege	B Marcus	I W Allan	126	-	10	4-1/2	2.15.20	24
4	6	Learmont	P A Eddery	E Charpy	126	-	8	5-1/4	2.15.40	7.2
5	1	Few Are Chosen	L Cassidy	G Waterhouse	126	-	11	6-1/4	2.15.50	10
6	13	Sterling Town	E Saint-Martin	I W Allan	126	-	13	7-1/2	2.15.70	61
7	11	Sam Mcguire	L O'Sullivan	P M Busuttin	126	-	5	8-1/2	2.15.90	18
8	9	Potential Star	W Harris	M G Lees	126	-	7	9-1/4	2.16.00	17
9	3	Glide Away	I Azhar	D Baertschiger	126	-	3	11-3/4	2.16.40	35
10	4	Helene Star	E Legrix	P L Biancone	126	-	12	12-1/4	2.16.50	31
11	5	Jade Age	D Holland	D Oughton	126	-	14	15-1/2	2.17.00	80
12	14	Survey King	G Childs	J Moore	126	-	9	16-1/2	2.17.20	46
13	2	Fortune Ride	F Johansson	P H Chan	126	-	4	18	2.17.50	99
Pulled Up	7	Makarpura Star	F Coetzee	J Moore	126	-	1	-	-	8.2





Hong Kong Group 1 - 2200m Going: Yielding Time: (13.40) (38.80) (1.04.60)(2.17.20) (1.29.20) (1.54.00) HK\$4,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course Sectional Time: 13.40 25.40 25.80 24.60 24.80 23.20

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	8	Red Bishop	M Kinane	H A Ibrahim	126	-	12	-	2.17.20	2.1
2	14	Volochine	E Legrix	R Collet	126	-	14	2-1/4	2.17.50	9.5
3	13	Survey King	G Childs	J Moore	126	-	7	6	2.18.10	73
4	11	Royal Snack	A Munro	G M Hanlon	126	-	4	6-1/4	2.18.20	19
5	6	Makarpura Star	A S Cruz	J Moore	126	-	8	6-1/2	2.18.20	6.9
6	4	Ionio	B Marcus	C E Brittain	126	-	1	8-1/2	2.18.60	15
7	5	Jade Age	G Stevens	D Oughton	126	-	11	10-1/2	2.18.90	24
8	9	Right Way	D Gauci	P C Kan	126	-	9	10-1/2	2.18.90	99
9	10	River Verdon	J Marshall	D Hill	126	-	10	12-1/4	2.19.20	11
10	3	Fujiyama Kenzan	M Ebina	H Mori	126	-	2	13-1/4	2.19.30	6.3
11	7	Northern Fire Ball	C W Choi	T P Wong	126	-	13	15-1/4	2.19.60	99
12	2	Electric Flash	G Mosse	T K Ng	126	-	3	16-1/2	2.19.90	22
13	1	Amza Glory	L O'Sullivan	D Hill	126	-	6	17-1/4	2.20.00	99
14	12	Smiling	H K Yim	B K Ng	126	-	5	20-3/4	2.20.60	99



#### Allan, Ivan (1 win)

28 starts : 1-2-4

Saturn (2004, 7th)

Visorhill (2004, 8th)

Housemaster (2003, 6th)

Self Flit (2003, 7th)

Visorhill (2003, 9th)

Come See You (2003, 12th)

Indigenous (2002, 3rd)

Cheers Hong Kong (2002, 6th)

Olympic Express (2002, 8th)

Indigenous (2001, 3rd)

Oriental Express (2001, 5th)

Daliapour (2001, 6th)

Housemaster (2001, 9th)

Housemaster (2000, 3rd)

Indigenous (2000, 4th)

Oriental Express (2000, 9th)

Win For Lily (2000, 13th)

Indigenous (1999, 2nd)

Oriental Express (1999, 5th)

Billion Win (1999, 8th)

Oriental Express (1998, 1st)

Indigenous (1998, 4th)

Privilege (1998, 10th)

Privilege (1997, 2nd)

#### Allan, Ivan (1 win) - Con't

Oriental Express (1997, 4th)

Citiluck (1997, 13th)

Privilege (1996, 3rd)

Sterling Town (1996, 6th)

#### Baertschiger, Don (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Glide Away (1996, 9th)

#### Balding, Andrew (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Phoenix Reach (2005, 5th)

#### Bary, Pascal (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Smoking Sun (2015, 10th)

#### Bell, Michael (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Wigmore Hall (2011, 11th)

#### Biancone, Patrick (0)

4 starts : 0-0-2

Johan Cruyff (1999, 3rd)

Benji (1999, 12th)

#### Biancone, Patrick (0) - Con't

Johan Cruyff (1998, 3rd)

Helene Star (1996, 10th)

#### Bietolini, Gianluca (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Dicton (2017, 7th)

#### Bin Suroor, Saeed (1)

8 starts : 1-0-1

Sajjhaa (2013, 4th)

Grandera (2002, 5th)

Sobieski (2001, 12th)

Iscan (2000, 6th)

Limpid (1999, 6th)

Starborough (1998, 6th)

Annus Mirabilis (1997, 3rd)

Overbury (1996, 1st)

#### Brittain, Clive (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Ionio (1995, 6th)

### Brown, Cliff (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Emission (2001, 13th)

#### Brown, Herman (0)

2 starts: 0-0-0

Gitano Hernando (2011, 8th)

Sushisan (2007, 5th)

#### Busuttin, Paddy (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Sam Mcguire (1996, 7th)

#### Chan, Pak-hung (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Fortune Ride (1996, 13th)

#### Chang, Michael C W (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Dibayani (2014, 5th)

#### Campbell, Patrick (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Avedon (1997, 11th)

#### Charpy, Erwan (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Learmont (1996, 4th)

#### Collet, Robert (0)

2 starts : 0-1-0

Lethals Lady (2002, 9th)

Volochine (1995, 2nd)

#### Cruz, Derek (0)

5 starts : 0-0-0

Wrath Of Fire (2013, 10th)

Crackerjack (2013, 14th)

Collection (2012, 13th)

Sir Ernesto (2007, 4th)

Green Treasure (2006, 8th)

#### Cruz, Tony (2)

30 starts: 2-5-2

Exultant (2019, 2nd)

Time Warp (2019, 11th)

Pakistan Star (2018, 1st)

Gold Mount (2018, 2nd)

Time Warp (2018, 8th)

Pakistan Star (2017, 2nd)

Blazing Speed (2017, 4th)

Blazing Speed (2016, 3rd)

Helene Super Star (2016, 13th)

Blazing Speed (2015, 1st)

Helene Super Star (2015, 6th)

California Memory (2015, 9th)

California Memory (2013, 2nd)

#### Cruz, Tony (2) - Con't

Zaidan (2013, 12th)

California Memory (2012, 5th)

Pure Champion (2012, 6th)

California Memory (2011, 2nd)

Super Pistachio (2010, 7th)

Danesis (2009, 9th)

Bullish Cash (2009, 10th)

Helene Mascot (2008, 8th)

Bullish Cash (2008, 9th)

Bullish Luck (2006, 5th)

Russian Pearl (2006, 9th)

Russian Pearl (2005, 3rd)

Bullish Luck (2005, 6th)

Perfect Partner (2005, 12th)

Lucky Owners (2004, 6th)

Bullish Luck (2004, 10th)

Deauville (1997, 6th)

#### Cumani, Luca (1)

2 starts: 1-0-0

Presvis (2010, 5th)

Presvis (2009, 1st)

#### Cummings, Bart (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Catalan Opening (1999, 4th)

#### De Kock, Mike (2)

15 starts : 2-2-1

Ertijaal (2016, 9th)

Vercingetorix (2014, 3rd)

Sanshaawes (2014, 9th)

Igugu (2013, 8th)

Treasure Beach (2013, 11th)

Viscount Nelson (2012, 12th)

River Jetez (2011, 6th)

Lizard's Desire (2010, 2nd)

Archipenko (2009, 6th)

Archipenko (2008, 1st)

Oracle West (2007, 6th)

Irridescence (2006, 1st)

Falstaff (2006, 11th)

Greys Inn (2005, 2nd)

Right Approach (2004, 5th)

#### Dickey, Charles (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Thesaurus (2000, 10th)

#### Doumen, Francois (1)

3 starts : 1-2-0

Jim And Tonic (2001, 2nd)

#### Doumen, Francois (1) - Con't

Jim And Tonic (2000, 2nd)

Jim And Tonic (1999, 1st)

#### Drysdale, Neil (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Sarafan (2004, 12th)

#### Dunlop, Ed (0)

2 starts : 0-0-1

Red Cadeaux (2015, 11th)

Ouija Board (2006, 3rd)

#### Elsworth, David (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Norse Dancer (2006, 13th)

#### Ferraris, David (1)

4 starts : 1-1-1

Sweet Orange (2012, 3rd)

Semos (2011, 13th)

Vengeance Of Rain (2007, 2nd)

Vengeance Of Rain (2005, 1st)

### Fownes, Caspar (0)

7 starts : 0-2-1

Military Attack (2016, 2nd)

Military Attack (2015, 7th)

Packing Whiz (2014, 6th)

Thumbs Up (2013, 7th)

Thumbs Up (2012, 2nd)

Super Satin (2010, 3rd)

Bowman's Crossing (2006, 7th)

#### Fownes, Lawrie (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

En Rapport (1999, 10th)

#### Fujiwara, Hideaki (0)

2 starts : 0-1-1

Staphanos (2015, 2nd)

Eishin Flash (2013, 3rd)

## Gibson, Richard (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Akeed Mofeed (2013, 5th)

#### Hanlon, George (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Royal Snack (1995, 4th)



1 start: 1-0-0

Win Bright (2019, 1st)

#### Hashida, Mitsuru (0)

1 start : 0-0-0 Deirdre (2019, 6th)

#### Hayes, David (0)

12 starts: 0-2-1

Rising Romance (2016, 10th)

Criterion (2015, 3rd)

Niconero (2009, 8th)

Elegant Fashion (2005, 10th)

Ain't Here (2005, 13th)

Elegant Fashion (2004, 2nd)

Ain't Here (2004, 11th)

Elegant Fashion (2003, 2nd)

Helene Vitality (2003, 11th)

Helene Vitality (2002, 13th)

Helene Vitality (2001, 7th)

Smashing Pumpkin (1998, 7th)

#### Head-Maarek, Criquette (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Okawango (2002, 10th)

#### Hickmott, Robert (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

The United States (2017, 5th)

#### Hill, David (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

River Verdon (1995, 9th)

Amza Glory (1995, 13th)

#### Ho, Peter L (0)

7 starts : 0-0-0

Mr Medici (2012, 11th)

Mr Medici (2011, 9th)

Packing Winner (2011, 10th)

Mr Medici (2010, 8th)

Packing Winner (2009, 5th)

Packing Winner (2008, 4th)

Monza (1999, 7th)

#### Hori, Noriyuki (1)

2 starts : 1-0-0

Neorealism (2017, 1st)

Satono Crown (2016, 12th)

#### Ibrahim, Hilal (1)

1 start : 1-0-0

Red Bishop (1995, 1st)

#### Ikee, Yasutoshi (0)

2 starts: 0-0-0

Al Ain (2018, 5th)

Lovely Day (2016, 4th)

#### Ito, Masanori (0)

2 starts: 0-0-0

Never Bouchon (2010, 4th)

Meiner Bridge (1997, 9th)

#### Johnston, Mark (0)

1 start: 0-0-1

Scott's View (2004, 3rd)

#### Kan, Brian P C (1)

6 starts: 1-0-0

Red Pepper (2003, 5th)

Rainbow And Gold (2002, 12th)

Industrial Pioneer (2001, 10th)

Industrialist (2000, 1st)

Floral Joy (2000, 8th)

Right Way (1995, 8th)

#### Kay, Sylvia (0)

2 starts : 0-1-0

Sapio (1997, 5th)

Sapio (1996, 2nd)

### Kitahashi, Shuji (2)

2 starts : 2-0-0

Eishin Preston (2003, 1st)

Eishin Preston (2002, 1st)

#### Kunieda, Sakae (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Matsurida Gogh (2008, 6th)

#### Laffon-Parias, Carlos (0)

4 starts : 0-1-0

Chinchon (2012, 8th)

Chinchon (2009, 4th)

Balius (2008, 2nd)

Laverock (2006, 12th)

#### Laird, Alec (1)

1 start : 1-0-0

London News (1997, 1st)

#### Lane, Geoff (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Rebel Leader (2002, 11th)

#### Laxon, Laurie (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Palia (1999, 9th)

#### Lees, Max (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Potential Star (1996, 8th)

#### Leung, Andy T W (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Temmoku (2000, 12th)

#### Li, L S (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Indigenous (1997, 10th)

#### Lor, Frankie F C (0)

3 starts: 0-0-0

Glorious Forever (2019, 4th)

Dark Dream (2019, 7th)

Furore (2019, 10th)

#### Man, Manfred K L (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Supreme Gains (2007, 8th)

#### Matsuda, Hiroyoshi (0)

1 start : 0-0-1

Admire Moon (2007, 3rd)

#### Meagher, John (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Perfect Bound (1997, 7th)

#### Millard, Tony (1)

6 starts : 1-0-0

Horse Of Fortune (2016, 11th)

Ambitious Dragon (2013, 6th)

Ambitious Dragon (2011, 1st)

Sambuca (2005, 8th)

Blue Stitch (2004, 9th)

Keen Winner (2000, 5th)

#### Moore, John (5)

40 starts : 5-3-5

Eagle Way (2019, 9th)

Eagle Way (2018, 3rd) Werther (2017, 3rd)

Designs On Rome (2017, 8th)

Moore, John (5) - Con't

Werther (2016, 1st)

Designs On Rome (2016, 5th)

Helene Happy Star (2016, 7th)

Designs On Rome (2015, 4th)

Helene Happy Star (2015, 8th)

Same World (2015, 12th)

Designs On Rome (2014, 1st)

Military Attack (2014, 2nd)

Same World (2014, 7th)

Dominant (2014, 8th)

Military Attack (2013, 1st)

Irian (2013, 9th)

Ashkiyr (2013, 13th)

Zaidan (2012, 4th)

Irian (2012, 7th)

Mighty High (2011, 3rd)

Irian (2011, 4th)

Viva Pataca (2011, 5th)

Destined For Glory (2011, 12th)

Viva Pataca (2010, 1st)

Collection (2010, 6th)

Viva Pataca (2009, 2nd)

Viva Macau (2009, 7th)

Viva Pataca (2008, 3rd)

Viva Macau (2008, 10th)

Viva Pataca (2007, 1st)

Viva Macau (2007, 9th)

Best Gift (2006, 2nd)

Super Kid (2006, 4th)

Viva Pataca (2006, 6th)

Tiber (2004, 14th)

Adjareli (1997, 12th)

Survey King (1996, 12th)

Makarpura Star (1996, pulled up)

Survey King (1995, 3rd)

Makarpura Star (1995, 5th)

Mori, Hideyuki (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Fujiyama Kenzan (1995, 10th)

Murray, Bede (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Universal Prince (2002, 4th)

Ng, Gary T K (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Electric Flash (1995, 12th)

Ng, Peter B K (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Smiling (1995, 14th)

Nicholson, Graeme (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Sir Slick (2008, 11th)

O'Brien, Aidan (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Highland Reel (2016, 8th)

Treasure Beach (2012, 9th)

O'Sullivan, Dave (0)

1 start: 0-1-0

Vialli (1998, 2nd)

O'Sullivan, Paul (0)

2 starts: 0-0-0

Pakistan Star (2019, 5th)

Vital King (2007, 7th)

Otonashi, Hidetaka (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Danburite (2018, 7th)

Oughton, David (0)

9 starts : 0-0-0

Bowman's Crossing (2004, 4th)

Precision (2003, 10th)

Precision (2002, 7th)

Idol (2002, 14th)

Idol (2001, 11th)

Che Sara Sara (1998, 5th)

Mazal (1998, 8th)

Jade Age (1996, 11th)

Jade Age (1995, 7th)

Ralph, John (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

The Message (2000, 11th)

The Message (1999, 11th)

Saito, Makoto (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Nuovo Record (2016, 6th)

Schiergen, Peter (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Quijano (2008, 5th)

Schutz, Andreas (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Packing Llaregyb (2015, 5th)

Epalo (2005, 7th)

Schutz, Andreas (0) - Con't

Caitano (2001, 8th)

Selvaratnam, Dhruba (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Seihali (2007, 10th)

Shirai, Toshiaki (0)

2 starts : 0-1-0

Agnes Digital (2002, 2nd)

Dance Partner (1997, 8th)

Shum, Danny C S (0)

1 start : 0-0-1

Thumbs Up (2009, 3rd)

Size, John (1)

12 starts : 1-0-0

Dinozzo (2019, 8th)

Waikuku (2019, 12th)

Ping Hai Star (2018, 4th)

Dinozzo (2018, 6th)

Fay Fay (2012, 10th)

Sapelli (2011, 7th)

Unique Jewellery (2010, 9th)

River Dancer (2006, 10th)

Super Kid (2005, 4th)

River Dancer (2004, 1st)

River Dancer (2003, 4th)

Gift (2003, 8th)

Sumii, Katsuhiko (1)

2 starts : 1-0-0

Epiphaneia (2014, 4th)
Rulership (2012, 1st)

Thwaites, Malcolm (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Ouzo (1998, 9th)

Peak Of Perfection (1997, 14th)

Todd, Sir Mark (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Eminent (2019, 13th)

Van de Poele, Philippe (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Musical Way (2008, 7th)

Vasil, Tony (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Elvstroem (2005, 9th)

30

#### Waterhouse, Gai (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Grand Armee (2005, 11th)

Few Are Chosen (1996, 5th)

#### Wohler, Andreas (1)

3 starts : 1-0-1

Paolini (2004, 13th)

Paolini (2003, 3rd)

Silvano (2001, 1st)

# Wong, Tang-ping (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Northern Fire Ball (1995, 11th)

#### Woods, Sean (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

King Dancer (2011, 14th)

#### Yahagi, Yoshito (0)

2 starts : 0-0-1

Lys Gracieux (2019, 3rd)

Uncoiled (2014, 10th)

#### Yip, Dennis C H (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Secret Weapon (2017, 6th)

#### Yiu, Ricky PF (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Electronic Unicorn (2001, 4th)

Electronic Unicorn (2000, 7th)

Multi-Star (1998, 11th)

# Leading Trainers (since 1995)

5 - John Moore

2 - Tony Cruz

2 - Mike de Kock

2 - Shuji Kitahashi



#### Allan, Tony (0 wins)

1 start : 0-0-0 Sapio (1997, 5th)

#### Angland, Tye (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Wrath Of Fire (2013, 10th)

#### Azhar, Ismail (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Glide Away (1996, 9th)

#### Ballantyne, Linda (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

The Message (1999, 11th)

#### Beadman, Darren (0)

5 starts : 0-1-1

Viva Pataca (2011, 5th)

Collection (2010, 6th)

Viva Pataca (2009, 2nd)

Viva Pataca (2008, 3rd)

Viva Macau (2007, 9th)

#### Berry, Tommy (2)

6 starts : 2-0-0

Danburite (2018, 7th)

Designs On Rome (2017, 8th)

Designs On Rome (2016, 5th)

Helene Happy Star (2015, 8th)

Designs On Rome (2014, 1st)

Military Attack (2013, 1st)

### Blancpain, Miguel (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Laverock (2006, 12th)

#### Bonilla, Davy (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Lethals Lady (2002, 9th)

#### Bowman, Hugh (1)

5 starts : 1-0-1

Furore (2019, 10th)

Werther (2017, 3rd)

Werther (2016, 1st)

Red Cadeaux (2015, 11th) Same World (2014, 7th)

#### Buick, William (1)

1 start : 1-0-0

Pakistan Star (2018, 1st)

#### Callan, Neil (1)

4 starts : 1-0-1

Blazing Speed (2017, 4th)

Blazing Speed (2016, 3rd)

Blazing Speed (2015, 1st)

Packing Whiz (2014, 6th)

#### Cassidy, Larry (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Few Are Chosen (1996, 5th)

#### Chadwick, Matthew (0)

4 starts : 0-2-0

Pakistan Star (2019, 5th)

California Memory (2013, 2nd)

California Memory (2012, 5th)

California Memory (2011, 2nd)

#### Cheng, Howard Y T (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Green Treasure (2006, 8th)

#### Childs, Greg (0)

2 starts : 0-0-1

Survey King (1996, 12th)

Survey King (1995, 3rd)

#### Chin, Stanley K M (0)

2 starts : 0-0-1

Scott's View (2004, 3rd)

Adjareli (1997, 12th)

#### Choi, Chun-wai (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Northern Fire Ball (1995, 11th)

#### Clark, Tim (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Dark Dream (2019, 7th)

Irian (2012, 7th)

#### Coetzee, Felix (0)

14 starts: 0-0-2

Super Pistachio (2010, 7th)

Danesis (2009, 9th)

Helene Mascot (2008, 8th)

Sir Ernesto (2007, 4th)

Russian Pearl (2006, 9th)

Russian Pearl (2005, 3rd)

Lucky Owners (2004, 6th)

Visorhill (2003, 9th)

Indigenous (2002, 3rd)

Electronic Unicorn (2001, 4th)

Floral Joy (2000, 8th)

Billion Win (1999, 8th)

Privilege (1998, 10th)

Makarpura Star (1996, pulled up)

#### Cooksey, Patricia (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Thesaurus (2000, 10th)

#### Cruz, Tony (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Makarpura Star (1995, 5th)

#### De Sousa, Silvestre (0)

2 starts : 0-1-0

Pakistan Star (2017, 2nd)

Sajjhaa (2013, 4th)

#### Delpech, Anthony (1)

4 starts : 1-1-1

Vercingetorix (2014, 3rd)

Igugu (2013, 8th)

#### Delpech, Anthony (1) - Con't

Vengeance Of Rain (2007, 2nd)

Vengeance Of Rain (2005, 1st)

#### Demuro, Cristian (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Al Ain (2018, 5th)

#### Demuro, Mirco (0)

1 start: 0-0-1

Eishin Flash (2013, 3rd)

#### Dettori, Frankie (1)

8 starts : 1-0-2

Ouija Board (2006, 3rd)

Grandera (2002, 5th)

Sobieski (2001, 12th)

Iscan (2000, 6th)

Limpid (1999, 6th)

Starborough (1998, 6th)

Annus Mirabilis (1997, 3rd)

Overbury (1996, 1st)

#### Doleuze, Olivier (0)

9 starts : 0-1-0

Sanshaawes (2014, 9th)

Irian (2013, 9th)

Zaidan (2012, 4th)

Packing Winner (2011, 10th)

Chinchon (2009, 4th)

Balius (2008, 2nd)

Perfect Partner (2005, 12th)

Bullish Luck (2004, 10th)

Okawango (2002, 10th)

#### Doyle, Brett (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

King Dancer (2011, 14th)

Temmoku (2000, 12th)

Multi-Star (1998, 11th)

#### Dunn, Dwayne (0)

4 starts : 0-0-0

Bowman's Crossing (2006, 7th)

Sambuca (2005, 8th)

Helene Vitality (2003, 11th)

Helene Vitality (2002, 13th)

#### Dwyer, Martin (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Phoenix Reach (2005, 5th)

#### Dye, Shane (0)

5 starts : 0-0-0

Super Kid (2006, 4th)

Elegant Fashion (2005, 10th)

Bowman's Crossing (2004, 4th)

Gift (2003, 8th)

Helene Vitality (2001, 7th)

#### Ebina, Masayoshi (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Matsurida Gogh (2008, 6th) Fujiyama Kenzan (1995, 10th)

#### Eddery, Pat (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Learmont (1996, 4th)

#### Egan, John (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Daliapour (2001, 6th)

#### Fayd'herbe, Bernard (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

River Jetez (2011, 6th)

#### Fourie, Richard (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Zaidan (2013, 12th)

# Fradd, Robbie (0)

4 starts : 0-0-0

Blue Stitch (2004, 9th)

River Dancer (2003, 4th)

Industrial Pioneer (2001, 10th)

Keen Winner (2000, 5th)

#### Fukunaga, Yuichi (2)

4 starts : 2-1-0

Staphanos (2015, 2nd)

Epiphaneia (2014, 4th)

Eishin Preston (2003, 1st)

Eishin Preston (2002, 1st)

#### Gauci, Darren (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Right Way (1995, 8th)

#### Goto, Hiroki (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Never Bouchon (2010, 4th)

Harris, Wayne (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Potential Star (1996, 8th)

Harrison, David (0)

2 starts : 0-0-1

Oriental Express (2001, 5th)

Housemaster (2000, 3rd)

Herd, Bruce (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Sir Slick (2008, 11th)

Hibberd, Brian (0)

1 start: 0-1-0

Sapio (1996, 2nd)

Ho, Vincent C Y (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Dinozzo (2019, 8th)

Holland, Darryll (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Norse Dancer (2006, 13th)

Jade Age (1996, 11th)

Johansson, Fredrik (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Fortune Ride (1996, 13th)

Kinane, Mick (2)

2 starts : 2-0-0

Viva Pataca (2007, 1st)

Red Bishop (1995, 1st)

King, Steven (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Electronic Unicorn (2000, 7th)

Palia (1999, 9th)

Lai, Alex H W (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Mr Medici (2010, 8th)

Lai, Eddy W M (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Self Flit (2003, 7th)

Win For Lily (2000, 13th)

Lane, Damian (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Rising Romance (2016, 10th)

Legrix, Eric (0)

8 starts : 0-1-1

Rebel Leader (2002, 11th)

Emission (2001, 13th)

The Message (2000, 11th)

Benji (1999, 12th)

Johan Cruyff (1998, 3rd)

Avedon (1997, 11th)

Helene Star (1996, 10th)

Volochine (1995, 2nd)

Leung, Derek K C (0)

2 starts: 0-0-0

Glorious Forever (2019, 4th)

Same World (2015, 12th)

Lloyd, Jeff (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Destined For Glory (2011, 12th)

Marcus, Anton (0)

2 starts : 0-1-0

Saturn (2004, 7th)

Privilege (1997, 2nd)

Marcus, Basil (0)

5 starts : 0-0-1

Indigenous (2000, 4th)

Indigenous (1998, 4th)

Oriental Express (1997, 4th)

Privilege (1996, 3rd)

Ionio (1995, 6th)

Marshall, John (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

River Verdon (1995, 9th)

Marwing, Weichong (2)

11 starts : 2-1-3

Ashkiyr (2013, 13th)

Sweet Orange (2012, 3rd)

Mighty High (2011, 3rd)

Viva Pataca (2010, 1st)

Oracle West (2007, 6th)

Irridescence (2006, 1st)

Greys Inn (2005, 2nd)

Right Approach (2004, 5th)

Housemaster (2003, 6th)

Olympic Express (2002, 8th)

Marwing, Weichong (2) - Con't

Indigenous (2001, 3rd)

Matsuoka, Masami (1)

1 start : 1-0-0

Win Bright (2019, 1st)

McDonald, James (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Eminent (2019, 13th)

Moore, Gary (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Peak Of Perfection (1997, 14th)

Moore, Ryan (1)

4 starts : 1-0-0

Highland Reel (2016, 8th)

Chinchon (2012, 8th)

Presvis (2010, 5th)

Presvis (2009, 1st)

Moreira, Joao (1)

6 starts : 1-1-0

Waikuku (2019, 12th)

Ping Hai Star (2018, 4th)

Neorealism (2017, 1st)

Lovely Day (2016, 4th)

Designs On Rome (2015, 4th)

Military Attack (2014, 2nd)

Mosse, Gerald (1)

11 starts : 1-4-0

Dominant (2014, 8th)

Mr Medici (2011, 9th)

Viva Pataca (2006, 6th)
Ain't Here (2005, 13th)

Elegant Fashion (2004, 2nd)

Elegant Fashion (2003, 2nd)

Rainbow And Gold (2002, 12th)

Jim And Tonic (2001, 2nd)

Jim And Tonic (2000, 2nd)

Jim And Tonic (1999, 1st) Electric Flash (1995, 12th)

Munro, Alan (1)

5 starts : 1-0-0

Industrialist (2000, 1st)

Monza (1999, 7th)

Mazal (1998, 8th)

Indigenous (1997, 10th)

Royal Snack (1995, 4th)

#### Murphy, Oisin (0)

1 start: 0-0-1

Lys Gracieux (2019, 3rd)

#### Murtagh, John (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Seihali (2007, 10th)

#### Nikolic, Danny (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Smashing Pumpkin (1997, 7th)

#### Nunes, Manoel (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Viva Macau (2008, 10th)

#### O'Donoghue, Colm (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Treasure Beach (2013, 11th)

#### Oliver, Damien (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Gitano Hernando (2011, 8th)

#### O'Sullivan, Lance (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Sam Mcguire (1996, 7th)

Amza Glory (1995, 13th)

#### Pasquier, Stephane (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Smoking Sun (2015, 10th)

#### Payne, Patrick (0)

4 starts : 0-1-0

Visorhill (2004, 8th)

Catalan Opening (1999, 4th)

Vialli (1998, 2nd)

Perfect Bound (1997, 7th)

#### Pedroza, Eduardo (0)

2 starts : 0-0-1

Paolini (2004, 13th)

Paolini (2003, 3rd)

#### Peslier, Olivier (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Dicton (2017, 7th)

Packing Llaregyb (2015, 5th)

#### Prebble, Brett (0)

14 starts : 0-1-1

Eagle Way (2018, 3rd)

The United States (2017, 5th)

Helene Super Star (2016, 13th)

Military Attack (2015, 7th)

Thumbs Up (2013, 7th)

Thumbs Up (2012, 2nd)

Irian (2011, 4th)

Unique Jewellery (2010, 9th)

Bullish Cash (2009, 10th)

Bullish Cash (2008, 9th)

Vital King (2007, 7th)

Bullish Luck (2006, 5th)

Bullish Luck (2005, 6th)

Ain't Here (2004, 11th)

#### Purton, Zac (0)

8 starts : 0-1-0

Exultant (2019, 2nd)

Time Warp (2018, 8th)

Secret Weapon (2017, 6th)

Satono Crown (2016, 12th)

Dibayani (2014, 5th)

Ambitious Dragon (2013, 6th)

Mr Medici (2012, 11th)

Sapelli (2011, 7th)

#### Rawiller, Nash (0)

2 starts : 0-1-0

Military Attack (2016, 2nd)

Elvstroem (2005, 9th)

#### Rispoli, Umberto (1)

2 starts : 1-0-0

Eagle Way (2019, 9th)

Rulership (2012, 1st)

#### Saimee, Jumaat (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Ouzo (1998, 9th)

#### Saint-Martin, Eric (0)

8 starts : 0-1-0

Packing Winner (2009, 5th)

Best Gift (2006, 2nd)

Housemaster (2001, 9th)

Oriental Express (2000, 9th)

Oriental Express (1999, 5th)

Che Sara Sara (1998, 5th)
Deauville (1997, 6th)

Sterling Town (1996, 6th)

#### Sakamoto, Katsumi (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Meiner Bridge (1997, 9th)

#### Sanchez, Frederic (0)

1 start : 0-0-1

Johan Cryuff (1999, 3rd)

#### Sanna, Alberto (0)

1 start : 0-1-0

Gold Mount (2018, 2nd)

#### Schofield, Glyn (1)

4 starts: 1-0-0

River Dancer (2006, 10th)

Super Kid (2005, 4th)

River Dancer (2004, 1st)

Red Pepper (2003, 5th)

#### Shea, Kevin (1)

4 starts : 1-0-0

Viscount Nelson (2012, 12th)

Archipenko (2009, 6th)

Archipenko (2008, 1st)

Sushisan (2007, 5th)

#### Sheehan, Justin (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Universal Prince (2002, 4th)

#### Shii, Hirofumi (0)

2 starts : 0-1-0

Agnes Digital (2002, 2nd)

Dance Partner (1997, 8th)

#### Shinn, Blake (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Helene Happy Star (2016, 7th)

#### Smith, Wayne (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Collection (2012, 13th)

#### Soumillon, Christophe (0)

2 starts : 0-1-1

Lizard's Desire (2010, 2nd)

Thumbs Up (2009, 3rd)

#### Spencer, Jamie (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Treasure Beach (2012, 9th)

Wigmore Hall (2011, 11th)

## **FWD QEII CUP**

#### Starke, Andrasch (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Quijano (2008, 5th)

Epalo (2005, 7th)

Caitano (2001, 8th)

#### Stevens, Gary (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Jade Age (1995, 7th)

#### Strydom, Piere (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Semos (2011, 13th)

Citiluck (1997, 13th)

#### Suborics, Andreas (1)

4 starts: 1-0-0

Crackerjack (2013, 14th)

Pure Champion (2012, 6th)

Sarafan (2004, 12th)

Silvano (2001, 1st)

#### Take, Yutaka (0)

3 starts: 0-0-1

Deirdre (2019, 6th)

Nuovo Record (2016, 6th)

Admire Moon (2007, 3rd)

#### Teetan, Karis (0)

5 starts : 0-0-0

Time Warp (2019, 11th)

Dinozzo (2018, 6th)

Horse Of Fortune (2016, 11th)

California Memory (2015, 9th)

Uncoiled (2014, 10th)

#### Thomas, Ronan (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Musical Way (2008, 7th)

#### Whyte, Douglas (3)

17 starts : 3-1-1

Ertijaal (2016, 9th)

Helene Super Star (2015, 6th)

Akeed Mofeed (2013, 5th)

Fay Fay (2012, 10th)

Ambitious Dragon (2011, 1st)

Super Satin (2010, 3rd)

Packing Winner (2008, 4th)

Supreme Gains (2007, 8th)

Falstaff (2006, 11th)

#### Whyte, Douglas (3) - Con't

Grand Armee (2005, 11th)

Tiber (2004, 14th)

Precision (2003, 10th)

Cheers Hong Kong (2002, 6th)

Idol (2001, 11th)

Indigenous (1999, 2nd)

Oriental Express (1998, 1st)

London News (1997, 1st)

#### Williams, Craig (0)

4 starts : 0-0-1

Criterion (2015, 3rd)

Niconero (2009, 8th)

Come See You (2003, 12th)

Idol (2002, 14th)

#### Woods, Wendyll (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

En Rapport (1999, 10th)

#### Yeung, Thomas K T (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Viva Macau (2009, 7th)

#### Yim, Simon H K (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Precision (2002, 7th)

Smiling (1995, 14th)

## Leading Jockeys (since 1995)

- 3 Douglas Whyte
- 2 Tommy Berry
- 2 Yuichi Fukunaga
- 2 Mick Kinane
- 2 Weichong Marwing







- By winning the 2019 FWD Champions Mile Beauty Generation became the first Hong Kong horse to win eight races in a single season, ending the term undefeated.
- That win also saw Beauty Generation tally HK\$84,770,000 total prize money, elevating him above Viva Pataca as the all-time highest earning horse in Hong Kong.
- Beauty Generation became the first horse to complete the Hong Kong Mile-Champions Mile double in consecutive seasons (2017/18 & 2018/19). Good Ba Ba (2007/08), Able Friend (2014/15) and Maurice (2015/16) are the only other horses to have completed the double in a single season.
- Beauty Generation also joined Xtension (2011 & 2012), Able One (2007 & 2010) and Bullish Luck (2005 & 2006) as the four horses to have won the Champions Mile twice.
- Beauty Generation, sent off at odds of 1.05 last year, is the shortest-priced winner in the race's history. He was also the sixth market favourite to have won this race since its inception in 2001.
- Beauty Generation gave trainer John Moore a record eighth win in the race and his seventh since 2010.

- Last year's winning jockey Zac Purton joined Joao Moreira, Weichong Marwing and Darren Beadman with two wins each in the Champions Mile. Brett Prebble is the race's most successful jockey at three wins, and his last success came aboard Contentment in 2017.
- The FWD Champions Mile purse increased to HK\$20 million this year, four times more than the HK\$4.6 million on offer in its inaugural running in 2001.
- Some 32 overseas horses from eight countries (Australia, France, Britain, Japan, Ireland, New Zealand, South Africa and UAE) have contested the race since it was opened to international runners in 2005.
- 2016 winner Maurice is one of only three overseas horses to have won three races in Hong Kong (France's Jim And Tonic and Japan's Eishin Preston are the others). His Champions Mile victory came five months after his success in the 2015 Hong Kong Mile and he completed the trio when taking the Hong Kong Cup later in 2016.
- Maurice (2016) and Variety Club (2014) are the only two overseas winners of the FWD Champions Mile. Variety Club won by four lengths, the largest winning margin in the race's history.
- Casino Prince is the only three-yearold to have contested the race since it became an international event in 2005. The Australian colt finished last of nine in 2007.



# **TURNOVER AND ATTENDANCE**

Year	Number of Races	Turnover (HK\$ million)	Attendance
2019	10	1,449	44,564
2018	10	1,526	48,242
2017	10	1,418	23,546
2016	11	1,457	27,878
2015	11	1,431	26,905
2014	11	1,375	22,983
2013	10	1,273	24,253
2012	11	1,121	24,418
2011	11	1,036	26,506
2010	10	1,085	37,102
2009	10	912	41,191
2008	10	948	48,459
2007	10	938	42,842
2006	10	869	29,379
2005	10	814	19,509
2004	10	877	30,633
2003	10	980	30,470
2002	10	1,188	49,337
2001	10	1,153	53,405



# **BARRIER DRAW DATA**



Draw	1st	2nd	3rd
1	4	3	2
2	4	2	3
3	1	1	1
4	1	2	4
5	0	1	3
6	1	3	1
7	2	2	1
8	3	1	0
9	2	1	1
10	0	1	1
11	0	0	0
12	1	1	1
13	0	0	0
14	0	1	1





# **HISTORY**

The FWD Champions Mile is the only one of Hong Kong's 12 Group 1 contests to have been established after the turn of the millennium. That first edition came in 2001 and carried a purse of HK\$4.6 million. The race was initially a HKG1 contest, designed as a finale for Hong Kong's star milers, and it was the Brian Kan-trained Red Pepper that scored under Eric Legrix.

International runners were first welcomed in 2005 when the prize money rose to HK\$8 million. In a classic clash of the titans, Bullish Luck edged his great stablemate Silent Witness. That result ended the latter's unbeaten streak that had stretched through 17 races. Bullish Luck became the first two-time winner when he followed-up in 2006.

The Champions Mile attained international G1 status in 2007 and Able One took the spoils. The John Moore-trained galloper triumphed again in 2010, by which time the race was worth HK\$12 million (increased in 2009). Moore rattled off an unbroken streak of four wins as Xtension took the next two renewals for the trainer and Dan Excel battled to victory in 2013. Moore is the race's most successful trainer with eight wins: The great champion Able Friend took the race in 2015 and another Horse of the Year, Beauty Generation, ensured Moore's seventh and eighth Champions Mile successes in 2018 and 2019. The race's total prize money was further increased to HK\$20 million in 2020.

South Africa's Variety Club, trained by Mike de Kock, became the first overseas raider to win the FWD Champions Mile in 2014, defeating hot favourite Able Friend. Japanese galloper Maurice joined that list in 2016 when the Champions Mile formed the middle leg of a stellar treble in Hong Kong that included his wins in the 2015 Hong Kong Mile (1600m) and the 2016 Hong Kong Cup (2000m). Other notable winners down the years include Good Ba Ba (2008) and Electronic Unicorn (2003). Insurance brand FWD became the Champions Mile title sponsor in 2019.





YEAR	HORSE (COUNTRY BRED)	A/W/S	JOCKEY	TRAINER	OWNER	MARGIN	DRAW	ODDS	GOING	TIME
2019	BEAUTY GENERATION (NZ)	6/126/g	Zac Purton	John Moore	Patrick Kwok Ho Chuen	1 1/2	2/7	1.05F	G	1.33.63
2018	BEAUTY GENERATION (NZ)	5/126/g	Zac Purton	John Moore	Patrick Kwok Ho Chuen	1	1/8	1.9F	G	1.34.31
2017	CONTENTMENT (AUS)	6/126/g	Brett Prebble	John Size	Benson Lo Tak Wing	NK	1/7	26	GF	1.35.23
2016	MAURICE (JPN)	5/126/h	Joao Moreira	Noriyuki Hori	Kazumi Yoshida	2	6/12	2.1F	G	1.34.08
2015	ABLE FRIEND (AUS)	5/126/g	Joao Moreira	John Moore	Dr & Mrs Cornel Li Fook Kwan	1 1/4	2/6	1.2F	GF	1.35.39
2014	VARIETY CLUB (SAF)	5/126/h	Anton Marcus	Mike de Kock	Mrs I Jooste & M J Jooste	4	12/14	12	G	1.34.11
2013	DAN EXCEL (IRE)	5/126/g	Weichong Marwing	John Moore	David Philip Boehm	SH	1/10	5.6	G	1.33.42
2012	XTENSION (IRE)	5/126/h	James McDonald	John Moore	Mr & Mrs Steven Lo Kit Sing	1/2	8/14	18	G	1.35.23
2011	XTENSION (IRE)	4/126/c	Darren Beadman	John Moore	Mr & Mrs Steven Lo Kit Sing	1/2	7/14	4.2	GF	1.34.71
2010	ABLE ONE (NZ)	7/126/g	Darren Beadman	John Moore	Dr & Mrs Cornel Li Fook Kwan	3/4	8/12	11	G	1.33.66



# **PAST WINNERS - CON'T**

YEAR	HORSE (COUNTRY BRED)	A/W/S	JOCKEY	TRAINER	OWNER	MARGIN	DRAW	ODDS	GOING	TIME
2009	SIGHT WINNER (NZ)	5/126/g	Brett Prebble	John Size	Mr & Mrs Tam Wing Kun	SH	9/11	65	Υ	1.34.97
2008	GOOD BA BA (USA)	6/126/g	Olivier Doleuze	Andreas Schutz	John Yuen Se Kit	1	4/10	1.6F	G	1.33.50
2007	ABLE ONE (NZ)	4/126/g	Mick Kinane	John Moore	Dr & Mrs Cornel Li Fook Kwan	1 1/4	7/9	33	GF	1.34.50
2006	BULLISH LUCK (USA)	7/126/g	Brett Prebble	Tony Cruz	Wong Wing Keung	1 1/2	2/13	12	GF	1.33.70
2005	BULLISH LUCK (USA)	6/126/g	Gerald Mosse	Tony Cruz	Wong Wing Keung	SH	2/13	9.3	GF	1.33.70
2004	FIGURES (NZ)	4/126/g	Torsten Mundry	David Oughton	Financial Investors Group Syndicate	1/2	8/12	35	GF	1.34.20
2003	ELECTRONIC UNICORN (USA)	7/126/g	Robbie Fradd	John Size	Lo Ying Bin	2 1/4	1/10	1.4F	GF	1.36.20
2002	JEUNE KING PRAWN (AUS)	4/126/c	Weichong Marwing	Ivan Allan	Mr & Mrs Lau Sak Hong	SH	9/14	4.5	G	1.35.20
2001	RED PEPPER (GB)	4/126/g	Eric Legrix	Brian Kan	Mr & Mrs Chau Kam Chuen	3/4	3/10	9.4	G	1.37.50

<sup>#</sup> Classified as a HKG1 from 2001, and raced as a G1 since 2007

# **RECORD DIVIDENDS**



Bet Type	Dividend	Year	Horse (s)	Odds
Win	\$651.00	2009	Sight Winner	65
Place	\$92.00	2013	Helene Spirit (2nd)	75
Quinella	\$2,105.00	2009	Sight Winner (1st)	65
Quinella	φ2,103.00	2009	Egyptian Ra (2nd)	6
Quinella Place	\$1,070.00	2009	Sight Winner (1st)	65
Quillella Flace	φ1,070.00	2009	Dao Dao (3rd)	27
			Sight Winner (1st)	65
Tierce	\$103,889	2009	Egyptian Ra (2nd)	6
			Dao Dao (3rd)	27
			Sight Winner (1st)	65
Trio	\$8,812	2009	Egyptian Ra (2nd)	6
			Dao Dao (3rd)	27
			Sight Winner (1st)	65
First 4	\$6,799	2009	Egyptian Ra (2nd)	6
71151.4	φ0,199	2009	Dao Dao (3rd)	27
			Good Ba Ba (4th)	3
			Contentment (1st)	26
Quartot	\$24 505	2017	Beauty Only (2nd)	3.4
Quartet	\$24,505	2017	Helene Paragon (3rd)	8.9
			Circuit Land (4th)	32



# LAST YEAR'S RACE

Beauty Generation signed off an eight-win unbeaten 2018/19 season with a second successive victory in the FWD Champions Mile. The win secured trainer John Moore an unmatched eighth success in the race.

Hong Kong's Horse of the Year entered the race off the back of a perfect seven wins for that campaign, including three at G1 level after winning the LONGINES Hong Kong Mile (1600m), Stewards' Cup (1600m) and Queen's Silver Jubilee Cup (1400m). Zac Purton took the hot favourite to his customary position at the front of the field and there he remained, dictating the fractions and powering away to a length and a half triumph from Singapore Sling in second and Simply Brilliant in third.

The win, completed a perfect season, sealed a second consecutive Horse of the Year title and saw him topple Viva Pataca as Hong Kong's prize money earnings record holder, taking his figure to a whopping HK\$84,770,000.

Moore said: "It's an amazing achievement, for the stable and all the staff to be able to keep him up and sustain his fitness level to be able to win these races in such a facile fashion. And thanks to Hong Kong that we've had a champion in our midst and we've still got a champion miler and the whole world knows we've got one hell of a miler over here."

Purton said: "It's what we expected him to do today, he was a little bit fitter. When he's out in front like that mid race and there's nothing around pushing him, he just floats a little bit so my job was to try to keep him rolling and let him do the rest."

Beauty Generation joined Bullish Luck (2005 & 2006) and Xtension (2011 & 2012) as back-to-back winners of the Champions Mile.

Purse: HK\$18,000,000 Distance: 1600m Status: Group 1

Going: Good Winning Time: 1m 33.63s

RANK	HORSE	AGE	WEIGHT	TRAINER	JOCKEY	DRAW	MARGIN (LBW)	ODDS
1st	Beauty Generation	6	126	John Moore	Zac Purton	2	-	1.0f
2nd	Singapore Sling	5	126	Tony Millard	Karis Teetan	5	1.5	21
3rd	Simply Brilliant	5	126	Frankie Lor	Oisin Murphy	3	2	37
4th	Seasons Bloom	6	126	Danny Shum	Hugh Bowman	6	3.5	35
5th	Rise High	5	126	Caspar Fownes	James McDonald	4	4	32
6th	Romantic Touch	8	126	Tony Cruz	Matthew Chadwick	1	4	76
7th	Conte	5	126	John Size	Joao Moreira	7	4.5	14





Year	Winner	Last Start	Place	Finish
2019	Beauty Generation (NZ)	Chairman's Trophy (G2)	HK	1st
2018	Beauty Generation (NZ)	Chairman's Trophy (G2)	HK	5th
2017	Contentment (AUS)	Chairman's Trophy (G2)	HK	6th
2016	Maurice (JPN)	LONGINES Hong Kong Mile (G1)	HK	1st
2015	Able Friend (AUS)	Chairman's Trophy (HKG2)	HK	1st
2014	Variety Club (SAF)	Godolphin Mile (G2)	UAE	1st
2013	Dan Excel (IRE)	Chairman's Trophy (HKG2)	HK	2nd
2012	Xtension (IRE)	Dubai Duty Free (G1)	UAE	5th
2011	Xtension (IRE)	Hong Kong Derby (HKG1)	HK	2nd
2010	Able One (NZ)	Chairman's Trophy (HKG2)	HK	1st
2009	Sight Winner (NZ)	Chairman's Trophy (HKG2)	HK	5th
2008	Good Ba Ba (USA)	Queen's Silver Jubilee Cup (HKG1)	HK	1st
2007	Able One (NZ)	Premier Plate (HKG3)	HK	5th
2006	Bullish Luck (USA)	QEII Cup (G1)	HK	5th
2005	Bullish Luck (USA)	QEII Cup (G1)	HK	6th
2004	Figures (NZ)	Chairman's Sprint Prize (HKG1)	HK	11th
2003	Electronic Unicorn (USA)	Chairman's Trophy (HKG2)	HK	1st
2002	Jeune King Prawn (AUS)	Hong Kong Derby (HKG1)	HK	13th
2001	Red Pepper (GB)	Class 1 handicap ()	НК	3rd



(Since 2012)





FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	BEAUTY GENERATION (NZ)	ROAD TO ROCK (AUS)
2nd	SINGAPORE SLING (SAF)	PHILANTHROPIST (USA)
3rd	SIMPLY BRILLIANT (GB)	FRANKEL (GB)
4th	SEASONS BLOOM (AUS)	CAPTAIN SONADOR (AUS)

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	BEAUTY GENERATION (NZ)	ROAD TO ROCK (AUS)
2nd	WESTERN EXPRESS (AUS)	ENCOSTA DE LAGO (AUS)
3rd	SOUTHERN LEGEND (AUS)	NOT A SINGLE DOUBT (AUS)
4th	BEAUTY ONLY (IRE)	HOLY ROMAN EMPEROR (IRE)

## 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	CONTENTMENT (AUS)	HUSSONET (USA)
2nd	BEAUTY ONLY (IRE)	HOLY ROMAN EMPEROR (IRE)
3rd	HELENE PARAGON (FR)	POLAN (FR)
4th	CIRCUIT LAND (USA)	MIZZEN MAST (USA)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	MAURICE (JPN)	SCREEN HERO (JPN)
2nd	CONTENTMENT (AUS)	HUSSONET (USA)
3rd	PACKING PINS (NZ)	PINS (AUS)
4th	BEAUTY ONLY (IRE)	HOLY ROMAN EMPEROR (IRE)

## 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	ABLE FRIEND (AUS)	SHAMARDAL (USA)
2nd	REWARDING HERO (GB)	EXCEED AND EXCEL (AUS)
3rd	DAN EXCEL (IRE)	SHAMARDAL (USA)
4th	REAL SPECIALIST (NZ)	STORMING HOME (GB)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	VARIETY CLUB (SAF)	VAR (USA)
2nd	ABLE FRIEND (AUS)	SHAMARDAL (USA)
3rd	DAN EXCEL (IRE)	SHAMARDAL (USA)
4th	GLORIOUS DAYS (AUS)	HUSSONET (USA)

## 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	DAN EXCEL (IRE)	SHAMARDAL (USA)
2nd	HELENE SPIRIT (IRE)	FOOTSTEPINTHESAND (GB)
3rd	PACKING WHIZ (IRE)	TRADE FAIR (GB)
4th	GLORIOUS DAYS (AUS)	HUSSONET (USA)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	XTENSION (IRE)	XAAR (GB)
2nd	GLORIOUS DAYS (AUS)	HUSSONET (USA)
3rd	LUCKY NINE (IRE)	DUBAWI (IRE)
4th	AMBITIOUS DRAGON (NZ)	PINS (AUS)



# **LEAD SECTIONAL TIME**

YEAR	400	800	1200	1600
2019	25.33	48.29	1.11.27	1.33.63
2018	24.09	47.40	1.11.35	1.34.31
2017	26.44	49.54	1.12.49	1.35.23
2016	24.85	48.66	1.12.05	1.34.08
2015	26.30	50.44	1.13.72	1.35.39
2014	24.17	46.73	1.10.67	1.34.11
2013	24.80	47.32	1.10.01	1.33.42
2012	25.05	49.36	1.13.00	1.35.23
2011	25.30	48.80	1.12.44	1.34.71
2010	24.66	47.00	1.10.47	1.33.66
2009	25.44	48.35	1.11.76	1.34.97
2008	24.40	46.90	1.10.40	1.33.50
2007	25.10	49.00	1.11.90	1.34.50
2006	24.60	47.80	1.11.20	1.33.70
2005	24.70	47.30	1.10.50	1.33.70
2004	24.40	47.10	1.10.80	1.34.20
2003	26.00	50.40	1.14.40	1.36.20
2002	24.60	47.40	1.11.80	1.35.20
2001	26.30	51.20	1.15.50	1.37.50





# **Champions Mile 2019**

Group 1 - 1600m Going: Good Time: (25.33)(48.29)(1:11.27) (1:33.63)HK\$18,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.33 22.96 22.98 22.36

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			ning ition		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	1	Beauty Generation	Z Purton	J Moore	126	1149	2	-	1	1	1	1	1:33.63	1
2	5	Singapore Sling	K Teetan	A T Millard	126	1082	5	1-1/2	3	3	2	2	1:33.88	21
3	4	Simply Brilliant	O Murphy	F C Lor	126	1110	3	2	4	4	6	3	1:33.96	37
4	3	Seasons Bloom	H Bowman	C S Shum	126	1031	6	3-1/2	7	7	7	4	1:34.20	35
5	6	Rise High	J McDonald	C Fownes	126	1075	4	4	6	6	5	5	1:34.29	32
6	7	Romantic Touch	M Chadwick	A S Cruz	126	1155	1	4	2	2	3	6	1:34.29	76
7	2	Conte	J Moreira	J Size	126	1284	7	4-1/2	5	5	4	7	1:34.33	14

# **Champions Mile 2018**

Group 1 - 1600m Going: Good Time: (24.09)(47.40)(1.11.35)(1.34.31)HK\$18,000,000 Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 24.09 23.31 23.95 22.96 Course:

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			ning ition		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	1	Beauty Generation	Z Purton	J Moore	126	1108	1	-	1	1	1	1	1.34.31	1.9
2	5	Western Express	S Clipperton	J Size	126	1225	6	1	6	6	4	2	1.34.48	21
3	7	Southern Legend	B Prebble	C Fownes	126	1159	4	1-3/4	4	4	5	3	1.34.59	16
4	4	Beauty Only	N Callan	A S Cruz	126	1139	3	1-3/4	7	8	6	4	1.34.61	16
5	9	Singapore Sling	C Schofield	A T Millard	126	1075	8	2	3	2	2	5	1.34.62	9.6
6	8	Pingwu Spark	K C Leung	T P Yung	126	1327	7	3-1/4	2	3	3	6	1.34.83	6.6
7	3	Seasons Bloom	J Moreira	C S Shum	126	1045	5	3-3/4	8	7	8	7	1.34.91	3.7
8	6	Blizzard	K Teetan	P F Yiu	126	1124	2	9-3/4	5	5	7	8	1.35.86	58
Withdrawn	2	Helene Paragon	B Prebble	J Moore	126	-	-	-	-				-	-





# **Champions Mile 2017**

Good to Firm Group 1 - 1600m Going: Time: (26.44)(49.54)(1.12.49)(1.35.23)HK\$16,000,000 Course: Turf - A+3 Course **Sectional Time:** 23.10 22.95 26.44 22.74

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW		Run Pos	ning ition		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Contentment	B Prebble	J Size	126	1140	1	-	1	2	1	1	1.35.23	26
2	1	Beauty Only	Z Purton	A S Cruz	126	1135	2	NK	3	4	5	2	1.35.30	3.4
3	2	Helene Paragon	T Berry	J Moore	126	1060	4	1	4	6	3	3	1.35.39	8.9
4	7	Circuit Land	H Bowman	C S Shum	126	1037	3	2-1/2	2	3	4	4	1.35.61	32
5	5	Stormy Antarctic	K Teetan	E Walker	126	1114	7	4-1/2	5	1	2	5	1.35.94	29
6	6	Convey	O Peslier	Sir M R Stoute	126	1073	6	9-1/2	7	5	6	6	1.36.75	53
Pulled Up	4	Rapper Dragon	J Moreira	J Moore	126	1169	5	-	6	7	-	-	-	1.4

## **Champions Mile 2016**

 Group 1 - 1600m
 Going:
 Good
 Time:
 (24.85)
 (48.66)
 (1.12.05)
 (1.34.08)

 HK\$14,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - B Course
 Sectional Time:
 24.85
 23.81
 23.39
 22.03

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW		Run Posi	ning ition		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	1	Maurice	J Moreira	N Hori	126	1145	6	-	4	4	4	1	1.34.08	2.1
2	2	Contentment	B Prebble	J Size	126	1151	2	2	3	3	3	2	1.34.41	4.9
3	12	Packing Pins	G Mosse	P F Yiu	126	1145	1	2-3/4	5	5	6	3	1.34.52	11
4	5	Beauty Only	N Callan	A S Cruz	126	1109	10	3-1/4	10	9	8	4	1.34.59	9.3
5	8	Safety Check	J McDonald	C Appleby	126	1062	4	3-3/4	6	7	7	5	1.34.68	28
6	4	Beauty Flame	M Chadwick	A S Cruz	126	1173	3	4-3/4	1	1	1	6	1.34.84	25
7	7	Gun Pit	СҮНо	C Fownes	126	1104	5	5-1/2	9	10	10	7	1.34.95	169
8	3	Giant Treasure	O Peslier	R Gibson	126	1205	9	5-1/2	12	11	12	8	1.34.97	6.4
9	9	Rewarding Hero	T Berry	J Moore	126	1091	7	5-1/2	2	2	2	9	1.34.97	29
10	10	Dundonnell	N Rawiller	C Fownes	126	1155	12	6	11	12	11	10	1.35.02	179
11	11	Secret Weapon	T Angland	C H Yip	126	1129	8	6	8	6	5	11	1.35.04	20
12	6	Bow Creek	Z Purton	J O'Shea	126	1030	11	17	7	8	9	12	1.36.79	58





# **Champions Mile 2015**

Good to Firm Group 1 - 1600m Going: Time: (26.30)(50.44)(1.13.72)(1.35.39)HK\$14,000,000 Course: Turf - A+3 Course **Sectional Time:** 24.14 23.28 26.30 21.67

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			ning ition		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	1	Able Friend	J Moreira	J Moore	126	1294	2	-	5	5	5	1	1.35.39	1.2
2	4	Rewarding Hero	N Callan	J Moore	126	1107	1	1-1/4	6	6	6	2	1.35.59	19
3	2	Dan Excel	T Berry	J Moore	126	1076	4	1-1/2	1	1	1	3	1.35.63	15
4	6	Real Specialist	K Teetan	J Size	126	1217	3	2-1/2	3	3	3	4	1.35.77	83
5	5	Secret Sham	D Whyte	J Moore	126	1142	5	3-3/4	2	2	2	5	1.35.99	44
6	3	Luger	Z Purton	J Size	126	1170	6	10-1/2	4	4	4	6	1.37.06	3.6

# **Champions Mile 2014**

 Group 1 - 1600m
 Going:
 Good
 Time:
 (24.17)
 (46.73)
 (1.10.67)
 (1.34.11)

 HK\$12,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A+3 Course
 Sectional Time:
 24.17
 22.56
 23.94
 23.44

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			ning ition		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	2	Variety Club	A Marcus	M F de Kock	126	1120	12	-	2	2	1	1	1.34.11	12
2	8	Able Friend	J Moreira	J Moore	126	1275	14	4	11	12	8	2	1.34.75	1.7
3	6	Dan Excel	T Berry	J Moore	126	1080	7	5-1/4	7	8	4	3	1.34.95	11
4	1	Glorious Days	K Teetan	J Size	126	1085	8	5-1/4	10	10	11	4	1.34.96	11
5	4	Gold-Fun	D Whyte	R Gibson	126	1231	2	6	6	7	7	5	1.35.05	4.2
6	5	Blazing Speed	N Callan	A S Cruz	126	1110	1	7-1/2	4	3	2	6	1.35.31	27
7	7	Gordon Lord Byron	Z Purton	T A Hogan	126	1028	13	8-1/2	12	13	13	7	1.35.45	49
8	10	Mshawish	U Rispoli	M Delzangles	126	1029	6	10-1/4	5	6	5	8	1.35.74	99
9	14	Flame Hero	H Bowman	L Ho	126	1121	11	10-3/4	9	9	10	9	1.35.82	99
10	13	Meiner Lacrima	D Shibata	H Uehara	126	1070	5	11	3	4	9	10	1.35.88	99
11	3	California Memory	M Chadwick	A S Cruz	126	1015	10	11-1/4	14	14	14	11	1.35.89	53
12	11	Real Specialist	O Doleuze	J Size	126	1188	3	15	8	5	6	12	1.36.52	63
13	9	Helene Spirit	A Suborics	C Fownes	126	1069	4	17	1	1	3	13	1.36.85	98
14	12	Zaidan	B Prebble	A S Cruz	126	1133	9	30	13	11	12	14	1.38.93	99



# **Champions Mile 2013**

 Group 1 - 1600m
 Going:
 Good
 Time:
 (24.80)
 (47.32)
 (1.10.01)
 (1.33.42)

 HK\$12,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A+3 Course
 Sectional Time:
 24.80
 22.52
 22.69
 23.41

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW		Run Posi			Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Dan Excel	W C Marwing	J Moore	126	1087	1	-	3	3	2	1	1.33.42	5.6
2	9	Helene Spirit	M Chadwick	C Fownes	126	1081	3	SH	1	1	1	2	1.33.45	75
3	2	Packing Whiz	B Prebble	C Fownes	126	1215	9	1-1/2	9	8	7	3	1.33.66	3.7
4	1	Glorious Days	D Whyte	J Size	126	1054	2	1-3/4	6	6	3	4	1.33.71	2.4
5	10	Gold-Fun	O Doleuze	R Gibson	126	1214	6	3-1/4	8	9	9	5	1.33.95	6
6	5	Xtension	J McDonald	J Moore	126	1124	4	4	5	5	5	6	1.34.04	11
7	7	Penitent	D Tudhope	D O'Meara	126	1033	7	4-1/4	7	7	8	7	1.34.09	99
8	6	Pure Champion	G Mosse	A S Cruz	126	1128	8	5-1/4	4	4	6	8	1.34.26	16
9	4	King Mufhasa	M Rodd	B J Wallace	126	1183	5	24-1/4	2	2	4	9	1.37.31	35
Withdrawn	8	Admiration	T Angland	J Moore	126	-	-	-	-				-	-

## **Champions Mile 2012**

 Group 1 - 1600m
 Going:
 Good
 Time:
 (25.05)
 (49.36)
 (1.13.00)
 (1.35.23)

 HK\$12,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A+3 Course
 Sectional Time:
 25.05
 24.31
 23.64
 22.23

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW		Run Posi			Finish Time	Win Odds
1	6	Xtension	J McDonald	J Moore	126	1100	8	-	3	3	4	1	1.35.23	18
2	7	Glorious Days	F Coetzee	J Size	126	1060	6	1/2	7	8	9	2	1.35.31	6.6
3	5	Lucky Nine	B Prebble	C Fownes	126	1085	14	1	2	2	2	3	1.35.40	12
4	2	Ambitious Dragon	D Whyte	A T Millard	126	1206	4	1-1/4	9	11	11	4	1.35.42	4.7
5	4	Able One	J Lloyd	J Moore	126	1135	9	1-1/4	1	1	1	5	1.35.44	23
6	3	African Story	S de Sousa	S bin Suroor	126	1075	10	2-1/2	4	5	6	6	1.35.62	14
7	8	Musir	K Shea	M F de Kock	126	1068	12	3	6	6	5	7	1.35.71	61
8	9	Admiration	W C Marwing	J Moore	126	1086	5	3-1/2	11	12	12	8	1.35.81	17
9	11	Sunny King	T Clark	J Moore	126	1188	3	4-1/4	14	14	13	9	1.35.92	99
10	1	Cityscape	J Doyle	R Charlton	126	1070	7	4-1/2	8	9	10	10	1.35.94	2.2
11	14	King's Rose	L Nolen	P G Moody	122	1048	11	5-1/2	10	4	3	11	1.36.12	57
12	10	Beauty Flame	M Chadwick	A S Cruz	126	1223	1	6	5	7	8	12	1.36.18	99
13	13	Fair Trade	O Doleuze	C Fownes	126	1138	13	6-3/4	12	10	7	13	1.36.31	46
14	12	Destined For Glory	T Angland	J Moore	126	1137	2	7-1/2	13	13	14	14	1.36.41	61





# **Champions Mile 2011**

Good to Firm Group 1 - 1600m Going: Time: (25.30)(48.80)(1.12.44)(1.34.71)HK\$12,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.30 23.50 22.27 23.64

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			ning ition		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	11	Xtension	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1123	7	-	8	8	8	1	1.34.71	4.2
2	8	Lucky Nine	B Prebble	C Fownes	126	1088	9	1/2	3	4	3	2	1.34.79	4.1
3	4	Musir	C Soumillon	M F de Kock	126	1066	5	1/2	5	5	6	3	1.34.82	13
4	3	Beauty Flash	G Mosse	A S Cruz	126	1203	14	3/4	1	1	1	4	1.34.85	7.2
5	14	Sparkling Power	D Dunn	A T Millard	126	1018	8	1-1/4	9	9	10	5	1.34.91	34
6	1	Presvis	R Moore	L M Cumani	126	-	10	1-1/2	14	12	11	6	1.34.97	8.3
7	12	Sight Winner	W M Lai	J Size	126	1093	3	2-3/4	4	3	4	7	1.35.17	99
8	7	Let Me Fight	Z Purton	J Moore	126	1035	12	3	12	13	13	8	1.35.18	66
9	9	Sunny King	O Doleuze	J Moore	126	1197	1	3	6	6	5	9	1.35.20	45
10	10	Thumbs Up	W C Marwing	C Fownes	126	1175	13	4	13	14	14	10	1.35.36	8.5
11	6	Royal Bench	O Peslier	R Collet	126	1060	2	4	11	10	9	11	1.35.37	6.5
12	5	Brave Kid	D Whyte	J Size	126	1167	4	4-1/4	7	7	7	12	1.35.40	99
13	2	Able One	D Oliver	J Moore	126	1143	6	5	2	2	2	13	1.35.51	23
14	13	Good Ba Ba	J Lloyd	C W Chang	126	1094	11	5-1/4	10	11	12	14	1.35.54	99
Withdrawn	-	Flying Blue	D Whyte	J Size	-	-	-	-	-				-	-

## **Champions Mile 2010**

 Group 1 - 1600m
 Going:
 Good
 Time:
 (24.66)
 (47.00)
 (1.10.47)
 (1.33.66)

 HK\$12,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A Course
 Sectional Time:
 24.66
 22.34
 23.47
 23.19

Disease	Horse	Hamas	Leabour	<b>T</b>	Actual	Declar.	<b>D</b>	1 514		Run	ning		Finish	Win
Place	No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Wt.	Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW		Posi	ition		Time	Odds
1	5	Able One	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1140	8	-	4	4	4	1	1.33.66	11
2	3	Fellowship	Z Purton	P O'Sullivan	126	1174	7	3/4	6	6	5	2	1.33.80	3.2
3	6	Beauty Flash	M Chadwick	A S Cruz	126	1150	2	1-1/2	7	7	7	3	1.33.91	7
4	4	Sight Winner	O Doleuze	J Size	126	1075	5	2-1/2	3	3	2	4	1.34.06	48
5	10	Sunny King	B Doyle	J Moore	126	1179	3	2-3/4	9	9	10	5	1.34.10	63
6	2	Egyptian Ra	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1165	12	3-3/4	1	1	1	6	1.34.24	39
7	9	Imbongi	C Soumillon	M F de Kock	126	1085	6	3-3/4	8	8	8	7	1.34.27	24
8	1	Good Ba Ba	W C Marwing	D Cruz	126	1093	1	3-3/4	10	10	9	8	1.34.28	8.3
9	8	Thumbs Up	R Moore	C S Shum	126	1194	9	4-3/4	11	12	11	9	1.34.40	4.9
10	12	Brave Kid	D Whyte	J Size	126	1126	4	4-3/4	5	5	6	10	1.34.43	12
11	11	Fair Trade	B Prebble	C Fownes	126	1101	11	5-3/4	12	11	12	11	1.34.59	9.7
12	7	Dao Dao	J Lloyd	M Hawkes	126	1278	10	12	2	2	3	12	1.35.58	14





# **Champions Mile 2009**

 Group 1 - 1600m
 Going:
 Yielding
 Time:
 (25.44)
 (48.35)
 (1.11.76)
 (1.34.97)

 HK\$12,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A Course
 Sectional Time:
 25.44
 22.91
 23.41
 23.21

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW			ning ition		Finish Time	Win Odds
1	9	Sight Winner	B Prebble	J Size	126	1075	9	-	2	2	2	1	1.34.97	65
2	2	Egyptian Ra	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1158	1	SH	1	1	1	2	1.34.97	6
3	10	Dao Dao	W C Marwing	J Hawkes	126	1291	2	HD	4	3	4	3	1.34.99	27
4	1	Good Ba Ba	C Soumillon	A Schutz	126	1104	10	3/4	6	6	5	4	1.35.10	3
5	8	Collection	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1117	7	1-1/2	8	7	3	5	1.35.20	2.6
6	7	Imbongi	K Shea	M F de Kock	126	1055	3	1-3/4	7	8	8	6	1.35.26	48
7	4	Alexandros	L Dettori	S bin Suroor	126	963	5	2	9	9	9	7	1.35.30	11
8	3	More Bountiful	D Whyte	J Size	126	1195	4	2-3/4	5	5	7	8	1.35.41	11
9	5	Armada	E Saint-Martin	J Size	126	1113	11	3	3	4	6	9	1.35.44	28
10	6	Fellowship	Z Purton	P O'Sullivan	126	1154	6	3-1/4	10	11	11	10	1.35.48	34
11	11	Unique Jewellery	O Doleuze	J Size	126	1109	8	3-1/2	11	10	10	11	1.35.52	50

## **Champions Mile 2008**

 Group 1 - 1600m
 Going:
 Good
 Time:
 (24.40)
 (46.90)
 (1.10.40)
 (1.33.50)

 HK\$8,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A Course
 Sectional Time:
 24.40
 22.50
 23.50
 23.10

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	2	Good Ba Ba	O Doleuze	A Schutz	126	1103	4	-	1.33.50	1.6
2	1	Armada	D Whyte	J Size	126	1117	7	1	1.33.70	3.7
3	3	Bullish Luck	G Mosse	A S Cruz	126	1243	5	3	1.34.00	49
4	5	Joyful Winner	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1082	9	3-3/4	1.34.20	41
5	7	Joy And Fun	G Boss	D Cruz	126	1147	1	4-1/4	1.34.20	32
6	4	Floral Pegasus	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1221	10	6-1/2	1.34.60	18
7	8	Green Birdie	B Prebble	C Fownes	126	1066	2	6-1/2	1.34.60	12
8	10	Dao Dao	Z Purton	A Schutz	126	1247	3	7	1.34.60	14
9	6	Able One	E Saint-Martin	J Moore	126	1143	6	8-3/4	1.34.90	40
10	9	Meiner Segal	M Ebina	S Kunieda	126	1153	8	11	1.35.30	76





# **Champions Mile 2007**

Good to Firm Group 1 - 1600m Going: Time: (25.10)(49.00)(1.11.90)(1.34.50)HK\$8,000,000 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 25.10 23.90 22.90 22.60

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	8	Able One	M Kinane	J Moore	126	1164	7	-	1.34.50	33
2	5	Joyful Winner	D Beadman	J Moore	126	1079	4	1-1/4	1.34.70	9
3	3	The Duke	D Dunn	C Fownes	126	1162	2	1-1/4	1.34.70	14
4	7	Floral Pegasus	G Mosse	A S Cruz	126	1200	8	1-1/4	1.34.70	3.7
5	4	Good Ba Ba	O Doleuze	A Schutz	126	1061	1	2-1/4	1.34.90	2.3
6	1	Linngari	K Shea	H J Brown	126	1037	6	2-3/4	1.35.00	4.9
7	2	Kapil	W C Marwing	M J de Kock	126	1018	9	4-1/4	1.35.20	61
8	6	Bullish Luck	B Prebble	A S Cruz	126	1231	3	7-3/4	1.35.70	14
9	9	Casino Prince	D Whyte	A Cummings	121	1026	5	8	1.35.80	43

## **Champions Mile 2006**

Hong Kong Group 1 - 1600m Going: Good to Firm Time: (24.60)(47.80)(1.11.20)(1.33.70)HK\$8,000,000 Course: Turf - B+2 Course **Sectional Time:** 24.60 23.20 23.40 22.50

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Bullish Luck	B Prebble	A S Cruz	126	1224	2	-	1.33.70	12
2	12	Danacourt	D Whyte	J Size	126	999	12	1-1/2	1.33.90	4.7
3	5	Joyful Winner	S Dye	J Moore	126	1075	5	2-1/2	1.34.10	5.8
4	2	Russian Pearl	R Fradd	A S Cruz	126	1017	11	2-1/2	1.34.10	35
5	9	Vanderlin	G Schofield	A M Balding	126	1116	9	2-1/2	1.34.10	99
6	6	Seihali	W C Marwing	D Selvaratnam	126	1008	4	3-1/4	1.34.20	68
7	13	Sunny Sing	G Mosse	J Moore	126	1103	3	3-1/4	1.34.20	9.6
8	11	High Intelligent	C Munce	J Size	126	1151	6	4-3/4	1.34.40	46
9	1	Silent Witness	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1275	7	5-3/4	1.34.60	2.5
10	7	Art Trader	E Saint-Martin	J Moore	126	1093	13	6-3/4	1.34.80	17
11	4	Dave's Best	D Dunn	C H Yip	126	1089	1	7-1/4	1.34.80	39
12	8	Niconero	C Williams	D A Hayes	126	1031	10	8-1/4	1.35.00	12
13	10	Perfect Partner	O Doleuze	A S Cruz	126	1133	8	13-1/2	1.35.80	79



# **Champions Mile 2005**

Time: Hong Kong Group 1 - 1600m Going: (24.70)(47.30)(1.10.50)(1.33.70)Good to Firm HK\$8,000,000 Turf - B+2 Course **Sectional Time:** 24.70 22.60 23.20 23.20 Course:

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	2	Bullish Luck	G Mosse	A S Cruz	126	1222	2	-	1.33.70	9.3
2	1	Silent Witness	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1263	1	SH	1.33.70	1.2
3	9	Ain't Here	B Prebble	D A Hayes	126	1163	10	2	1.34.00	53
4	12	Bowman's Crossing	A Delpech	D Oughton	126	1128	8	3-1/2	1.34.20	99
5	5	Super Kid	G Schofield	J Size	126	1181	4	3-3/4	1.34.20	47
6	7	The Duke	S Dye	C Fownes	126	1147	12	5-1/2	1.34.50	45
7	10	Town Of Fionn	C Brown	A Lee	126	1156	5	7-1/2	1.34.80	35
8	4	Delzao	S Baster	R W Smerdon	126	1163	13	8-3/4	1.35.00	99
9	6	Perfect Partner	O Doleuze	A S Cruz	126	1144	11	10-1/4	1.35.30	56
10	3	Cosmo Bulk	T Chiba	K Tabe	126	1099	6	11-1/4	1.35.40	21
11	13	Attraction	K Darley	M Johnston	122	1070	3	15-1/4	1.36.10	11
12	8	Tiber	M Rodd	J Moore	126	1082	7	21-1/4	1.37.00	31
13	11	Sambuca	D Whyte	A T Millard	126	1084	9	23-1/4	1.37.30	43

## **Champions Mile 2004**

Hong Kong Group 1 - 1600m Going: Good to Firm Time: (24.40)(47.10) (1.10.80)(1.34.20)HK\$4,500,000 Course: Turf - A+3 Course **Sectional Time:** 24.40 22.70 23.70 23.40

Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
7	Figures	T Mundry	D Oughton	126	1055	8	-	1.34.20	35
2	Super Kid	S Dye	J Size	126	1177	10	1/2	1.34.30	3
12	Stay Young	J Holder	J Moore	116	1039	12	1-1/4	1.34.40	18
9	Blue Stitch	G Schofield	A T Millard	126	1093	6	1-1/2	1.34.40	26
1	Firebolt	W M Lai	I W Allan	126	1176	9	2-1/4	1.34.60	32
4	Self Flit	A Marcus	I W Allan	126	1232	2	2-3/4	1.34.60	5.4
6	Meridian Star	P Payne	D A Hayes	126	1093	5	2-3/4	1.34.70	26
8	Palette Natural	D Whyte	J Size	126	1130	3	2-3/4	1.34.70	9.4
3	Ho Choi	O Doleuze	I W Allan	126	1154	7	5-1/4	1.35.10	16
5	Gem Of India	R Fradd	J Size	126	1022	11	8-1/2	1.35.60	10
11	Lucky Good Day	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	123	1105	4	15-1/4	1.36.60	36
10	Green Channel	G Mosse	D A Hayes	126	1123	1	Many Lengths		4.5
	7 2 12 9 1 4 6 8 3 5	7 Figures 2 Super Kid 12 Stay Young 9 Blue Stitch 1 Firebolt 4 Self Flit 6 Meridian Star 8 Palette Natural 3 Ho Choi 5 Gem Of India 11 Lucky Good Day	7 Figures T Mundry 2 Super Kid S Dye 12 Stay Young J Holder 9 Blue Stitch G Schofield 1 Firebolt W M Lai 4 Self Flit A Marcus 6 Meridian Star P Payne 8 Palette Natural D Whyte 3 Ho Choi O Doleuze 5 Gem Of India R Fradd 11 Lucky Good Day F Coetzee	7 Figures T Mundry D Oughton 2 Super Kid S Dye J Size 12 Stay Young J Holder J Moore 9 Blue Stitch G Schoffeld A T Millard 1 Firebolt W M Lai I W Allan 4 Self Flit A Marcus I W Allan 6 Meridian Star P Payne D A Hayes 8 Palette Natural D Whyte J Size 3 Ho Choi O Doleuze I W Allan 5 Gem Of India R Fradd J Size 11 Lucky Good Day F Coetzee A S Cruz	Horse No.HorseJockeyTrainerWt.7FiguresT MundryD Oughton1262Super KidS DyeJ Size12612Stay YoungJ HolderJ Moore1169Blue StitchG SchofieldA T Millard1261FireboltW M LaiI W Allan1264Self FlitA MarcusI W Allan1266Meridian StarP PayneD A Hayes1268Palette NaturalD WhyteJ Size1263Ho ChoiO DoleuzeI W Allan1265Gem Of IndiaR FraddJ Size12611Lucky Good DayF CoetzeeA S Cruz123	Horse No.         Horse         Jockey         Irainer         Wt.         Horse Wt.           7         Figures         T Mundry         D Oughton         126         1055           2         Super Kid         S Dye         J Size         126         1177           12         Stay Young         J Holder         J Moore         116         1039           9         Blue Stitch         G Schofield         A T Millard         126         1093           1         Firebolt         W M Lai         I W Allan         126         1176           4         Self Flit         A Marcus         I W Allan         126         1232           6         Meridian Star         P Payne         D A Hayes         126         1093           8         Palette Natural         D Whyte         J Size         126         1130           3         Ho Choi         O Doleuze         I W Allan         126         1154           5         Gem Of India         R Fradd         J Size         126         1022           11         Lucky Good Day         F Coetzee         A S Cruz         123         1105	Horse No.         Horse         Jockey         Trainer         Wt.         Horse Wt.         Draw           7         Figures         T Mundry         D Oughton         126         1055         8           2         Super Kid         S Dye         J Size         126         1177         10           12         Stay Young         J Holder         J Moore         116         1039         12           9         Blue Stitch         G Schofield         A T Millard         126         1093         6           1         Firebolt         W M Lai         I W Allan         126         1176         9           4         Self Flit         A Marcus         I W Allan         126         1232         2           6         Meridian Star         P Payne         D A Hayes         126         1093         5           8         Palette Natural         D Whyte         J Size         126         1130         3           3         Ho Choi         O Doleuze         I W Allan         126         1154         7           5         Gem Of India         R Fradd         J Size         126         1022         11           11         Lucky Good D	Horse No.         Horse         Jockey         Irainer         Wt.         Horse Wt.         Draw         LBW           7         Figures         T Mundry         D Oughton         126         1055         8         -           2         Super Kid         S Dye         J Size         126         1177         10         1/2           12         Stay Young         J Holder         J Moore         116         1039         12         1-1/4           9         Blue Stitch         G Schofield         A T Millard         126         1093         6         1-1/2           1         Firebolt         W M Lai         I W Allan         126         1176         9         2-1/4           4         Self Flit         A Marcus         I W Allan         126         1232         2         2-3/4           6         Meridian Star         P Payne         D A Hayes         126         1093         5         2-3/4           8         Palette Natural         D Whyte         J Size         126         1130         3         2-3/4           3         Ho Choi         O Doleuze         I W Allan         126         1154         7         5-1/4	Horse No.         Horse         Jockey         Irainer         Wt.         Horse Wt.         Draw         LBW         Time           7         Figures         T Mundry         D Oughton         126         1055         8         -         1.34.20           2         Super Kid         S Dye         J Size         126         1177         10         1/2         1.34.30           12         Stay Young         J Holder         J Moore         116         1039         12         1-1/4         1.34.40           9         Blue Stitch         G Schofield         A T Millard         126         1093         6         1-1/2         1.34.40           1         Firebolt         W M Lai         I W Allan         126         1176         9         2-1/4         1.34.60           4         Self Flit         A Marcus         I W Allan         126         1232         2         2-3/4         1.34.60           6         Meridian Star         P Payne         D A Hayes         126         1093         5         2-3/4         1.34.70           8         Palette Natural         D Whyte         J Size         126         1130         3         2-3/4         1.35.10



# **Champions Mile 2003**

Hong Kong Group 1 - 1600m Good to Firm Time: Going: (26.00)(50.40)(1.14.40)(1.36.20)Turf - A Course HK\$4,500,000 Course: **Sectional Time:** 26.00 24.40 24.00 21.80

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	1	Electronic Unicorn	R Fradd	J Size	126	1093	1	-	1.36.20	1.4
2	4	Meridian Star	G Mosse	D A Hayes	126	1070	6	2-1/4	1.36.50	17
3	6	Red Sun	M Walker	A S Cruz	126	1132	4	2-1/4	1.36.50	57
4	9	Ho Choi	W C Marwing	I W Allan	126	1142	2	2-1/2	1.36.50	17
5	3	Goggles	G Schofield	J Moore	126	1054	7	3	1.36.60	38
6	11	Raider	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	122	1048	10	3	1.36.60	4.9
7	10	Ambitious Tycoon	S K Sit	P C Kan	126	999	9	3-1/4	1.36.70	87
8	2	Dr More	S Dye	J Size	126	1151	8	4-1/2	1.36.90	14
9	8	Magnifier	B Prebble	C H Yip	126	1161	5	4-1/2	1.36.90	23
10	7	Northern Gold Ball	C Williams	K C Lo	126	1079	3	5	1.36.90	44
Withdrawn	5	Bowman's Crossing	D Whyte	D Oughton	-	-	-	-	-	-

## **Champions Mile 2002**

Hong Kong Group 1 - 1600m Going: Good Time: (24.60)(47.40)(1.11.80)(1.35.20)HK\$4,500,000 Course: Turf - A Course **Sectional Time:** 24.60 22.80 24.40 23.40

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	7	Jeune King Prawn	W C Marwing	I W Allan	126	1097	9	-	1.35.20	4.5
2	11	Red Pepper	G Mosse	P C Kan	126	1006	8	SH	1.35.20	2.3
3	9	Meridian Star	C Williams	D A Hayes	126	1052	6	1/2	1.35.30	30
4	12	Red Sun	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1114	1	3/4	1.35.30	18
5	14	Thank Heavens	E Legrix	G Lane	126	1099	4	2-1/2	1.35.60	19
6	4	Goggles	A Marcus	J Moore	126	1024	5	3-1/4	1.35.70	7.2
7	3	Danamite	D Dunn	D A Hayes	126	1152	2	5-1/4	1.36.00	26
8	1	Asia Rising	D Whyte	Y O Wong	126	1108	12	5-3/4	1.36.10	46
9	13	Score	S Dye	J Size	126	1103	11	6-1/2	1.36.20	25
10	6	Happy Momentum	O Doleuze	J Size	126	1165	3	6-3/4	1.36.30	13
11	2	Billion Win	M Cahill	T K Ng	126	1194	10	7	1.36.30	28
12	10	Monards	H K Yim	J Moore	126	1048	13	8-1/2	1.36.60	89
13	5	Good Record	E Saint-Martin	P C Kan	126	1088	14	14-3/4	1.37.60	47
14	8	Man Of Honour	L Dettori	I W Allan	126	1054	7	23	1.38.80	20





# **Champions Mile 2001**

 Hong Kong Group 1 - 1600m
 Going:
 Good
 Time:
 (26.30)
 (51.20)
 (1.15.50)
 (1.37.50)

 HK\$4,500,000
 Course:
 Turf - A Course
 Sectional Time:
 26.30
 24.90
 24.30
 22.00

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	8	Red Pepper	E Legrix	P C Kan	126	1007	3	-	1.37.50	9.4
2	6	Man Of Honour	Y T Cheng	I W Allan	126	1056	4	3/4	1.37.60	8.8
3	9	Red Sun	F Coetzee	A S Cruz	126	1088	1	1-1/4	1.37.60	7.2
4	1	Charming City	S Dye	D A Hayes	126	1057	6	1-1/2	1.37.70	3.7
5	4	Lucky Six	R Fradd	L Ho	126	973	2	1-3/4	1.37.70	11
6	3	Helene Express	J Egan	D A Hayes	126	1109	10	2-1/4	1.37.80	34
7	5	Made To Figure	D Whyte	D Oughton	126	1122	5	2-3/4	1.37.90	15
8	10	Sun Shine River	K S Yu	T W Leung	126	1052	8	4	1.38.10	72
9	7	Momentum	S King	D A Hayes	126	1133	7	5-1/4	1.38.30	28
10	2	Electronic Unicorn	H K Yim	P F Yiu	126	1056	9	9	1.38.90	2.8



#### Allan, Ivan (1 win)

7 starts : 1-1-0

Firebolt (2004, 5th)

Self Flit (2004, 6th)

Ho Choi (2004, 9th)

Ho Choi (2003, 4th)

Jeune King Prawn (2002, 1st)

Man Of Honour (2002, 14th)

Man Of Honour (2001, 2nd)

#### Appleby, Charlie (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Safety Check (2016, 5th)

#### Balding, Andrew (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Vanderlin (2006, 5th)

#### Bin Suroor, Saeed (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

African Story (2012, 6th)

Alexandros (2009, 7th)

#### Brown, Herman (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Linngari (2007, 6th)

#### Chang, Michael C W (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Good Ba Ba (2011, 14th)

#### Charlton, Roger (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Cityscape (2012, 10th)

#### Collet, Robert (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Royal Bench (2011, 11th)

#### Cruz, Derek (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Good Ba Ba (2010, 8th)

Joy And Fun (2008, 5th)

#### Cruz, Tony (2)

30 starts : 2-3-4

Romantic Touch (2019, 6th) Beauty Only (2018, 4th)

## Cruz, Tony (2) - Con't

Beauty Only (2017, 2nd)

Beauty Only (2016, 4th)
Beauty Flame (2016, 6th)

Blazing Speed (2014, 6th)

California Memory (2014, 11th)

Zaidan (2014, 14th)

Pure Champion (2013, 8th)

Beauty Flash (2012, 12th)

Beauty Flash (2011, 4th)

Beauty Flash (2010, 3rd) Egyptian Ra (2010, 6th)

Egyptian Ra (2009, 2nd)

Bullish Luck (2008, 3rd)

Floral Pegasus (2008, 6th)

Floral Pegasus (2007, 4th)

Bullish Luck (2007, 8th)

#### Bullish Luck (2006, 1st)

Russian Pearl (2006, 4th)

Silent Witness (2006, 9th)

Perfect Partner (2006, 13th)

#### Bullish Luck (2005, 1st)

Silent Witness (2005, 2nd)

Perfect Partner (2005, 9th)

Lucky Good Day (2004, 11th)

Red Sun (2003, 3rd)

# $\Diamond$

#### Cruz, Tony (2) - Con't

Raider (2003, 6th)

Red Sun (2002, 4th)

Red Sun (2001, 3rd)

#### Cumani, Luca (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Presvis (2011, 6th)

#### Cummings, Anthony (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Casino Prince (2007, 9th)

#### De Kock, Mike (1)

6 starts : 1-0-1

Variety Club (2014, 1st)

Musir (2012, 7th)

Musir (2011, 3rd)

Imbongi (2010, 7th)

Imbongi (2009, 6th)

Kapil (2007, 7th)

#### Delzangles, Mikel (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Mshawish (2014, 8th)

#### Fownes, Caspar (0)

15 starts : 0-2-4

Rise High (2019, 5th)

Southern Legend (2018, 3rd)

Gun Pit (2016, 7th)

Dundonnell (2016, 10th)

Helene Spirit (2014, 13th)

Helene Spirit (2013, 2nd)

Packing Whiz (2013, 3rd)

Lucky Nine (2012, 3rd)

Fair Trade (2012, 13th)

Lucky Nine (2011, 2nd)

Thumbs Up (2011, 10th)

Fair Trade (2010, 11th)

Green Birdie (2008, 7th)

The Duke (2007, 3rd)

The Duke (2006, 6th)

## Gibson, Richard (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Giant Treasure (2016, 8th)

Gold-Fun (2014, 5th)

Gold-Fun (2013, 5th)

#### Hawkes, John (0)

1 start : 0-0-1

Dao Dao (2009, 3rd)

#### Hawkes, Michael (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Dao Dao (2010, 12th)

#### Hayes, David (0)

10 starts: 0-1-2

Niconero (2006, 12th)

Ain't Here (2005, 3rd)

Meridian Star (2004, DH 7th)

Green Channel (2004, 12th)

Meridian Star (2003, 2nd)

Meridian Star (2002, 3rd)

Danamite (2002, 7th)

Charming City (2001, 4th)

Helene Express (2001, 6th)

Momentum (2001, 9th)

#### Ho, Peter L (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Flame Hero (2014, 9th)

Lucky Six (2001, 5th)

#### Hogan, Tom (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Gordon Lord Byron (2014, 7th)

#### Hori, Noriyuki (1)

1 start : 1-0-0

Maurice (2016, 1st)

#### Johnston, Mark (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Attraction (2005, 11th)

#### Kan, Brian P C (1)

4 starts : 1-1-0

Ambitious Tycoon (2003, 7th)

Red Pepper (2002, 2nd)

Good Record (2002, 13th)

Red Pepper (2001, 1st)

#### Kunieda, Sakae (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Meiner Segel (2008, 10th)

## Lane, Geoff (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Thank Heavens (2002, 5th)

#### Lee, Almond (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Town Of Fionn (2005, 7th)

#### Leung, Andy T W (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Sun Shine River (2001, 8th)

#### Lo, Eddie K C (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Northern Gold Ball (2003, 10th)

#### Lor, Frankie F C (0)

1 start: 0-0-1

Simply Brilliant (2019, 3rd)

#### Millard, Tony (0)

6 starts: 0-1-0

Singapore Sling (2019, 2nd)

Singapore Sling (2018, 5th)

Ambitious Dragon (2012, 4th)

Sparkling Power (2011, 5th)

Sambuca (2005, 13th)

Blue Stitch (2004, 4th)

#### Moody, Peter (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

King's Rose (2012, 11th)

#### Moore, John (8)

37 starts: 8-3-5

Beauty Generation (2019, 1st)

Beauty Generation (2018, 1st)

Helene Paragon (2017, 3rd)

Rapper Dragon (2017, Pulled up)

Rewarding Hero (2016, 9th)

Able Friend (2015, 1st)

Rewarding Hero (2015, 2nd)

Dan Excel (2015, 3rd)

Secret Sham (2015, 5th)

Able Friend (2014, 2nd)

Dan Excel (2014, 3rd)

Dan Excel (2013, 1st)

Xtension (2013, 6th)

Xtension (2012, 1st)

Able One (2012, 5th)

Admiration (2012, 8th) Sunny King (2012, 9th)

Destined For Glory (2012, 14th)

Xtension (2011, 1st)

#### Moore, John (8) - Con't

Let Me Fight (2011, 8th)

Sunny King (2011, 9th)

Able One (2011, 13th)

Able One (2010, 1st)

Sunny King (2010, 5th)

Collection (2009, 5th)

Joyful Winner (2008, 4th)

Able One (2008, 9th)

Able One (2007, 1st)

Joyful Winner (2007, 2nd)

Joyful Winner (2006, 3rd)

Sunny Sing (2006, 7th)

Art Trader (2006, 10th)

Tiber (2005, 12th)

Stay Young (2004, 3rd)

Goggles (2003, 5th)

Goggles (2002, 6th)

Monards (2002, 12th)

#### Ng, Gary T K (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Billion Win (2002, 11th)

#### O'Meara, David (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Penitent (2013, 7th)

#### O'Shea, John (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Bow Creek (2016, 12th)

#### O'Sullivan, Paul (0)

2 starts: 0-1-0

Fellowship (2010, 2nd)

Fellowship (2009, 10th)

#### Oughton, David (1)

3 starts : 1-0-0

Bowman's Crossing (2005, 4th)

Figures (2004, 1st)

Made To Figure (2001, 7th)

#### Schutz, Andreas (1)

3 starts: 1-0-0

Good Ba Ba (2009, 4th)

Good Ba Ba (2008, 1st)

Good Ba Ba (2007, 5th)

#### Selvaratnam, Dhruba (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Seihali (2006, 6th)

#### Shum, Danny CS (0)

4 starts : 0-0-0

Seasons Bloom (2019, 4th)

Seasons Bloom (2018, 7th)

Circuit Land (2017, 4th)

Thumbs Up (2010, 9th)

#### Size, John (3)

30 starts: 3-6-0

Conte (2019, 7th)

Western Express (2018, 2nd)

Contentment (2017, 1st)

Contentment (2016, 2nd)

Real Specialist (2015, 4th)

Luger (2015, 6th)

Glorious Days (2014, 4th)

Real Specialist (2014, 12th)

Glorious Days (2013, 4th)

Glorious Days (2012, 2nd)

Sight Winner (2011, 7th)

Brave Kid (2011, 12th)

Sight Winner (2010, 4th)

Brave Kid (2010, 10th)

Sight Winner (2009, 1st)

More Bountiful (2009, 8th)

Armada (2009, 9th)

Unique Jewellery (2009, 11th)

Armada (2008, 2nd)

Dao Dao (2008, 8th)

Danacourt (2006, 2nd)

High Intelligent (2006, 8th)

Super Kid (2005, 5th)

Super Kid (2004, 2nd)

Palette Natural (2004, DH 7th)

Gem Of India (2004, 10th)

Electronic Unicorn (2003, 1st)

Dr More (2003, 8th)

Score (2002, 9th)

Happy Momentum (2002, 10th)

#### Smerdon, Robert (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Delzao (2005, 8th)

#### Stoute, Sir Michael (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Convey (2017, 6th)

#### Tabe, Kasunori (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Cosmo Bulk (2005, 10th)

#### Uehara, Hiroyuki (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Meiner Lacrima (2014, 10th)

#### Walker, Ed (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Stormy Antarctic (2017, 5th)

#### Wallace, Bruce (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

King Mufhasa (2013, 9th)

#### Wong, Alex Y O (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Asia Rising (2002, 8th)

#### Yip, Dennis C H (0)

3 starts: 0-0-0

Secret Weapon (2016, 11th)

Dave's Best (2006, 11th)

Magnifier (2003, 9th)

#### Yiu, Ricky PF (0)

3 starts : 0-0-1

Blizzard (2018, 8th)

Packing Pins (2016, 3rd)

Electronic Unicorn (2001, 10th)

#### Yung, Benno T P (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Pingwu Spark (2018, 6th)

#### All-Time Leading Trainers

8 - John Moore

3 - John Size

2 - Tony Cruz





## Angland, Tye (0 wins)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Secret Weapon (2016, 11th)

Destined For Glory (2012, 14th)

#### Baster, Stephen (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Delzao (2005, 8th)

## Beadman, Darren (2)

5 starts : 2-1-0

Xtension (2011, 1st)

Able One (2010, 1st)

Collection (2009, 5th)

Joyful Winner (2008, 4th)

Joyful Winner (2007, 2nd)

#### Berry, Tommy (0)

4 starts : 0-0-3

Helene Paragon (2017, 3rd)

Rewarding Hero (2016, 9th)

Dan Excel (2015, 3rd)

Dan Excel (2014, 3rd)

#### Boss, Glen (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Joy And Fun (2008, 5th)

#### Bowman, Hugh (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Seasons Bloom (2019, 4th)

Circuit Land (2017. 4th)

Flame Hero (2014, 9th)

#### Brown, Corey (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Town Of Fionn (2005, 7th)

#### Cahill, Michael (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Billion Win (2002, 11th)

#### Callan, Neil (0)

4 starts : 0-1-0

Beauty Only (2018, 4th)

Beauty Only (2016, 4th)

Rewarding Hero (2015, 2nd)

Blazing Speed (2014, 6th)

## Chadwick, Matthew (0)

6 starts : 0-1-1

Romantic Touch (2019, 6th)

Beauty Flame (2016, 6th)

California Memory (2014, 11th)

Helene Spirit (2013, 2nd)

Beauty Flash (2012, 12th)

Beauty Flash (2010, 3rd)

#### Cheng, Howard Y T (0)

1 start : 0-1-0

Man Of Honour (2001, 2nd)

#### Chiba, Tsuyoshi (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Cosmo Bulk (2005, 10th)

#### Clark, Tim (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Sunny King (2012, 9th)

#### Clipperton, Sam (0)

1 start : 0-1-0

Western Express (2018, 2nd)

# $\Diamond$

# FWD CHAMPIONS MILE

#### Coetzee, Felix (0)

10 starts: 0-3-1

Glorious Days (2012, 2nd)

Egyptian Ra (2010, 6th)

Egyptian Ra (2009, 2nd)

Floral Pegasus (2008, 6th)

Silent Witness (2006, 9th)

Silent Witness (2005, 2nd)

Lucky Good Day (2004, 11th)

Raider (2003, 6th)

Red Sun (2002, 4th)

Red Sun (2001, 3rd)

#### Darley, Kevin (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Attracion (2005, 11th)

#### De Sousa, Silvestre (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

African Story (2012, 6th)

#### Delpech, Anthony (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Bowman's Crossing (2005, 4th)

#### Dettori, Frankie (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Alexandros (2009, 7th)

Man On Honour (2002, 14th)

#### Doleuze, Olivier (1)

12 starts : 1-0-0

Real Specialist (2014, 12th)

Gold-Fun (2013, 5th)

Fair Trade (2012, 13th)

Sunny King (2011, 9th)

Sight Winner (2010, 4th)

Unique Jewellery (2009, 11th)

Good Ba Ba (2008, 1st)

Good Ba Ba (2007, 5th)

Perfect Partner (2006, 13th)

Perfect Partner (2005, 9th)

Ho Choi (2004, 9th)

Happy Momentum (2002, 10th)

#### Doyle, Brett (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Sunny King (2010, 5th)

#### Doyle, James (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Cityscape (2012, 10th)

#### Dunn, Dwayne (0)

4 starts : 0-0-1

Sparkling Power (2011, 5th)

The Duke (2007, 3rd)

Dave's Best (2006, 11th)

Danamite (2002, 7th)

#### Dye, Shane (0)

6 starts : 0-1-1

Joyful Winner (2006, 3rd)

The Duke (2005, 6th)

Super Kid (2004, 2nd)

Dr More (2003, 8th)

Score (2002, 9th)

Charming City (2001, 4th)

#### Ebina, Masayoshi (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Meiner Segal (2008, 10th)

#### Egan, John (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Helene Express (2001, 6th)

#### Fradd, Robbie (1)

4 starts : 1-0-0

Russian Pearl (2006, 4th)

Gem Of India (2004, 10th)

Electronic Unicorn (2003, 1st)

Lucky Six (2001, 5th)

#### Ho, Vincent C Y (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Gun Pit (2016, 7th)

#### Holder, Jason (0)

1 start : 0-0-1

Stay Young (2004, 3rd)

## Kinane, Mick (1)

1 start : 1-0-0

Able One (2007, 1st)

#### King, Steven (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Momentum (2001, 9th)

#### Lai, Eddy W M (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Sight Winner (2011, 7th)

Firebolt (2004, 5th)

#### Legrix, Eric (1)

2 starts : 1-0-0

Thank Heavens (2002, 5th)

Red Pepper (2001, 1st)

#### Leung, Derek K C (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Pingwu Spark (2018, 6th)

#### Lloyd, Jeff (0)

3 starts: 0-0-0

Able One (2012, 5th)

Good Ba Ba (2011, 14th)

Dao Dao (2010, 12th)

#### Marcus, Anton (1)

3 starts : 1-0-0

Variety Club (2014, 1st)

Self Flit (2004, 6th)

Goggles (2002, 6th)

#### Marwing, Weichong (2)

9 starts : 2-0-1

Dan Excel (2013, 1st)

Admiration (2012, 8th)

Thumbs Up (2011, 10th)

Good Ba Ba (2010, 8th)

Dao Dao (2009, 3rd)

Kapil (2007, 7th)

Seihali (2006, 6th)

Ho Choi (2003, 4th)

Jeune King Prawn (2002, 1st)

#### McDonald, James (1)

4 starts : 1-0-0

Rise High (2019, 5th)

Safety Check (2016, 5th)

Xtension (2013, 6th)

Xtension (2012, 1st)

#### Moore, Ryan (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Presvis (2011, 6th)
Thumbs Up (2010, 9th)

#### Moreira, Joao (2)

6 starts : 2-1-0

Conte (2019, 7th)

# $\Diamond$

#### Moreira, Joao (2) - Con't

Seasons Bloom (2018, 7th)

Rapper Dragon (2017, Pulled up)

Maurice (2016, 1st)

Able Friend (2015, 1st)

Able Friend (2014, 2nd)

#### Mosse, Gerald (1)

10 starts : 1-2-2

Packing Pins (2016, 3rd)

Pure Champion (2013, 8th)

Beauty Flash (2011, 4th)

Bullish Luck (2008, 3rd)

Floral Pegasus (2007, 4th)

Sunny Sing (2006, 7th)

Bullish Luck (2005, 1st)

Green Channel (2004, 12th)

Meridian Star (2003, 2nd)

Red Pepper (2002, 2nd)

#### Munce, Chris (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

High Intelligent (2006, 8th)

#### Mundry, Torsten (1)

1 start : 1-0-0

Figures (2004, 1st)

#### Murphy, Oisin (0)

1 start : 0-0-1

Simply Brilliant (2019, 3rd)

#### Nolen, Luke (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

King's Rose (2012, 11th)

#### Oliver, Damien (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Able One (2011, 13th)

#### Payne, Patrick (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Meridian Star (2004, DH 7th)

#### Peslier, Olivier (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Convey (2017, 6th)

Giant Treasure (2016, 8th)

Royal Bench (2011, 11th)

#### Prebble, Brett (3)

14 starts : 3-2-4

Southern Legend (2018, 3rd)

#### Contentment (2017, 1st)

Contentment (2016, 2nd)

Zaidan (2014, 14th)

Packing Whiz (2013, 3rd)

Lucky Nine (2012, 3rd)

Lucky Nine (2011, 2nd)

Fair Trade (2010, 11th)

Sight Winner (2009, 1st)

Green Birdie (2008, 7th)

Bullish Luck (2007, 8th)

Bullish Luck (2006, 1st)

Ain't Here (2005, 3rd)

Magnifier (2003, 9th)

#### Purton, Zac (2)

10 starts: 2-2-0

Beauty Generation (2019, 1st)

Beauty Generation (2018, 1st)

Beauty Only (2017, 2nd)

Bow Creek (2016, 12th)

Luger (2015, 6th)

Gordon Lord Byron (2014, 7th)

Let Me Fight (2011, 8th)

Fellowship (2010, 2nd)

Fellowship (2009, 10th)

Dao Dao (2008, 8th)

#### Rawiller, Nash (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Dundonnell (2016, 10th)

#### Rispoli, Umberto (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Mshawish (2014, 8th)

#### Rodd, Michael (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

King Mufhasa (2013, 9th)

Tiber (2005, 12th)

#### Saint-Martin, Eric (0)

4 starts : 0-0-0

Armada (2009, 9th)
Able One (2008, 9th)

Art Trader (2006, 10th)

Good Record (2002, 13th)

## **FWD CHAMPIONS MILE**

#### Schofield, Chad (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Singapore Sling (2018, 5th)

#### Schofield, Glyn (0)

4 starts : 0-0-0

Vanderlin (2006, 5th)

Super Kid (2005, 5th)

Blue Stitch (2004, 4th)

Goggles (2003, 5th)

#### Shea, Kevin (0)

3 starts: 0-0-0

Musir (2012, 7th)

Imbongi (2009, 6th)

Linngari (2007, 6th)

#### Shibata, Daichi (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Meiner Lacrima (2014, 10th)

#### Sit, Vincent S K (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Ambitious Tycoon (2003, 7th)

#### Soumillon, Christophe (0)

3 start s: 0-0-1

Musir (2011, 3rd)

Imbongi (2010, 7th)

Good Ba Ba (2009, 4th)

#### Suborics, Andreas (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Helene Spirit (2014, 13th)

#### Teetan, Karis (0)

5 starts : 0-1-0

Singapore Sling (2019, 2nd)

Blizzard (2018, 8th)

Stormy Antarctic (2017, 5th)

Real Specialist (2015, 4th)

Glorious Days (2014, 4th)

#### Tudhope, Daniel (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Penitent (2013, 7th)

#### Walker, Michael (0)

1 start: 0-0-1

Red Sun (2003, 3rd)

#### Whyte, Douglas (0)

## 14 starts : 0-2-0

Secret Sham (2015, 5th)

Gold-Fun (2014, 5th)

Glorious Days (2013, 4th)

Ambitious Dragon (2012, 4th)

Brave Kid (2011, 12th)

Brave Kid (2010, 10th)

More Bountiful (2009, 8th)

Armada (2008, 2nd)

Casino Prince (2007, 9th)

Danacourt (2006, 2nd)

Sambuca (2005, 13th)

Palette Natural (2004, DH 7th)

Asia Rising (2002, 8th)

Made To Figure (2001, 7th)

## Williams, Craig (0)

#### 3 starts : 0-0-1

Niconero (2006, 12th)

Northern Gold Ball (2003, 10th)

Meridian Star (2002, 3rd)

#### Yim, Simon H K (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Monards (2002, 12th)

Electronic Unicorn (2001, 10th)

#### Yu, Alex K S (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Sun Shine River (2001, 8th)

# All-Time Leading Jockeys

- 3 Brett Prebble
- 2 Darren Beadman
- 2 Weichong Marwing
- 2 Joao Moreira
- 2 Zac Purton

# **CHAIRMAN'S SPRINT PRIZE**







# DID YOU KNOW.....

- Beat The Clock in 2019 gave trainer John Size a third success in the Chairman's Sprint Prize, following Ivictory (2018) and Grand Delight (2003).
- Beat The Clock gave jockey Joao Moreira his first success in the race at his sixth attempt, the Brazilian ace also partnered the horse to finish third in 2018.
- Beat The Clock stopped the clock at 1m 8.26s, the second fastest winning time since 1985, just six hundredths of a second slower than Absolute Champion's winning time in 2007 (1m 8.20s). The last 400m split time of 21.79s was the fastest final section of the race since 1985.
- Beat The Clock is the fifth horse to have won this race from Gate 5 which has produced the most winners of the race since 1985.
- Australian-bred runners have won this race 21 times since 1985, including the last four renewals since 2016.
- John Size became the second trainer to complete a one-two-three finish in this race with lvictory, Mr Stunning and Beat The Clock in 2018. Ivan Allan was the first to achieve the feat with Fairy King Prawn, Cliffhanger and Plenty-Plenty in the 2001 renewal.
- The race was ranked 27th in the 2019 World's Top 100 G1 Races.
- Australian sprinter Chautauqua created history when he became the first overseas horse to win this race in 2016, the first time the race was opened to international competition
- Quicken Away is the only horse to have won the Chairman's Sprint Prize three times (1989, 1990 & 1991). Seven others since 1985 have won the race twice, the latest being Lucky Nine in 2013 & 2014.

- Only three four-year-olds have won this race since 2000, Silent Witness (2004), Sacred Kingdom (2008) and Ivictory (2018).
- Fairy King Prawn's success in 1999 is the last time a three-year-old won the Chairman's Sprint Prize.
- Legendary sprinter Silent Witness extended his unbeaten streak to 16 when he won his second Chairman's Sprint Prize in 2005. That victory also equalled the world record at the time for the modern era of career runs unbeaten.
- Silent Witness is the shortest priced winner (1/20 in 2005), while Dim Sum is the longest-priced winner in the past 35 editions, having won the 2009 renewal at 50/1.
- Top favourites have won 16 of the past 35 runnings of the Chairman's Sprint Prize, including 11 that started even-money or shorter.
- Basil Marcus is the most successful jockey in the race's history, having won five times. His first win aboard Concert King in 1992 denied Quicken Away what would have been an incredible fourth win in the race.
- While Ivan Allan is the all-time most successful Chairman's Sprint Prize trainer with six wins, John Moore is the most successful active trainer, having notched four wins and 17 placings from 60 runners since 1986, followed by John Size and Ricky Yiu at three wins each.
- Tony Cruz rode Ever Win to victory in the inaugural version of this race in April, 1979. He has notched four more victories in this race, two as a jockey and two as a trainer including Silent Witness in 2005.





# **TURNOVER AND ATTENDANCE**

(Since 1998)

Year	Number of Races	Turnover (HK\$ million)	Attendance
2019	10	1,449	44,564
2018	10	1,526	48,242
2017	10	1,418	23,546
2016	11	1,457	27,878
2015	10	1,581	22,138
2014	10	1,331	24,287
2013	10	1,352	29,412
2012	10	1,225	24,663
2011	11	1,261	96,058
2010	11	1,040	30,682
2009	10	924	30,692
2008	10	992	31,797
2007	10	906	28,512
2006	10	882	37,527
2005	10	891	33,116
2004	10	924	42,267
2003	10	980	30,470
2002	10	1,188	49,337
2001	10	1,349	65,427
2000	10	1,287	45,533
1999	10	1,236	32,343
1998	9	1,295	38,760







# **BARRIER DRAW DATA**

(Since 1985)



Draw	1st	2nd	3rd
1	3	5	4
2	3	1	1
3	2	4	4
4	3	5	3
5	5	5	4
6	3	0	1
7	1	2	4
8	4	2	4
9	2	8	1
10	3	0	4
11	3	3	2
12	1	0	2
13	1	0	1
14	1	0	0

## CHAIRMAN'S SPRINT PRIZE



# **HISTORY**

Sha Tin Racecourse opened its doors in October, 1978, and in line with that new era for Hong Kong racing an elite 1200m contest was inaugurated. That first edition on 29 April, 1979 was titled the Hong Kong Sprint Championship but a more familiar moniker, the Chairman's Prize, was introduced a year later. The Arthur Ward-trained Ever Win took the first running under Tony Cruz.

By 1989, when Quicken Away won the first of three consecutive renewals, the race was a million-dollar affair: that year's contest was worth HK\$1.032 million, with only the Hong Kong Invitation Cup and Hong Kong Derby holding higher purses. Three years later, it attained HKG1 status and in the 1993/94 season, when the Champion Sprint Series was established, the Chairman's Prize took its natural place as one of the three legs.

It was in 2001 that the race title became the Chairman's Sprint Prize and the purse that year was HK\$4.5 million. In 2007 the race shifted to February from a March/April slot in the calendar, thus becoming the second leg of the Hong Kong Speed Series. The 2016 edition was the first time it was run as an international G1 contest, with prize money upped to HK\$10 million. The race was shifted to an April/May date - as the final leg of the Hong Kong Speed Series - to fill the void left by Singapore's discontinued KrisFlyer International Sprint.

The race was ranked 27th in the World's Top 100 G1 Races in 2019 and prize money for the six furlong contest was further increased to HK\$18 million in 2020.

Notable winners of the Chairman's Sprint Prize include world champion sprinters Silent Witness (2004 & 2005) and Sacred Kingdom (2008 & 2010), as well as Fairy King Prawn (1999 & 2001), Joy And Fun (2012) and Lucky Nine (2013 & 2014). In 2016, Australian sensation Chautauqua became the first internationally-trained winner of the race. Local speedsters Lucky Bubbles, Ivictory and Beat The Clock have taken the past three renewals of the race.



# **CHAIRMAN'S SPRINT PRIZE**



YEAR	HORSE (COUNTRY BRED)	A/W/S	JOCKEY	TRAINER	OWNER	MARGIN	DRAW	ODDS	GOING	TIME
2019	BEAT THE CLOCK (AUS)	5/126/g	Joao Moreira	John Size	Merrick Chung Wai Lik	1/2	5/9	2.4	G	1.08.26
2018	IVICTORY (AUS)	4/126/g	Zac Purton	John Size	Michael Lee & Dr Henry Chan	1/2	7/9	2.7	G	1.08.63
2017	LUCKY BUBBLES (AUS)	5/126/g	Hugh Bowman	Francis Lui	Lucky Syndicate	NK	3/10	3.6	GF	1.08.96
2016	CHAUTAUQUA (AUS)	5/126/g	Tommy Berry	Michael Hawkes	R & C Legh Racing Pty Ltd, et al	NK	6/14	2.8F	G	1.08.69
2015	GOLD-FUN (IRE)	6/126/g	Christophe Soumillon	Richard Gibson	Pan Sutong	SH	1/12	8	G	1.08.79
2014	LUCKY NINE (IRE)	7/126/g	Brett Prebble	Caspar Fownes	Dr Chang Fuk To & Maria Chang	NK	5/10	5.9	G	1.09.37
2013	LUCKY NINE (IRE)	6/126/g	Brett Prebble	Caspar Fownes	Dr Chang Fuk To & Maria Chang	3/4	5/9	2.3F	G	1.09.28
2012	JOY AND FUN (NZ)	8/126/g	Brett Doyle	Derek Cruz	Mr & Mrs Johnny Wong Chun Nam	3/4	10/12	11	G	1.08.98
2011	DIM SUM (GB)	7/126/g	Olivier Doleuze	John Moore	David Pong Chun Yee	NK	2/11	14	G	1.08.74
2010	SACRED KINGDOM (AUS)	6/126/g	Brett Prebble	Ricky Yiu	Sin Kang Yuk	1 1/4	4/9	1.9F	G	1.09.23



# **PAST WINNERS - CON'T**

YEAR	HORSE (COUNTRY BRED)	A/W/S	JOCKEY	TRAINER	OWNER	MARGIN	DRAW	ODDS	GOING	TIME
2009	DIM SUM (GB)	5/126/g	James Winks	John Moore	David Pong Chun Yee	HD	4/10	51	G	1.09.49
2008	SACRED KINGDOM (AUS)	4/126/g	Gerald Mosse	Ricky Yiu	Sin Kang Yuk	1 1/2	2/8	1.2F	G	1.08.60
2007	ABSOLUTE CHAMPION (AUS)	5/126/g	Brett Prebble	David Hall	Mr & Mrs Eddie Wong Ming Chak	SH	4/10	1.3F	GF	1.08.20
2006	BILLET EXPRESS (AUS)	5/126/g	Christophe Soumillon	John Moore	David Pong Chun Yee	HD	1/11	25	Υ	1.09.70
2005	SILENT WITNESS (AUS)	5/126/g	Felix Coetzee	Tony Cruz	Arthur Antonio da Silva & Betty da Silva	1 3/4	13/14	1.0F	GF	1.08.40
2004	SILENT WITNESS (AUS)	4/126/g	Felix Coetzee	Tony Cruz	Arthur Antonio da Silva & Betty da Silva	2 1/4	2/13	1.1F	GF	1.08.50
2003	GRAND DELIGHT (AUS)	5/126/g	Shane Dye	John Size	Peter Law Kin Sang	SH	10/10	1.6F	GF	1.09.00
2002	CHARMING CITY (AUS)	5/126/g	Dwayne Dunn	David Hayes	Ling Chiu Sing	5	5/12	12	G	1.08.80
2001	FAIRY KING PRAWN (AUS)	5/126/g	Weichong Marwing	Ivan Allan	Mr & Mrs Lau Sak Hong	4	14/14	1.5F	GY	1.10.00
2000	TAJASUR (IRE)	5/126/g	Basil Marcus	Ivan Allan	The Hon Henry Tang Ying Yen	NK	1/12	2.6F	GF	1.09.30
1999	FAIRY KING PRAWN (AUS)	3/125/g	Steven King	Ricky Yiu	Mr & Mrs Lau Sak Hong	NK	11/12	5.7	Υ	1.11.00
1998	ORIENTAL EXPRESS (IRE)	5/126/g	Weichong Marwing	Ivan Allan	Larry C K Yung	1 1/2	11/14	2.9F	GF	1.09.60
1997	QUICK ACTION (IRE)	6/126/g	Eric Saint-Martin	Ivan Allan	Elite Syndicate	NK	3/13	6.9	Υ	1.10.60
1996	MR VITALITY (AUS)	4/126/g	Basil Marcus	Ivan Allan	Larry C K Yung	1 3/4	11/13	1.4F	GY	1.10.90
1995	MR VITALITY (AUS)	3/125/g	Basil Marcus	Ivan Allan	Larry C K Yung	1 1/2	12/12	1.3F	G	1.09.70
1994	HAPPY MONEY (AUS)	5/126/g	John Marshall	John Moore	Nie Tit Shing	2 1/4	8/12	5.3	G	1.09.80
1993	RED RUFFIAN (GB)	4/126/g	Basil Marcus	David Hill	M P Etches & P A Cullington	3/4	9/14	9.2	G	1.10.10
1992	CONCERT KING (AUS)	4/126/g	Basil Marcus	David Hill	Cheung Yiu Wing, Cheung Wing Hong, et al.	HD	10/12	9	S	1.11.40
1991	QUICKEN AWAY (IRE)	5/126/g	Tony Ives	Peter Ng	Lo Sing Pui	4	8/11	4.8	G	1.09.70
1990	QUICKEN AWAY (IRE)	4/126/g	Nigel Tiley	Peter Ng	Lo Sing Pui	5	8/10	2.2F	GY	1.10.40
1989	QUICKEN AWAY (IRE)	3/121/g	Raymond Tsui	Peter Ng	Lo Sing Pui	SH	6/13	5.9	G	1.10.40
1988	MORNING PATROL (AUS)	5/126/g	Peter Leyshan	Gordon Smyth	Alan Chan Yau Yuet	1 1/2	9/11	1.5F	S	1.12.20
1987	HANDCLAP (IRE)	5/126/g	Bartie Leisher	Brian Kan	Tam Chung Shing	2	8/10	6.8	Н	1.12.90
1986	MYSTIC (AUS)	5/126/g	Tony Cruz	Peter Ng	Robert J Lee Yu Sheng	1 1/4	6/10	2.0F	GY	1.10.30
1985	MYSTIC (AUS)	4/126/g	Tony Cruz	Peter Ng	Robert J Lee Yu Sheng	SH	5/9	3.0	F	1.08.40

<sup>#</sup> Previously an Open event, the race was run as a HKG1 from 1992 and as a G1 since 2016.

# **RECORD DIVIDENDS**



Bet Type	Dividend	Year	Horse (s)	Odds
Win	\$512.50	2009	Dim Sum	51
Place	\$317.50	2016	Strathmore (3rd)	218
Quinella	\$960.80	1993	Red Ruffian (1st)	9.2
Quilibila	ψ300.00	1995	Happy Money (2nd)	21
Quinella Place	\$1,324.50	2005	Tiber (2nd)	99
Quillella i lace	ψ1,024.00	2003	Cape Of Good Hope (3rd)	45
			Red Ruffian (1st)	9.2
Tierce	\$22,636	1993	Happy Money (2nd)	21
			Optic Empire (3rd)	11
	\$2,463		Chautauqua (1st)	2.8F
Trio		2016	Lucky Bubbles (2nd)	4.3
			Strathmore (3rd)	218
			Chautauqua (1st)	2.8F
First 4	\$2,850	2016	Lucky Bubbles (2nd)	4.3
1 1131 4		2010	Strathmore (3rd)	218
			Gold-Fun (4th)	9.4
			Chautauqua (1st)	2.8F
Quartet	¢40.220	2016	Lucky Bubbles (2nd)	4.3
Quartet	\$40,338	2016	Strathmore (3rd)	218
			Gold-Fun (4th)	9.4



# LAST YEAR'S RACE

Beat The Clock sealed Champion Sprinter honour when he followed his G1 Centenary Sprint Cup (1200m) victory with a thrilling success in the Chairman's Sprint Prize (1200m), a win that secured Joao Moreira's first in the race and 11-time champion trainer John Size's third overall and second in succession (2018 lvictory and 2003 Grand Delight).

The withdrawal of Mr Stunning in the lead up to the race opened the contest wide, and the Hinchinbrook gelding hurtled into second favouritism behind Australia's Santa Ana Lane (1.8). The visitor from Down Under trekked to Sha Tin off the back of five G1 wins from his most recent 12 starts, including the T J Smith Stakes at Randwick (1200m) the start prior, in which he defeated no less than six individual G1 winners.

Beat The Clock broke cleanly for Joao Moreira with the Brazilian electing to settle him close to the pace in fourth, while Rattan under Chad Schofield rolled forward to take up the lead. Turning for home, Rattan kicked bravely but Moreira's galloper was up to the task, chasing fiercely for a half-length score, while Santa Ana Lane could only manage fourth behind Little Giant in third.

Moreira said: "I was extremely happy. I would say the race actually went perfect for him. Rattan wasn't giving up, he was dashing home and made it very hard but fortunately we have a very brave horse. He tries his best and once again he's done it."

Size said: "He is a joy to take to the races, that's for sure, because he's so consistent and such a willing participant. He's come strong at five years of age and it should be his best season and he's done that, he's delivered with his two Group Ones."

Purse: HK\$16,000,000 Distance: 1200m Status: Group 1

Going: Good Winning Time: 1m 08.26s

RANK	HORSE	AGE	WEIGHT	TRAINER	JOCKEY	DRAW	MARGIN (LBW)	ODDS
1st	Beat The Clock	5	126	John Size	Joao Moreira	5	-	2.4
2nd	Rattan	5	126	Richard Gibson	Chad Schofield	8	0.5	8.9
3rd	Little Giant	6	126	David Hall	Vincent Ho	3	0.75	26
4th	Santa Ana Lane	6	126	Anthony Freedman	Hugh Bowman	9	2.25	1.8f
5th	Pingwu Spark	6	126	Benno Yung	Derek Leung	4	4.25	36
6th	Nac Venus	6	122	Hiroaki Sugiura	Yutaka Take	7	4.5	52
7th	Winner's Way	6	126	Tony Cruz	Karis Teetan	1	6	56
8th	Viddora	6	122	Lloyd Kennewell	Joe Bowditch	6	6.75	67
9th	Enzo's Lad	6	126	Michael Pitman	James McDonald	2	13.25	37
	Mr Stunning				Scratched			

# **WINNERS' PREVIOUS START**

(Since 1999)





(Since 2012)





		AND DESCRIPTION OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPERT
FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	BEAT THE CLOCK (AUS)	HINCHINBROOK (AUS)
2nd	RATTAN (NZ)	SAVABEEL (AUS)
3rd	LITTLE GIANT (NZ)	SWISS ACE (AUS)
4th	SANTA ANA LANE (AUS)	LOPE DE VEGA (IRE)

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	IVICTORY (AUS)	MOSSMAN (AUS)
2nd	MR STUNNING (AUS)	EXCEED AND EXCEL (AUS)
3rd	BEAT THE CLOCK (AUS)	HINCHINBROOK (AUS)
4th	FINE NEEDLE (JPN)	ADMIRE MOON (JPN)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	LUCKY BUBBLES (AUS)	SEBRING (AUS)
2nd	MR STUNNING (AUS)	EXCEED AND EXCEL (AUS)
3rd	NOT LISTENIN'TOME (AUS)	DYLAN THOMAS (USA)
4th	THEWIZARDOFOZ (AUS)	REDOUTE'S CHOICE (AUS)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	CHAUTAUQUA (AUS)	ENCOSTA DE LAGO (AUS)
2nd	LUCKY BUBBLES (AUS)	SEBRING (AUS)
3rd	STRATHMORE (AUS)	FASTNET ROCK (AUS)
4th	GOLD-FUN (IRE)	LE VIE DEI COLORI (GB)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	GOLD-FUN (IRE)	LE VIE DEI COLORI (GB)
2nd	AEROVELOCITY (NZ)	PINS (AUS)
3rd	LUCKY NINE (IRE)	DUBAWI (IRE)
4th	PENIAPHOBIA (IRE)	DANDY MAN (IRE)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	LUCKY NINE (IRE)	DUBAWI (IRE)
2nd	CHARLES THE GREAT (IRE)	HOLY ROMAN EMPEROR (IRE)
3rd	STERLING CITY (AUS)	NADEEM (AUS)
4th	FREDERICK ENGELS (GB)	ICEMAN (GB)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	LUCKY NINE (IRE)	DUBAWI (IRE)
2nd	FREDERICK ENGELS (GB)	ICEMAN (GB)
3rd	CAPTAIN SWEET (AUS)	FASTNET ROCK (AUS)
4th	TIME AFTER TIME (AUS)	DANEHILL DANCER (IRE)

# 

FINISH	HORSE (BRED)	SIRE
1st	JOY AND FUN (NZ)	CULLEN (AUS)
2nd	LUCKY NINE (IRE)	DUBAWI (IRE)
3rd	SUNNY KING (IRE)	DESERT SUN (IRE)
4th	LEADING CITY (AUS)	SHAMARDAL (USA)



# **LEAD SECTIONAL TIME**

YEAR	400	800	1200
2019	24.18	46.47	1.08.26
2018	23.57	45.89	1.08.63
2017	23.88	46.24	1.08.96
2016	23.34	45.49	1.08.69
2015	23.34	45.48	1.08.79
2014	24.09	46.92	1.09.37
2013	24.00	47.06	1.09.28
2012	23.42	45.72	1.08.98
2011	23.30	45.75	1.08.74
2010	23.78	46.37	1.09.23
2009	24.42	47.33	1.09.49
2008	24.40	46.70	1.08.60
2007	23.40	45.50	1.08.20
2006	23.70	46.40	1.09.70
2005	23.40	45.90	1.08.40
2004	23.30	45.40	1.08.50
2003	24.10	46.70	1.09.00
2002	24.00	46.80	1.08.80
2001	23.80	47.00	1.10.00
2000	23.80	46.30	1.09.30





# LEAD SECTIONAL TIME (Con't)

YEAR	400	800	1200
1999	23.70	46.90	1.11.00
1998	23.50	46.00	1.09.60
1997	24.10	46.70	1.10.60
1996	23.70	47.00	1.10.90
1995	23.90	47.40	1.09.70
1994	23.90	46.60	1.09.80
1993	23.70	45.90	1.10.10
1992	23.90	47.10	1.11.40
1991	23.80	47.20	1.09.70
1990	23.90	47.10	1.10.40
1989	23.20	46.20	1.10.40
1988	24.20	46.90	1.12.20
1987	24.20	47.70	1.12.90
1986	23.50	47.30	1.10.30
1985	23.80	45.80	1.08.40



# **Chairman's Sprint Prize 2019**

 Group 1 - 1200m
 Going:
 Good
 Time:
 (24.18)
 (46.47)
 (1.08.26)

 HK\$16,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A Course
 Sectional Time:
 24.18
 22.29
 21.79

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Running Position		Finish Time	Win Odds	
1	3	Beat The Clock	J Moreira	J Size	126	1125	5	-	4	3	1	1.08.26	2.4
2	5	Rattan	C Schofield	R Gibson	126	1155	8	1/2	1	1	2	1.08.33	8.9
3	4	Little Giant	C Y Ho	D J Hall	126	1039	3	3/4	3	4	3	1.08.39	26
4	1	Santa Ana Lane	H Bowman	A Freedman	126	1186	9	2-1/4	8	7	4	1.08.61	1.8
5	8	Pingwu Spark	K C Leung	T P Yung	126	1335	4	4-1/4	7	5	5	1.08.95	36
6	10	Nac Venus	Y Take	H Sugiura	122	1155	7	4-1/2	2	2	6	1.08.97	52
7	7	Winner's Way	K Teetan	A S Cruz	126	1118	1	6	9	9	7	1.09.22	56
8	9	Viddora	J Bowditch	L Kennewell	122	1198	6	6-3/4	5	6	8	1.09.33	67
9	6	Enzo's Lad	J McDonald	M Pitman	126	1270	2	13-1/4	6	8	9	1.10.40	37
Withdrawn	2	Mr Stunning	Z Purton	F C Lor	126	-	-	-	-			-	-

# **Chairman's Sprint Prize 2018**

 Group 1 - 1200m
 Going:
 Good
 Time:
 (23.57)
 (45.89)
 (1.08.63)

 HK\$16,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A Course
 Sectional Time:
 23.57
 22.32
 22.74

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Running Position		Finish Time	Win Odds	
1	9	lvictory	Z Purton	J Size	126	1063	7	-	3	3	1	1.08.63	2.7
2	1	Mr Stunning	S Clipperton	J Size	126	1067	3	1/2	4	4	2	1.08.72	4.4
3	2	Beat The Clock	J Moreira	J Size	126	1095	1	3/4	7	6	3	1.08.78	2.3
4	7	Fine Needle	T Berry	Y Takahashi	126	1029	4	4	5	5	4	1.09.28	28
5	3	Lucky Bubbles	B Prebble	K W Lui	126	1080	5	5-1/4	6	7	5	1.09.51	18
6	8	Peniaphobia	N Callan	A S Cruz	126	1145	2	7-1/2	1	1	6	1.09.82	47
7	5	Amazing Kids	O Doleuze	J Size	126	1161	8	8	9	8	7	1.09.89	41
8	4	Thewizardofoz	K Teetan	J Size	126	1142	9	9-1/4	8	9	8	1.10.13	59
9	6	Blue Point	W Buick	C Appleby	126	1137	6	10-3/4	2	2	9	1.10.35	24



# **YEARLY RESULTS**

(Since 2016)

# **Chairman's Sprint Prize 2017**

 Group 1 - 1200m
 Going:
 Good to Firm
 Time:
 (23.88)
 (46.24)
 (1.08.96)

 HK\$14,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A+3 Course
 Sectional Time:
 23.88
 22.36
 22.72

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Running Position		•	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	3	Lucky Bubbles	H Bowman	K W Lui	126	1076	3	-	4	4	1	1.08.96	3.6
2	2	Mr Stunning	J Moreira	J Size	126	1082	4	N	8	7	2	1.09.00	2
3	6	Not Listenin'tome	T Berry	J Moore	126	1154	7	1/2	3	3	3	1.09.06	15
4	9	Thewizardofoz	C Schofield	J Size	126	1172	1	1	6	5	4	1.09.11	18
5	4	Peniaphobia	N Callan	A S Cruz	126	1146	5	1-3/4	1	1	5	1.09.23	6.5
6	5	Amazing Kids	B Prebble	J Size	126	1144	6	1-3/4	7	8	6	1.09.24	18
7	12	Dashing Fellow	S Clipperton	J Moore	126	1165	10	1-3/4	2	2	7	1.09.25	86
8	8	Sun Jewellery	K Teetan	J Size	126	1127	9	2	10	10	8	1.09.26	58
9	10	Strathmore	K C Leung	A T Millard	126	1200	2	3	5	6	9	1.09.44	63
10	7	Blizzard	D Lane	P F Yiu	126	1117	8	4	9	9	10	1.09.60	14
Withdrawn	1	Aerovelocity	Z Purton	P O'Sullivan	126	1189	-	-	-			-	-
Withdrawn	11	Dundonnell	C Y Ho	C Fownes	126	-	-	-	-			-	-

# **Chairman's Sprint Prize 2016**

 Group 1 - 1200m
 Going:
 Good to Firm
 Time:
 (23.34)
 (45.49)
 (1.08.69)

 HK\$10,000,000
 Course:
 Turf - A+3 Course
 Sectional Time:
 23.34
 22.15
 23.20

Place	Horse No.	Horse	Jockey	Trainer	Actual Wt.	Declar. Horse Wt.	Draw	LBW	Running Position		•	Finish Time	Win Odds
1	1	Chautauqua	T Berry	M Hawkes	126	1107	6	-	14	14	1	1.08.69	2.8
2	7	Lucky Bubbles	B Prebble	K W Lui	126	1066	1	N	8	9	2	1.08.75	4.3
3	13	Strathmore	N Callan	A T Millard	126	1189	11	1-1/2	6	7	3	1.08.92	218
4	3	Gold-Fun	O Peslier	R Gibson	126	1252	5	2-1/4	9	12	4	1.09.07	9.4
5	11	Amazing Kids	N Rawiller	J Size	126	1151	4	2-1/2	10	8	5	1.09.07	22
6	6	Not Listenin'tome	J McDonald	J Moore	126	1148	12	4-1/4	7	5	6	1.09.38	72
7	14	Divine Boy	K C Leung	Y S Tsui	126	1070	10	4-1/4	13	13	7	1.09.39	372
8	2	Aerovelocity	Z Purton	P O'Sullivan	126	1189	14	4-3/4	3	3	8	1.09.45	11
9	8	Mongolian Saturday	D Whyte	G Enebish	126	1195	2	5	4	6	9	1.09.49	31
10	12	Thewizardofoz	J Moreira	J Size	126	1151	9	5	12	10	10	1.09.49	5.3
11	9	Charles The Great	G Mosse	J Moore	126	1052	7	5-3/4	11	11	11	1.09.59	62
12	10	Super Jockey	K Teetan	A T Millard	126	1119	13	7	5	4	12	1.09.81	276
13	4	Peniaphobia	M Chadwick	A S Cruz	126	1138	8	7-1/4	2	1	13	1.09.84	20
14	5	Buffering	D Browne	R Heathcote	126	1130	3	12-1/2	1	2	14	1.10.69	13

# **ACTIVE TRAINERS**



# Appleby, Charlie (0 wins)

1 start : 0-0-0

Blue Point (2018, 9th)

# Cruz, Tony (2)

33 starts : 2-1-2

Winner's Way (2019, 7th)

Peniaphobia (2018, 6th)

Peniaphobia (2017, 5th)

Peniaphobia (2016, 13th)

Peniaphobia (2015, 4th)

Bullish Friend (2014, 5th)

\_\_\_\_\_

El Zonda (2014, 7th)

Best Eleven (2014, 9th)

Best Eleven (2013, 6th)

California Choice (2012, 7th)

Blaze King (2012, 12th)

Helene Brilliant (2008, 7th)

Regency Horse (2007, 3rd)

Country Music (2007, 5th)

King Encosta (2007, 7th)

Silent Witness (2006, 3rd)

Fokine (2006, 5th)

Noble Crusader (2006, 6th)

Silent Witness (2005, 1st)

# Cruz, Tony (2) - Con't

Multidandy (2005, 10th)

Country Music (2005, 14th)

Silent Witness (2004, 1st)

Super Brose (2004, 12th)

Thunder (2003, 8th)

Our Class (2002, 7th)

Fastest Star (2001, 7th)

King Of Danes (2001, 13th)

Danzighill (2000, 8th)

Aggressive Dragon (1999, 10th)

Super Team (1998, 2nd)

Super Team (1997, 5th)

Super Freighter (1997, 6th)

Pinch The Devil (1997, 12th)

# Enebish, Ganbat (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Mongolian Saturday (2016, 9th)

# Ferraris, David (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Regency Dragon (2010, 8th)

# Fownes, Caspar (2)

8 starts : 2-1-1

Lucky Nine (2015, 3rd)

Lucky Nine (2014, 1st)

Lucky Nine (2013, 1st)

Lucky Nine (2012, 2nd)

Green Birdie (2011, 5th)

Green Birdie (2010, 6th) Green Birdie (2009, 6th)

Sanziro (2009, 9th)

# Freedman, Anthony (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Santa Ana Lane (2019, 4th)

# Gibson, Richard (1)

4 starts : 1-1-0

Rattan (2019, 2nd)

Gold-Fun (2016, 4th)

Gold-Fun (2015, 1st)

Dundonnell (2015, 7th)

# Hall, David (1)

5 starts : 1-1-1

Little Giant (2019, 3rd)

#### Hall, David (1) - Con't

Absolute Champion (2008, 2nd)

Egyptian Ra (2008, 6th)

Absolute Champion (2007, 1st)

Tchaikovsky (2006, 10th)

#### Hawkes, Michael (1)

1 start : 1-0-0

Chautauqua (2016, 1st)

#### Hayes, David (1)

19 starts : 1-1-0

Planet Ruler (2005, 4th)

Meridian Star (2005, 7th)

Meridian Star (2004, 7th)

Prime Witness (2004, 13th)

All Thrills Too (2003, 4th)

Super Molly (2003, 6th)

Charming City (2003, 7th)

#### Charming City (2002, 1st)

All Thrills Too (2002, 2nd)

Prime Witness (2002, 4th)

Prime Witness (2001, 10th)

Schubert (2001, 12th)

Schubert (2000, 4th)

Muchea (1999, 12th)

Special (1998, 4th)

Adeewin (1998, 14th)

Kenzig (1997, 7th)

Smashing Pumpkin (1997, 11th)

Above All (1996, 8th)

# Heathcote, Robert (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Buffering (2016, 14th)

# Ho, Peter L (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Enthused (2011, 10th)

# Kennewell, Lloyd (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Viddora (2019, 8th)

# Lui, Francis K W (1)

5 starts : 1-1-0

Lucky Bubbles (2018, 5th)

Lucky Bubbles (2017, 1st)

Lucky Bubbles (2016, 2nd)

Smart Volatility (2015, 8th)

Sunny Power (2009, 4th)

#### Man, Manfred K L (0)

3 starts: 0-0-0

Eagle Regiment (2015, 10th)

Eagle Regiment (2012, 9th)

Tai Sing Yeh (2011, 6th)

#### Millard, Tony (0)

6 starts: 0-0-1

Strathmore (2017, 9th)

Strathmore (2016, 3rd)

Super Jockey (2016, 12th)

Golden Harvest (2015, 12th)

Citizen Kane (2002, 9th)

Citizen Kane (2001, 4th)

#### Moore, John (4)

60 starts : 4-9-8

Not Listenin'tome (2017, 3rd)

Dashing Fellow (2017, 7th)

Not Listenin'tome (2016, 6th)

Charles The Great (2016, 11th)

Frederick Engels (2015, 5th)

Sterling City (2015, 6th)

Dan Excel (2015, 9th)

Flagship Shine (2015, 11th)

Charles The Great (2014, 2nd)

Sterling City (2014, 3rd)

Frederick Engels (2014, 4th)

Straight Gold (2014, 6th)

Frederick Engels (2013, 2nd)

Captain Sweet (2013, 3rd)

Time After Time (2013, 4th)

Admiration (2013, 7th)

Final Answer (2013, 9th)

Sunny King (2012, 3rd)

Leading City (2012, 4th)

Let Me Fight (2012, 8th)

Dim Sum (2011, 1st)

Let Me Fight (2011, 3rd)

One World (2011, 4th)

Sunny King (2010, 2nd)

Happy Zero (2010, 3rd)

One World (2010, 7th)

Dim Sum (2009, 1st)

Sunny King (2009, 5th) River Jordan (2009, 10th)

Able Prince (2008, 4th)

Billet Express (2007, 10th)

Billet Express (2006, 1st)

Tiber (2005, 2nd)

Able Prince (2005, 9th)

Able Prince (2004, 6th)

Anabatik (2003, 5th)

Triple Expresso (2003, 9th)

#### Moore, John (4) - Con't

Triple Expresso (2002, 10th)

Triple Expresso (2001, 9th)

Alf (1999, 6th)

Roman Imp (1998, 7th)

Fastest Star (1997, 2nd)

Adjareli (1997, 13th)

Super Bomb (1996, 7th)

Master Eagle (1995, 7th)

Happy Money (1994, 1st)

Happy Money (1993, 2nd)

Aristocrat (1992, 9th)

Gold Apple (1991, 2nd)

Aristocrat (1991, 3rd)

Aristocrat (1990, 4th)

Gold Apple (1990, 5th)

Northern Tide (1990, 6th)

Gold Apple (1989, 6th)

Distinction (1988, 2nd)

Gold Apple (1988, 3rd)

Bettabob (1988, 8th)

Mystic (1987, 2nd)

Dundee (1987, 8th)

Distinction (1986, 5th)

# O'Sullivan, Paul (0)

3 starts : 0-1-0

Aerovelocity (2016, 8th)

Aerovelocity (2015, 2nd)

Medic Power (2008, 8th)

# Pitman, Michael (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Enzo's Lad (2019, 9th)

# Shum, Danny C S (0)

10 starts : 0-1-1

Little Bridge (2012, 6th)

Scintillation (2008, 3rd)

Lucky Baby (2007, 4th)

Town Of Fionn (2007, 9th)

Scintillation (2006, 2nd)

Special King Prawn (2006, 7th)

Town Of Fionn (2006, 11th)

Scintillation (2005, 5th)

Natural Blitz (2005, 6th)

Special King Prawn (2005, 13th)

# Size, John (3)

21 starts : 3-3-2

Beat The Clock (2019, 1st)

#### Size, John (3) - Con't

# lvictory (2018, 1st)

Mr Stunning (2018, 2nd)

Beat The Clock (2018, 3rd)

Amazing Kids (2018, 7th)

Thewizardofoz (2018, 8th)

Mr Stunning (2017, 2nd)

Thewizardofoz (2017, 4th)

Amazing Kids (2017, 6th)

Sun Jewellery (2017, 8th)

Amazing Kids (2016, 5th)

Thewizardofoz (2016, 10th)

Rich Unicorn (2012, 5th)

Brave Kid (2011, 9th)

Enthused (2009, 2nd)

Electronic Unicorn (2005, 8th)

Gem Of India (2005, 11th)

Electronic Unicorn (2004, 3rd)

Super Kid (2004, 4th)

Grand Delight (2004, 10th)

Grand Delight (2003, 1st)

# Sugiura, Hiroaki (0)

# 1 start : 0-0-0

Nac Venus (2019, 6th)

# Takahashi, Yoshitada (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Fine Needle (2018, 4th)

# Tsui, Me Y S (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Divine Boy (2016, 7th)

# Yip, Dennis C H (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Go Baby Go (2014, 10th)

# Yiu, Ricky P F (3)

10 starts : 3-1-1

Blizzard (2017, 10th)

Dynamic Blitz (2012, 10th)

Sacred Kingdom (2012, 11th)

Sacred Kingdom (2011, 2nd)

Ultra Fantasy (2011, 11th)

Sacred Kingdom (2010, 1st)

Ultra Fantasy (2010, 4th)

Sacred Kingdom (2009, 3rd)

Sacred Kingdom (2008, 1st)

Fairy King Prawn (1999, 1st)

### Yung, Benno TP (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Pingwu Spark (2019, 5th)





# Angland, Tye (0 wins)

1 start : 0-0-0

Joy And Fun (2011, 7th)

# Baster, Stephen (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Schubert (2000, 4th)

# Berry, Tommy (1)

5 starts : 1-0-1

Fine Needle (2018, 4th)

Not Listenin'tome (2017, 3rd)

Chautauqua (2016, 1st)

Frederick Engels (2015, 5th)

Frederick Engels (2014, 4th)

# Boss, Glen (0)

3 starts : 0-1-1

Scintillation (2008, 3rd)

Super Team (1998, 2nd)

Adjareli (1997, 13th)

# Bowditch, Joe (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Viddora (2019, 8th)

# Bowman, Hugh (1)

3 starts : 1-0-0

Santa Ana Lane (2019, 4th)

Lucky Bubbles (2017, 1st)

Sterling City (2015, 6th)

# Brown, Corey (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Tchaikovsky (2006, 10th)

Able Prince (2005, 9th)

Night Star (2000, 7th)

# Browne, Damian (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Buffering (2016, 14th)

# Buick, William (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Blue Point (2018, 9th)

# Cahill, Michael (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Best Of The Best (2002, 11th)

# Callan, Neil (0)

7 starts : 0-0-1

Peniaphobia (2018, 6th)

Peniaphobia (2017, 5th)

Strathmore (2016, 3rd)

Flagship Shine (2015, 11th) Straight Gold (2014, 6th)

Admiration (2013, 7th)

Leading City (2012, 4th)

# Chadwick, Matthew (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Peniaphobia (2016, 13th)

Cerise Cherry (2014, 8th)

California Choice (2012, 7th)

# Chavez, Oscar (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Figures (2005, 12th)

# Clark, Tim (0)

2 starts : 0-0-2

Captain Sweet (2013, 3rd)

Sunny King (2012, 3rd)

#### Clipperton, Sam (0)

2 starts: 0-1-0

Mr Stunning (2018, 2nd)

Dashing Fellow (2017, 7th)

#### Delpech, Anthony (0)

2 starts: 0-0-0

Natural Blitz (2007, 8th)

Gem Of India (2005, 11th)

#### Demuro, Mirco (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Best Eleven (2014, 9th)

#### Dettori, Frankie (0)

2 starts: 0-0-1

Firebolt (2002, 3rd)

Crystal Charm (2001, 6th)

#### Doleuze, Olivier (1)

12 starts: 1-0-1

Amazing Kids (2018, 7th)

Eagle Regiment (2015, 10th)

Go Baby Go (2014, 10th)

Eagle Regiment (2012, 9th)

Dim Sum (2011, 1st)

Green Birdie (2010, 6th)

Sacred Kingdom (2009, 3rd)

Planet Ruler (2008, 5th)

Adaikali (2007, 6th)

Figures (2006, 9th)

Country Music (2005, 14th)

Solid Contact (2002, 5th)

### Doyle, Brett (1)

2 starts : 1-0-0

Joy And Fun (2012, 1st)

Bumper Storm (1999, 5th)

# Du Plessis, Mark (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Dynamic Blitz (2012, 10th)

# Dunn, Dwayne (1)

2 starts : 1-0-0

Charming City (2003, 7th)

Charming City (2002, 1st)

### Fourie, Richard (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Cerise Cherry (2013, 5th)

#### Fradd, Robbie (0)

5 starts : 0-1-1

Electronic Unicorn (2005, 8th)

Electronic Unicorn (2004, 3rd)

Fairy King Prawn (2000, 2nd)

Best Of The Best (1999, 4th) Supreme Goliath (1998, 12th)

#### Gryder, Aaron (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Nightlign (2010, 9th)

#### Guyon, Maxime (0)

3 starts: 0-0-0

Dundonnell (2015, 7th)

Blaze King (2012, 12th)

Sweet Sanette (2011, 8th)

### Ho, Vincent C Y (0)

1 start: 0-0-1

Little Giant (2019, 3rd)

### Innes, Leith (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Multidandy (2005, 10th)

# King, Steven (1)

2 starts : 1-0-0

Fairy King Prawn (1999, 1st)

Dashing (1995, 9th)

# Lai, Alex H W (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Ultra Fantasy (2011, 11th)

# Lai, Eddy W M (0)

4 starts : 0-0-0

Special King Prawn (2006, 7th)

Plenty-Plenty (2000, 6th)

Aggressive Dragon (1999, 10th)

The Oscars (1998, 10th)

# Lane, Damian (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Blizzard (2017, 10th)

# Leung, Derek K C (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Pingwu Spark (2019, 5th)

#### Leung, Derek K C (0) - Con't

Strathmore (2017, 9th)

Divine Boy (2016, 7th)

#### Lloyd, Jeff (0)

3 starts : 0-0-0

Let Me Fight (2012, 8th)

One World (2011, 4th)

Ultra Fantasy (2010, 4th)

# Marcus, Anton (0)

4 starts : 0-0-0

Firebolt (2004, 8th)

Indigenous (2003, 10th)

Triple Expresso (2002, 10th)

Citizen Kane (2001, 4th)

# Marwing, Weichong (1)

7 starts : 1-1-1

Frederick Engels (2013, 2nd)

One World (2010, 7th)

Kildare (2009, 8th)

Able Prince (2004, 6th)

Firebolt (2003, 3rd)

Cliffhanger (2002, 6th)

Fairy King Prawn (2001, 1st)

# McDonald, James (0)

2 start : 0-0-0

Enzo's Lad (2019, 9th)

Not Listenin'tome (2016, 6th)

# Moreira, Joao (0)

6 starts : 1-1-2

Beat The Clock (2019, 1st)

Beat The Clock (2018, 3rd)

Mr Stunning (2017, 2nd)

Thewizardofoz (2016, 10th)

Smart Volatility (2015, 8th)

Sterling City (2014, 3rd)

# Mosse, Gerald (1)

14 starts : 1-3-0

Charles The Great (2016, 11th)

Time After Time (2013, 4th)

Sacred Kingdom (2012, 11th)

Green Birdie (2011, 5th)

Sunny King (2010, 2nd)

Sunny King (2009, 5th)

Sacred Kingdom (2008, 1st)

King Encosta (2007, 7th)

Planet Ruler (2006, 4th)

Cape Of Good Hope (2004, 2nd)

#### Mosse, Gerald (1) - Con't

All Thrills Too (2003, 4th)

Citizen Kane (2002, 9th)

Quicken Away (1993, 4th)

Quicken Away (1992, 2nd)

#### Munro, Alan (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Alf (1999, 6th)

Fastest Star (1998, 5th)

# Nunes, Manoel (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Country Music (2007, 5th)

#### Oliver, Damien (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Prime Witness (2001, 10th)

#### Peslier, Olivier (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Gold-Fun (2016, 4th)

Noble Crusader (2006, 6th)

# Prebble, Brett (4)

16 starts : 4-5-2

Lucky Bubbles (2018, 5th)

Amazing Kids (2017, 6th)

Lucky Bubbles (2016, 2nd)

Lucky Nine (2015, 3rd)

Lucky Nine (2014, 1st)

Lucky Nine (2013, 1st)

Lucky Nine (2012, 2nd)

Sacred Kingdom (2011, 2nd)

Sacred Kingdom (2010, 1st)

Sunny Power (2009, 4th)

Absolute Champion (2008, 2nd)

Absolute Champion (2007, 1st)

Fokine (2006, 5th)

Cape Of Good Hope (2005, 3rd)

Meridian Star (2004, 7th)

Cape Of Good Hope (2003, 2nd)

### Purton, Zac (1)

9 starts : 1-1-0

lvictory (2018, 1st)

Aerovelocity (2016, 8th)

Aerovelocity (2015, 2nd)

Bullish Friend (2014, 5th)

Little Bridge (2012, 6th)

Tai Sing Yeh (2011, 6th)

#### Purton, Zac (1) - Con't

Regency Dragon (2010, 8th)

Sanziro (2009, 9th)

Egyptian Ra (2008, 6th)

#### Queally, Tom (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Joy And Fun (2013, 8th)

#### Rawiller, Nash (0)

2 starts: 0-0-0

Amazing Kids (2016, 5th)

Dan Excel (2015, 9th)

#### Rispoli, Umberto (0)

2 starts: 0-0-0

Golden Harvest (2015, 12th)

Best Eleven (2013, 6th)

#### Rodd, Michael (0)

1 start : 0-1-0

Tiber (2005, 2nd)

# Schofield, Chad (0)

2 starts : 0-1-0

Rattan (2019, 2nd)

Thewizardofoz (2017, 4th)

# Schofield, Glyn (0)

4 starts : 0-0-0

Natural Blitz (2006, 8th)

Natural Blitz (2005, 6th)

Super Kid (2004, 4th)

Anabatik (2003, 5th)

### Soumillon, Christophe (2)

4 starts : 2-0-0

Gold-Fun (2015, 1st)

Green Birdie (2009, 6th)

Helene Brilliant (2008, 7th)

Billet Express (2006, 1st)

# Starke, Andrasch (0)

2 starts : 0-1-0

Planet Ruler (2007, 2nd)
Sun Shine River (2001, 8th)

# Strydom, Piere (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Smashing Pumpkin (1997, 11th)

### Take, Yutaka (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Nac Venus (2019, 6th)

#### Teetan, Karis (0)

4 starts : 0-0-0

Winner's Way (2019, 7th)

Thewizardofoz (2018, 8th)

Sun Jewellery (2017, 8th)

Super Jockey (2016, 12th)

# Victoire, Johan (0)

1 start : 0-0-0

Joy And Fun (2010, 5th)

# Walker, Michael (0)

1 start: 0-0-0

Triple Expresso (2003, 9th)

# Whyte, Douglas (1)

14 starts : 1-2-1

Mongolian Saturday (2016, 9th)

Peniaphobia (2015, 4th)

Charles The Great (2014, 2nd)

Rich Unicorn (2012, 5th)

Brave Kid (2011, 9th)

Enthused (2009, 2nd)

Medic Power (2008, 8th)
Cheerful Fortune (2004, 5th)

Super Molly (2003, 6th)

Tenacity (2002, 8th)

Best Of The Best (2001, 11th)

Industrialist (2000, 3rd)

Crystal Charm (1999, 8th)

Oriental Express (1998, 1st)

# Williams, Craig (0)

2 starts : 0-0-0

Meridian Star (2005, 7th)

Prime Witness (2002, 4th)

# Winks, James (1)

1 start : 1-0-0

Dim Sum (2009, 1st)

# MEDIA CONTACTS

# **Racing Public Affairs**

# **Larry Yeung**

Senior Public Affairs Manager (Racing Operations and Issues) larry.mh.yeung@hkjc.org.hk T: +852 2966 7696

# Dick Tse

Public Affairs Manager (Racing Editorial) dick.sk.tse@hkjc.org.hk T: +852 2966 8825

